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a
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6 ( Three Mile Island Unit 1)
s

7 s- - - - -----------

8
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11 Evidentiary hearing in the above-entitled
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15
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2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The hearing vill come to order.

3 3rs. Aamodt has indicated she has no questions of i

?

4 these witnesses. I told her that if she arrived by 9:00

5 o ' clock , sh e would be on time.

I6 Proceed.

7 Whereupon, f

8 LAWRENCE CROCKER

9 FREDERICK R. ALLENSPACH

10 recalled as witnesses by counsel for the Nuclear Regulatory

11 Commission, having been previously sworn by the Chairman,

12 were further examined and testified as follows:

'

13 DIRECT EXAMINATION

'
14 BY MR. SWANSON: !

15 Q Mr. Crocker, and Mr. Allenspach, would you please

16 state your full name, for the record?

17 A (WITNESS CROCKER) My name is Lawrence Crocker.

18 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) My name is Frederick R.
,

19 Allenspach.

20 MR. SWANSON: I would note for the record that

21 these gentlemen have been previously sworn.

22 BY MR. SWANSON: (resuming) i

23 0 Gentlemen, I refer to a document entitled Testimony t
'

24 of Lawrence P. Crocker, and Frederick R. Allenspach relating
.

25 to Contention Aamodt No. 2. I ask you if you are familiar

s

ALDER $oN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

- -
, -
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1 with that document?

2 A (WITNESS CRCCKER) Yes, I am.

3 A (W IT N ESS ALLENSPACH) Yes, I am.
(

4 Q Was that document prepared by you two gentlemen?

5 A (WITNESS CROCKER) Yes, it was.

6 Q Do you have any additions or corrections to the

7 document?

8 A (WITNESS CR CCK ER ) I have one correction that

9 should be noted. When we wrote the document, we referred in

10 a number of places throughout when we were referring to ANSI

11 standards or regulatory guides, we indicatod that these

12 would be filed as exhibits in the proceeding. This was the

13 package that Mr. Swanson offered to the Board the other day,

(
14 sir, and as you know they are not exhibits. They have been

15 distributed however, a7d they are available to the parties.

16 I could go tht such the document, if you would like,

17 and indicate where these corrections should be made. But it

| 18 is more or less a general correction of the entire
1

19 doc umen t. They have not been filed as exhibits.
,

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH. I think we will note that they are'

21 not.

22 BY MR. SWANSON: (resuming)

23 Q Mr. Crocker, Mr. Allenspach, with th a t

24 clarification , is it your testimony today tha t this document

is a true and accurate description of your testimony in this25

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON. O.C. 20024 (202) So4-2345
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1 proceeding?-

2 A (WITNESS CROCKER) Yes, it is.

3 A (WITNESS ALLENSPALH) Yes, it is.
,

4 MR. SWANSONs Mr. Chairman, I would then offer the

5 described document to be received in evidence, and bound

6 into the transcript as though read.

7 CHAIBMAN SHITHs The testimony is received.

8 (The document referred to, the testimony of Messrs.

9 Crocker and'Allenspach, follows.)

10

11

12

13

\.
14

15

18

17

18

19

20

! 21

22

23

' 24

25

.
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION..,
,

:
BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

. _ _ _ .
. In the fiatter of )
!

METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY ) Docket No. 50-289
-

)
(Three Mile Island Nuclear ) (Restart)| Station, Unit No. 1) )'

;*

I
TESTIMONY OF LAWRENCE P. CROCrER AND FREDERICK R. ALLENSPACH RELATING

TO CONTENTION AAMODT #2

: Q. Mr. Crocker, Please state your name and position with th, NRC. '

A. l'y name is Lawrence P. Crocker I am a Senior Management Engineer in

the Licensee Qualifications Branch of the Division of Human Factors
i

| Safety within the Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation of the Nuclear

L( Reg'ulatory Commission.
~

.

I Q. Have you prepared a copy of your professional qualifications?

A. Yes. A copy of my professional qualifications is ittached to this,

testimony,
h

!t
! t Q. Mr. Crocker, please describe your connection with the Three Mile Island

|! Station following the March 28, 1979 accident.
}
|!

|! A. Following the accident, I was assigned to the NRC Special Inquiry Group
i
; (Rogovin group) which was formed to investigate the accident. My partici-

E pation in the group efforts was limited primarily to the general area of

investigation of federal (other than NRC), state, and local agency response

to the accident.

.|

. . . . > - - - -..,

...,,m.., -- ~ --



i
!

3, . ,

-

:! .

-2-i .

;!

i

. f Upon completion of the Special Inquiry Group effort I returned to NRC
;

duties and, since January 1980, I have been involved in matters relating,

to utility organization and staffing. Part of this activity has included

an evaluation of the THI-1 plant and corporate organization.

' Q. Mr. A11enspach, please state your name and position with the NRC.

A. My name is Frederick R. A11enspach. I am a Management Engineer in the

- Licensee Qualifications Branch of the Division of Human Factors Safety

in the Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation of the Nuclear Regulatory

Commission.

I
j Q. Have you prepared a copy of your professicaal qualifications?

'

A. Yes. It is attached to this testimony.
,

Q. Mr. Allenspach, please describe your co nection with the Three Mile

Island Statien.

E
|; A. I performed the review for the NRC staff of Sections 13.1 and 13.4 of

|', the Final Safety Analysis Report supporting the issuance of an operating
| r -- .

| license for Three Mile Island Unit 2. This was during the 1977 time

period. I had nothing to do with the plant from then until July of 1980.

|, During July, I participated as a member of an NRC team which evaluated

the management organization and technical resources of the Metropolitan.

f3 Edison Company corporate organization and the TMI-l plant organization.-

,

.

.
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Q. What is the purpose of this testimony?
i

,! .

A. The purpose of this testimony is to respond to the contention identified
'

as "Aamodt #2," with respect to personnel who do not require an NRC

license.

The Aamodt #2 contention states:

"It is contended that TM1-1 should not open until the performance
., of licensee technicians and management can be demonstrated to be~

upgraded as certified by an independent engineering firm. This;

upgrading should include 1007, test perfonnance of job description
with provision for retraining and retest, or discharge of those

-

who cannot consistently and confidently master all necessary
information for safe conduct of their job descriptions under
all anticipated critical situations as well as routine situations."

'!
'i Q. What is your overall reaction to this contention?
::

,

\

A. We believe that the means that have been and are being used by the NRC
I

:taff are sufficient to provide assurance that the TMI-l plant can be

operated safely. We see no need for testing and certification of licensee,

|i
i: personnel by an independent engineering firm. Further, in our view,l

personnel qualifications are only a part of the provisions that are needed.

; to assure safe plant operation.
I

_ , ,

.

Q. Can you describe the means you referred to that the NRC uses to assure

that non-licensed plant personnel are qualified and that safety related

activities are properly performed?

A. We us multi-faceted approach which provides acceptable assurance that needed
:

tasks at the plant will be properly accomplished. This includes establishing ;

p-=* - r
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requirements for a basic level of qualifications of plant personnel (includ-

ing training), administrative controls over the work being performed to

assure that it is done correctly, and operability testing of equipment after

the work has been completed to assure that it is functioning properly,

t Q. Can you briefly describe the basic level of qualifications that were in
effect prior to the TMI-2 accident?

- A. Yes. The NRC position on the question of personnel qualifications prior to

the THI-2 accident was set forth in Revision 1, dated Septenber 1975, to

Regulatory Guide 1.8, " Personnel Selection and Training." Revision 1 to

Regulatory Guide 1.8 endorsed the requirements of the American National
i

Standards Institute (ANSI)/American Nuclear Society (ANS) Standard N18.1-1971,

( " Selection and Training of Nuclear Power Plant Personnel," as an adequate

basis for the selection and training of nuclear power plant personnel. A

copy of ANSI /ANS N18.1-1971 and a copy of Regulatory Guide 1.8, Revision 1

; September 1975 will be filed as exhibits in this proceeding. Note that

Regulatory Guide 1.8, Revision 1, actually is labeled Revision 1-R and
! dated May 1977 However, as explained in the guide, it is identical to

4 the September 1975 version.
!

Q. Did Met-Ed personnel meet these qualification requirements?,

!

A. At the time of licensing THI-2, the plant staff met these qualification
requirements.

,!
,

Q. Have any changes been made to the standard or the Regulatory Guide since

the THI-2 accident?

4

|[ . . .. . v . ~--.: . . . - - - . . . .
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!

i,
A. Yes. A revision to ANSI /ANS N18.1-1971 was approved by the ANSI Board of

! Standards Review and designated ANSI /ANS 3.1-1978, " Standard for Selection
!

, and Training of Nuclear Power Plant Personnel." A copy of ANSI /ANS 3.1-1978

will be filed as an exhibit in this proceeding. In February 1979, shortly

before the THI-2 accident, a Proposed Revision 2 to Regulatory Guide 1.8,':
endorsing ANSI /ANS 3.1-1978, with qualifications, was issued for public

comment. A copy will be filed as an exhibit.
|
,

|' Q. How does the TMI-l plant staff measure up to these proposed new requirements?,

A. The licensee has committed to upgrade his qualification requirements for

! plant personnel to those described in ANSI /ANS 3.1-1978 We have reviewed

f the resums: submitted in the startup report and consider that all key plant

,( personnel meet the qualification requirements described in ANSI /ANS 3.1-1978
a

Q. Are there any additional changes being made to the standard or Regulatory

Guide since the TMI-2 accident?
f .

t
: A. Yes. In May 1979, additional comments regarding personnel qualifications

g were requested on the Proposed Revision 2 to Regulatory Guide 1.8 in light
! _ of experience gained from the THI-2 accident. Copies of all comments re- -

. b.|

I{ ceived by the staff both on the February 1979 draft guide and as a result

f of the May 1979 request for comments were provided to the ANS-3 Subcommittee

for their use during development of a revision to the ANSI /ANS 3.1-1978
|*

| :I standard. A Draft Revision of ANSI /ANS 3.1-1978, incorporating upgraded1
'

qualifications, was approved by the ANS-3 Subcommittee on December 6,1979,

with the designation ANS 3.1.
The Draft ANS 3.1 standard incort.oratee exten-

!

sive revisions in most areas of the standard on which comments were received.
Public comments are now being solicited on a Second Proposed Revision 2,

'

,

|
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September 1980, to Regulatory Guide 1.8 which endorses, with qualifications,

the December 1979 revised standard. Copies of the December 6,1979 draft

ANS 3.1 and the Second Proposed Revision 2 to Regulatory Guide 1.8 will also

be filed as exhibits in this proceeding.

. Q. Can you summarize the significant changes pertaining to non-licensed personnel
'

that have been incorporated in the December 1979 draft of ANS 3.1 as compared

to the 1971 version of the standard?
.:
''

,

A. The significant changes incorporated '..co the revised standard include
.

(a) a reformating of Section 4. " Qualification,'' to separate the topics

of t ;ucation, experience and training in order to more clearly define
,

; personnel qualification requirements; (b) an upgrading of a number of specific!

, i qualification requirements, particularly in the area of education and ex-
- perience requirements; (c) more definitive guidance on training and retraining

programs including requirements for the use of position task analyses to define

required training and the use of simulators in training and retraining pro-;!

|2
; grams, and (d) qualification requirements for individ"als directing preopera-
e

i! tional and startup tests.
L,

*

f As an example of the upgrading, ANSI /ANS N18.1-1971 required that non-

licensed operators have a high school diploma or equivalent and that they-

.

should possess a high degree of manual dexterity and mature judgement. '

'*
.

The standard recommended that interviews and examinations be used to determine
i, the ability of these non-licensed operators to progress to higher levels of

i

|
;
'

,

_ _ _ . , _ __ ,_
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responsibility and eventual licensing. By comparison, the new draft
!

} ANS 3.1 would require that non-licensed operators have a high school diploma'

ar.d une year of power plant experience.and that they be qualified to perform

various tasks at the nuclear power plant by demonstrating perfomance,

, capability for the tasks assigned and operating knowledge of systems involved
h and their relationship to plant safety. In a similar fashion, qualification
.

and experience requirements for other plant personnel have been upgraded in

ANS 3.1 from the requirements of ANSI /ANS N18.1-1971 Overall, the changes
*

in requirements proposed in the new draft ANS 3.1 and endorsed by the Second

Proposed Revision 2 to Regulatory Guide 1.8 should result 'n a marked increase

in the capabilities of the persons on the plant staff.
.

Q. Do you believe that the new standard and Regulatory Guide will provide an
*

'

'cceptable basis for operating personnel qualifications?
;

i
*

* ..

A. Yes, we do. We believe the new qualification requirements will provide an

acceptable level of education and training for the plant staff. Obviously,i
,L

the NRC's determination of licensee acceptability after the guide is issued:

f will be based on the subjective judgements of many people,
j,

[ Q. What are the staff's plans for implementing the Second Proposed Revision 2
;

1

| to Regulatory Guide 1.B?
.

A. As stated in th Regulatory Guide: "The NRC intends to apply the remaining;

-

parts of this Regulatory Guide to operating plants and plants under construc-
1

I- tion in conjunction with implementation of Task I.B.l.1, ' Organization and

.

. . - . _ _ _ ..--. . .~.. .-- ..--
_

-.. . - - . . .
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Management of Long-Term Improvements,' of NUREG-0660. Accordingly, it is

f the staff's intention that all operating reactor licensees will be , *. quired

. to submit a plan by fiay 1981 for implementation of criteria for qualifica-
. tion of staff personnel that are expected to be equivalent to the remaining

i. positions of this guide." However, some of the new qualification require-
4

ments described in the standard have already been applied to licensees ando
|:

pending licensees by NRR letters dated September 13, 1979, September 27, 1979,

October 30, 1979 and November 9,1979. In general, these deal with licensed
,g_ _

operators and Shift Techni'.al Advisors. ,

l'

Q. In addition to the upgrading activitier represented by the draft of ANS 3.1'

,

and the proposed revision of Regulatory Guide 1.8, are you aware of other.

activities that are aimed at upgrading of the plant staff and the support
(

to the plant?

A. Yes. There has been a significant effort underway by the staff to establist

a set of guidelines for the utility management structure and the technical.

! resources that should be available to support the plant operation. Tt. 's

effort has resulted in the issuance, in September 1953, of a draft staf
- report, NUREG-0731, entitled " Guidelines for Utility Management Structure

If and Technical Resources." A copy of NUREG-0731 will be filed as an exhibit

in this proceeding. This document sets forth guidelines for the plant staff
.

;; and their training and qualifications. It also establishes guidelines for
'' the utility corporate organization to assure that responsibility for the
il
* safe operation of the nuclear plant is clearly established and that technical

staff personnel are available to support th Mant operation. The document

,.. -. - - _ ,..-.., ._:,.,. -. .. , _ - . .
_ . . _ . .y y . - . - , . . - - ,

. .. . . - - -

. _ , . ,



l
. . . . , . . . . .

;f

!! '
,
1 -9-
';

.

,

addresses these needs for both routine operations and operation under
- accident conditions.

-

Q. And could you tell us the current status of this document?

A. NUREG-0731 has been issued in draft form for interim use and public coment.,

As a matter of fact, however, earlier versions of the document have been

used by the NRC staff since February 1980 to aid in evaluating the manage-

ment structures and technical resources of a number of utilities who had
':

applications pending for operating licenses for nuclear power plants.i Our

intent is to re:eive comments from all interested parties on the current,,

.,

version 'of the document, consider these comments, and then re-issue

NUREG-0731, if necessary, for an additional round of coments by about

the end of 1980. According to the present schedule, NUREG-0731 should bet

i
issued in final fom during the Spring of 1981.

Q. Has Tlil-1 been evaluated against these guidelines?
i,

:

A. Yes.
. _ . .

A joint NRC team from the Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation and

the Office of Inspection and Enforcement inspected both the plant staff and

7- the corporate offices during the period July 23-25, 1980. :opy of the
'

report of the inspection, Inspection No. 50-289/80-i9, will be filed as an

exhibit in this proceeding. In general, the inspection team concluded that

the GPUNG and the THI-1 organizational structures and resources were in

confomance with the guidelines. There were minor exct:ptions as noted in

the inspection report. For the most part, these involve fina'ization and

documentation of procedures, which will 'then be subject to IE inspection
,

for acceptability.

y-- .m.--_..-. y,.-_-,..._.._...,x.w....,...-...- - , - . . . . . . . - .
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Q. On the subject of procedural controls, can you briefly describe the controls

| in effect prior to the TMI-2 accident?
'
,

A. Yes. The NRC position on the subject of a6ninistrative controls prior to

the TMI-2 accident was set forth in Ravision 2 to Regulatory Guide 1.33,

" Quality Assurance Program Requirements (Operation), February 1978 This

Regulatory Guide endorsed the requirement of ANS1 N18.7-1976/ANS 3.2

" Administrative Controls and Quality Assurance for the Operational Phase
.

of Nuclear Power Plants," as an adequate basis for adminis r.tive controls

for nuclear power plants. A copy of Regu-latory Guide 1.33 will be filed

as an exhibit in this proceeding.
.

|. Q. Have any changes been made to this standard since the TMI-2 accident?

(-(
! A. Yes, ANS 3.2 is currently under revision with the latest document being
|
'

Draft 5 dated August 1980. The NRC, in an effort to reduce the time ~ oc

issuance of a completed package, has decided to endorse this Draft 5 of

f ANS 3.2 with a second Proposed Revision 3 to Regulatory Guide '.33 A

'! copy of the proposed revision to Regulatory Guide 1.33 has F4cn filed

: as an exhibit,
t

Ii

|f Q. What are NRC's plans for implementing this revised R'.julatory Guide?

A. The proposed implementation date is January 1,1981. The licensee will
:

j be required to describe how TMI-1 complies with the Regulatory Guide.

ft

:

|

|

... . , . , _ . . . . . . - - .. . ----.

|
.
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Q. What new administrative controls do you find most significant in meeting

the objectives of assuring that work at the plant is done correctly and that
! operating personnel are aware of the status of safety-related systems?

A. There are three that we consider to be the most significant. These are:

(1) A requirement for documented shift turnover activities, using checklists
,

' to document systems' stWs and the status of maintenance and test

activities.
.

t
(2) A requirement the: only the on-duty shift supervisor is permitted to

; release plant systems for maintenance or surveillance tests.

r (3) A requirement that a qualified operator who holds a reactor operator

| license, and who is knowledgeable about the equipnent in question
.(

and the affected safety systems, verify the correct implementation

of equipment control measures and proper alignment prior to returning
!! to service.

-

Q. Will TMI-l be required to meet these new standards?
,

Ii

(p A. Yes, they will, prior to a recommendation for restart authorization.
(
:
! Q. In addition to the above, have there been any other upgradings relative to

i|
qualifications, training and administrative controls that would bear on the

|

|} subject in question?
!i

A. Yes. We refer you to the staff testimony provided by Robert W. Reid in this

proceeding in response to Board Questions 1 and 5 relative to the staffs'

position regarding implementation of NUREG-0604 and/or NUREG-0660 for TMI-l,

l

I which we sent to the Board on October 14, 1980 In his testimony, tir. Reid
[

|p_ _ ..._..-.-.-.r - - -

_
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stated that "The staff has taken the position that all of 'the recommendations

of NUREG-0MO 'NRC Action Plan Developed as a Result of the TMI-2 Accident'
.

which have been required to be implemented by Babcock and Wilcox designed

reactors are required to be implemented by TMI-1."

.

In NUREG-0660, there are a number of tasks identified in the areas of

operating personnel and staffing, management for operations, and operating

procedures, that are all aimed at improving the capability of the plant

staff to handle the plant during restine operations and to' cope with'

emergencies. Those tasks described in NUREG-0660 that are required to be
,

implemented for new operating licenses are identified in NUREG-0694, "TMI-
Related Requirements for New Operating Licenses."

(

j, In the category of Operating Personnel and Staffing:

Task I.A.1.1 requires that each nuclear plant have a shift technical

advisor on duty who has engineering expertise and who has received special

training in plant dynamic response. This individual is required to provide

,
on-shift advice and assistance to the control room supervisor in the event

of an accident and to assist in the evaluation of operating experience.

|' Each operating nuclear power plant has had shift technical advisors on

duty since January of 1980 TMI-l will have shift technical advisors on

| duty at such time as it begins restart operations.
|

I; Task I.A.1.2 requires that shift supervisors be relieved of ancillary
=1

administrative duties such that they can devote their total attention to

| the safe operation of the plant. This has been implemented at operating
,

plants and at THI-1.

| -

|
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Task I.A.1.3 requires an additional senior reactor operator to be stationed

in the control room at each nuclear plant to increase the number of qualified

individuals on shift and available in the control room. This task also re-

quires that use of overtime be restricted so as to reduce the potential of

having tired operators on shift. A letter to all licensees implementing*

(

} these requirements was issued on July 31, 1980. For operating plants, imple-

mentation of the requirement for an additional senior reactor operator will

j not be required until mid-1982, althocqh the overtime restrictions are being
L

i,i applied now. TMI-1 will be required to be in conformance kith both of these

rcquirements before we make any recommendation for startup.
.

.

y In the category of management for operations, Task I.B.1.2 essentially
I
ji pertains to the evaluation of the organization and management of pending
t

operating license applications. As mentioned earlier, we have evaluated

the organization and management of TMI-1 and its corporate support structure
.

in the same manner as we have evaluated applicants for pending operatingr
>

licenses since the TMI-2 accident. We have conc 1;ded that the OPU Nuclear

!' Group and the TMI-1 organizational structures and resources are in conformance
' r

F. with the staff guidelines.
L

.

1 Tasks I.C.2 through I.C.5 have to do with administrative procedures for
'I.

operation and are aimed at achieving an improvement in the quality of instruc-

tions to provide greater assurance that operator and plant staff actions

[' required by the procedures are technically correct, explicit and easily

understood for normal, transient, and accident conditions.

;

,

W *
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Task I.C.2 - Shift Relief and Turnover Procedures

This task requires revised plant procedures to require the use of signed

checklists and logs to assure that the operating staff, including auxiliary

operators and maintenance personnel, possess adequate knowledge of critical

; plant parameter status, system status, equipment availability and aligment.
I

As detailed in the Evaluation Repor't (ER) supplement, the licensee has

established such shift relief turnover checklists.
.

.

Task I.C.3 - Shift Supervisor Responsibilities '

.

.
*

This task requires that procedures be revised to clearly define the duties,

responsibility and authority of the shift supervisor and control room
i
'

operators, and that corporate management issue a directive that clearly
! establishes the command duties of the shift supervisor and enphasizes his

.~ primary management responsibility for safe operation of the plant. As(

detailed in the ER, the licensee has issued such a directive and has,

(; revised Administrative Procedure AP-1009 to clearly establish the line of
it

{ command during both normal and off-normal conditions.
'e

h
; Task I.C.4 - Control Room Access

,

f This task requires plant procedures which limit access to the control room
;

to those individuals responsible for direct opergtion of the plant, or who

are needed for support of the plant operation, and which establish a clear
,,

1; line of authority, responsibility and succession in the control room. TMI-i
!I
;J has revised the procedures to accomplish this task. As detailed in ER

| Section 2.2.2.a. we have accepted this revision.

1

. - . - - ~ -
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Task I.C.5 - Procedures for Feedback of Operating Experience to Plant StaffL
I.
'

This task requires procedures to be in place that will assure that operatirg

experience infomation is fed back to the plant staff. For TMI-1, as

detailed in Section III.C of the ER supplement, the licensee has established

procedures which should adequately accomplish this feedback of information'

J to plant and corporate personnel who need it. However, one of the procedures

was still in draft form at the time of our July inspection of the licensee.
I

g We will complete our review in this area after the procedure has been
__ __

fomally issued, but before any recommendation to authorizb startup.
.i
'

Q. What is'your view then as to the adequacy of the new requirements?
li

! A. We believe that the new requirements as described in the revised standards
!

I and Regulatory Guides and as covered by NUREG-0694 provide an acceptable

level of qualifications and administrative controls to assure that safety-

l. related activities are properly perfomed.
;r

[ ..__ .. .. _. _ - . . _ . . . .-- - -

i Q. So you do not see a need for testing and certification of the performance of
,
,

_._

[ licensee technicians and management by an independent engineering firm?
p. .:.
-__

A. No,we do not. Testing, of course, is a way of obtair.ing assurance that
.

people can do their jobs properly. It does not necessarily follow, however,;
.

that the work will be done correctly. Further, for something as complex asi

|

,
a nuclear plant,100% testing is probably not practical. We believe that the NRC

|i

![ multi-faceted approach provides better assuranct .at needed tasks at the
t

i plant will be properly accomplished. This incluaes establishing a basic

level of qualification of plant personnel (including training), improved

|

|
l

I
l ~~ '
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procedural controls over the work being performed to assure that it is done

correctly, and operability testing of equipment after the work has been

completed to assure that it is functioning properly. In the case of TMI-1,

we believe that we have made acceptable provisions for this multi-faceted

approach. There has been a significant increase in the q;alification re-

quirements and in the training to be provided to all plant personnel at

TMI-1 In addition, we have made provisions for extra technical expertise

to be readily available to provide on-shift advice. We now require an

additional senior reactor operator to be on shift and available in the

control room. We require procedures for shift relief and turnover. We

have required that administrative procedures for operation be reviewed and
.,

1

! revised where necessary to assure that they are correct, explicit and easily

understood. We have examined the corporate management organization and
,

! have concluded that it is acceptably structured and staffed to provide

adequate support to the THI-1 plant and that there will be adequate attention

[ paid to plant safety.

Q. So, in your view, can TMI-1 be safely restarted without requiring testing

.i -

by an independent engineering firm?

.!
A. Yes, based upon tb improvements that have been made in the areas of organi-

I zational structure, technical resources and capability, administrative
|-

controls, and procedures, as noted above.

:Ij -

-

. .
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LAk'RENCE P. CROCKER

{ PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS

t
i-

I am a Senior Management Engineer in the Licensee Qualifications Branch of

the Division of Human Factors Safety, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation,

Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

I
I graduated from the U.S. Military Academy at West Point, New York in 1951

with a Bachelor of Science degree in military engineering. I was com-r-

e. missioned a Second Lieutenant in the Corps of Engineers, U.S. Army. I
.

served on active duty in the Corps of Engineers from then through August;

of 1970, at which time I retired in the grade of Lieutenant Colonel. My

,i military experience included assignments as platoon leader, company com-

I mander, and battalion commander of various engineer units; overseas duty

in Korea, Japan, the Azores and Thailand; and service on the Amy General

Staff. During my military service, I, attended various Amy schools in-

! cluding the Amy Command and General Staff College.
E

In 1955, I entered Iowa State College, from which I graduated in 1956 withi

a Master of Science degree in Nuclear Engineering. The following year was
L
i spent attending the Oak Ridge School of Reactor Technology (ORSORT) at the

Oak Ridge National Laboratory (ORNL). Upon graduation from ORSORT, I re-

mained at ORNL for an additional year as Technical Liaison Officer for the

Amy Nuclear Power Program with the responsibility of representing the Army's
,

;
interests at ORNL. From 1958 to 1960 I was a Project Officer in the Army['

|

|
|
|

.
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Reactor Branch of the Atomic Energy Commission with responsibility for
.

managing, coordinating and technically. supervising contractor activity on a J
research and develcpment project leading to design of a pressurized water

nuclear power plant.
.. . . -

After a 3-year break for an overseas tour and attendance at an Amy schcol,

I was assigned in 1963 to the Office of the Inspector General, Department =

of the Amy, where I was responsible for inspecting the operations and g

safety of the Army's nuclear pcwer plants and research reactor facilities.

- Frc 1964 to 1967, I was assigned to the Office of the Chief of Research
-

.
'

' Development wnere I served as the point of contact within 'the Ar-y "7an:

General Staff on all matters pertaining to research and development on the

Ar y's nuclear power plants and research reactor facilities. From 1968
!

_.

i until retirement from the Army in 1970. I-was the Deputy Director cf the , - - - -
i; .

'. U.S. Army Engineer Reactors Group, with resp 0nsibilities including cperator
'

training, nuclear power plant operation, engineering support to the operat-
*

:
ing plants, and limited research and development activity. .

;

;, _ . .

|
Upen retiring from the Amy, I accepted employment with the U.S. Nuclear

_

i ._

j Reculatory Corre.ission. (then the U.S. Atomic Energy Comission) as a .

Project Manager in what is now the Division of Licensing. In this
"

capacity I was responsible for the safety evaluation of the Kewaunee Nuclear

EPcwer Plant which was licensed for operation in December 1973 and for the
EAlvin W. Vogtle Nuclear Plant which was licensed for construction in June

! of 1974. I had primary responsibility for the safety review of the h;
r rg.;--

Koshkonong Nuclear Plant. -l
-

=

|

| =

'~:

.

\ . .
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From Au;ust of 1976 until January of 1980, I was the Technical Assistant to

the Director of Project Management. In this position I was responsible for

preparation of periodic reports to the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards

on the status of resolution of the ACRS generic items. I served as the

representative from the Division of Project Management on the Advisory Group

!h to the Technical Activities Steering Comittee from the time that group was

fomed in February of 1977, in which capacity I participated in the develop-
' ment of the NRR program to handle generic technical activities. During the
,

period from May of 1979 through December of 1979, I served'ias a member of

the NRC S,pecial Inquiry Group investigating the Three Mile Islan:: accident.

I In January 1980, I was detaile'd to lead a small group working on development

of criteria describing acceptable utility management structures and technical
.

resources necessary for safe nuclear power plant operation. In May of 1930,

this function was absorbed by the newly created Licensee Qualifications
,

Branch of which I am now a member. During the period January through July

of 1980, I participated in management reviews of the corporate organizations
'

and plant staffing for those utilities proposing to operate the Sequoyah,
,

'

Salem. Diablo Canyon, and McGuire nuclear plants. Similar reviews also were
,

conducted for the Zion nuclear plant and for the Three Mile Island Unit 1

nuclear plant.

I am a Registered Professional Engineer in the District of Columbia.
.

|

|
|

| -
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Frederick R. A11enspach

.

h June 1952 - Graduate - Polytechnic Institute of Brooklyn
L - Degree in Bachelor of Mechanical Engineering

July 1952

|
to August 1953 - New York Naval Shipyard

August 1954
to August 1956 - Republic Aviation Corporation-

August 1954
to August 1956 - Military Service

[ September 1956

'

- Employed by the Brookhaven National, Laboratory,to June 1968
Reactor Division. Approximately two years as
operating shift supervisor in charge of an operatin
' shift on the Brookhaven Graphite Research Reactor (gSGRR).-

Approximately three years as BGRR day shift supervisor
responsible for various reactor support activities.

Approximately six years as BGRR Assistant Operations.( Group Leader primarily responsible for the temperature
.

monitoring and reactor fuel management programs..

One year as BGRR Operations Group Le,ader responsible
for all operational aspects of the reactor.

Included during this period at Brookhaven National*

| Laboratory were several short tem supplemental
assigrenents to Brookhaven National Laboratory review-

l and audit committees assigned the responsibility-*

to detemine if other Brookhaven nuclear reactors
i,

p were being operated in accordance with the applicable
rules and regulations.

' , . . .

|| June 1968
to June 1974 - Employed by the Atomic Energy Commission Directorate ,

of Licensing, Operational Safety Branch. My
responsibilities include (as assigned); review and
evaluation of applicants organizational structure,
technical and administrative qualifications of

- applicants proposed reactor operating organization,
including emergency plans and industrial security
plans; development of guides and codification of'

.

-

.

.
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'

present and proposed practices with respect to
administrative procedures for the operation of-

'

licensed reactors; the review of operating reports
-

from licensed reactors for safety related items;
and the preparation of reports relative to operating
experiences at licensed reactors.

June 1974
to May 1930 Employed by the AEC/NRC, Division of Project Management.

Quality Assurance Branch. My responsibilities include-

review and evaluation of applicants organizational
structure, technical and administrative qualifications
of applicants proposed reactor operating organization,
developnent of standards, codes and guides with respect. . _ _

to administrative procedures for the operation of,
' " - ~ ~ licensed reactors; and the developnent of uniform

acceptance criteria for subjects required to be
addressed by ifcense applicants relating to operational
safety matters.

I

t May 1980

) to Present Employed by the NRC, Division of Human Factors Safety,
Licensee Qualifications Branch. My responsibilities

,

include establishing requirements and qualification5

, ' . _ ,

standards for licensee management and plant personnel;-

l' review and evaluate the technical and managerial quali-
'

fications of applicants and licensees; and the
development and review of administrative controls for
the operation of licensed reactors.

|,

! I have attended the MIT course on Light Water Reactor
Safety, attended the POP 0 course in Industrial Defense-

It
,

'and Disaster Planning for Privately Operated Facilities.

sponsored by the Dept. of Army at the Military Police
|} School in Fort Gordon, Georgia, and a Babcock and
; - Wilcox Simulator training course. .

.

e

|.
!I
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'

1 CHAIRMAN. SMITH: We are off the record.

2 (Discussion was held off th e record. )

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Back on the record.

4 CROSS EXAMINATION

5 BY MB. DORNSIFE:

6 Q Have you sponsored the whole testimony, or are
1

7 there sections which either one is more f amiliar with , so

8 that I know who to direct the questions to?

9 A (WITNESS CRCCKER) We are both sponsoring the

10 testimony, Mr. Dornsife.

11 Q Well, one answer is appropria te.

12 On page 5 of your testimony, you talk about

13 qualification requirements and upgrading to ANSI Standard
.
'

14 31-78. You say that the licensee has committed to meet this'

15 standard.

16 I am particularly interested in the qualifications

17 for plant manager, and I as wondering who do you consider to

18 be the plant manager as f ar as this term is applied at TMI

19 1?

20 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) In my opinion, it is Mr.

21 Hukill.

22 Q What would Mr. Toole be under the ANSI Standard?

23 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) The AN3I Standard is kind of
|

24 constructed along functional lines, and in sort of a!
,

25 simplistic fashion, so to speak. So that when we look at

|
A1.CERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

1

|
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1 it, we really have to kind of make a judgment as to which

2 category a person fits into. It is not clear cut because

3 the ANSI Standard talks about the plant manager and an

4 operations manager, and down to th e shif t supervisory

5 level. .

6 In this particular case there is an extra position

7 in-between. So it is really kind of a subjective judgment,

8 I think, as to what qualification we apply to what

9 position.

10 Q Have you reviewed Mr. Hukill's qualifications?

11 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) Yes, I have.

12 0 I am particularly interested in the part in ANSI
|

13 Standard 3.1-1978 concerning senior reactor operator's'

14 license. It is on page 3, at the top of the second column.

15 It says, "The plant manager shall have acquired the

| 16 experience and equivalent training normally required to be

17 eligible for a senior reactor operator's license, whether or

18 not the examination is taken."

19 I am wondering, in. judging Mr. Hukill's
1

20 qualifications, did you consider his Navy experience to be

21 direc tly transferable to commercial THI plant?

22 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) To a certain extent when you

I 23 look at the definitions section of the standard, you get to

give certain credits for experience in which you can include24
|

25 Navy experience.

| \

ALDERSoN REPORTING CCMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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1 Also, if you include further down . i

2 definition of qualifications for the plant manager, there

3 can be credit given for somebody in an in-line position such

4 that his experience does not have to be quite as high in

5 that particular regard.

6 In this particular case, then, we have looked at

7 Mr. Ron Toole 's qualifica tion as supplementary to some

8 extent to Mr. Hukill's qualifications.

9 0 Have either of these gentlemen ever had a senior

to SRC NRC license?

11 A (W ITN ESS ALLENSPACH) I believe Mr. Ron Toole did

12 have a senior reactor operator's license.

13 0 Did you refer to the draft ANSI Standard 3.1
I
'

' 14 revision dated 10-23-80.in your testimony a t all?

15 A (WITNESS CROCKER) No, we did not. The Requiatory

16 Guide that has been out for comment, Reg Guide 1.8, refers

17 to a December 1979 version of the ANSI Standard. This

!

18 latest copy that is out now, the October 23, 1980, version'

19 of ANSI 3.1 is the latest draft. At such time as the

| 20 R eg ula to ry Guide gets republished, if it goes back out for

21 comment, for example, it would refer to the new version, and

22 not the December of last year.

23 0 If you notice on page 8 of that standard, the draft

24 standard, there is a stronger statement concerning the plant

25 manager as f ar as his training. Would Mr. Toole and Mr.

1
i

l

I
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1 Hukill still meet those qualifications?

2 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) I think off hand, withcut

r 3 pulling that out right now and looking at it, I vculd

4 probably sai Mr. Hukill probably would not meet the literal

5 interpretation of that. Ma yb e I can give a little bit of

6 explanation as we go along here.

7 0 Please.

8 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) In the aftermath of Three

9 Mile Island accident, there has been quite a rush to try and

10 update these documents on qualifications and the Reg

11 Guides. In the normal process of things, these things take

12 quite a long while.

13 What we have been trying to do is run a parallel
f

i

14 effort with the NRC and the ANSI groups to try and shorten

15 down the span of getting these documents out. This is why

16 we are in the position now of Reg Guides essentially trying

17 to endorse draf t standards. Hopefully, within six months to
i

! 18 a year, we will have that cleaned up, and have an approved

19 version of the standard on the street.

20 Currently, right now, our Office of Standard

21 Development has gotten comments back on Reg Guide 1. 8 , and

22 is going through these comments. I believe that sometime

|

| 23 soon the final version of 1.8 will be out and firmly endorse

-

24 the standard, which at tha t time they expect to be an

25 approved standard.

i
'

|

ALCERSoN REPCRTING CCMPANY,INC,
,
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' '
1 0 Noting your comment that Mr. Hukill doesn't mean

2 the intent, or the absolute letter of the law concerning

3 ANSI Standard 3.8, do you think his qualifications meet the,

4 intent of that standards, and are you satisfied with his

5 qualifications as far as concerning these standards?

8 A (MR. ALLENSPACH.) I am.

7 Q Would you explain, please?

8 A (MR. ALLENSPACH) He meets what we see as the

| 9 current req uiremen t , meeting the current regulatory
.

10 r equiremen t. If I might add, in addition, in a case like

11 this, or in many cases, we also solicit the comments of our

12 Office of Inspection and Enforcement as to how they think

13 Mr. Hukill is working in the job, and we have gotten a very

14 favorable response.

15 Q Is it the rule or the exception that the plant

16 manager, on plants that you are aware of, hold a senior

17 reactor operator's license on that particular plant?
(

18 A (WITNESS CROCKER) I think this changes as the

19 years have gone by. A few years ago it was quite typical if

I
! 20 the plant manager held a senior operator's license. We are

21 getting to the point now where the plant staff are so large,

t'e plant manager is so far removed from the actual22 and r

23 day-to-day operation of the plant that there is just no way

24 that he can get and maintain a current license. It is too

25 time consuming to do so.
!

!
! (.

{
, sI I L' *
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1 So they are interspersing other people in the

2 chain, for example, as TMI has done here with :!r. Toole who

3 does in fact hold an SRO license on the plant. And we are
,

4 quite happy with that sort of arrangement.

5 Q I was specifically asking about the plant that he

6 is managing, and not another plant. I am not talking so

7 much about a current license, but.at one time had he held an

8 SBC license; that is the frame of reference I am using.

9 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) Are you talking about this

10 specific plant, or plants in general?

11 Q I as talking about how you compare with plants in

12 general. What is the typical manager's qualifications; did

13 he indeed once have an SRO license on the plant he is
('

14 managing?

15 A (WITNESS ALLENSP ACH) It is hard off the top of my

16 head -- You are talking about 50 plants. I think generally

17 on an older plant, where people have gone through a matter

18 of progression, maybe, up through the ranks, you will find

19 that the plant manager did at one time hold a senior license

l somewhere along in his previous responsibilities, but
( 20

.

21 probably in a never plant, he does not hold it.

22 Q So as f ar as your are concerned a senior person who

23 needs to have a current SRO license is the operations

| 24 manager; is that correct?

25 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) That's right. That is the

1

i
| \
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1 staff's position, and I think that is relatively clear in

2 the ANSI documents.

3 0 Do you have any specific justification for the-

4 comment you made about combining the qualifications of Mr.

5 Toole and Mr. Hukill; is there any specific justification

6 for it, or allowance in the Reg Guide, or that just a. staff

7 position that that can be done?

8 Do you normally do that when you look at these

9 qualifications?

10 A (WITNESS CROCKER) We do when we see an

11 organization like this where they have additional people

12 interspersed in the chain. We have looked at it on the

13 basis of basically a combination to assure that they do have
(

14 the kind of expertise that we are looking for up in the top'

15 echelons of the plant management.

16 (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) 4

17 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) Let me expand just a little

18 bit.

19 Every p1' ataff seems to be organized in some

20 sort of a different way, no matter how you look at it there

21 has got to be, I think, some degree of subjectivity in

22 looking at the qualifications of people. We just have to

23 look at it on balance, and see if in our own minds we are

24 satisfied that they meet the qualifications.

25 0 Are there any NRC requirements, or any NRC Reg

(

~
't

~? :s
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1 Guides or ANSI Standards covering the qualifications for the

2 emergency diroctor?

3 A ('4ITNESS CROCKER ) I don't believe there are any,

4 requirements written down. You would have to, by a rather

5 tenuous route, if you got NUREG-0731, it indica tes that in

6 the staff view the emergency director normally would be the

7 emergency Josition for the plant manager. You can back off

8 from that through the ANSI Standards to where you would say,

"

9 in effect, the emergency director should have about the same

10 qualifications as the plant manager should have. But ther

11 is nothing that I am aware of where it is written down

12 specifically what the qualifications of the emergency

13 director sho uld be.

14 0 Ate there any special training requirements thatS

15 the NRC has for the emergency director position? Is Mr.

16 Boger the proper one to ask ?

17 A ((WITNESS ALLENSPACH) No, Mr. Boger is not the

18 appropriate one.

19 I don't believe there are any, except here again

20 through this sor- of tenuous route now. In the development

|
21 of the more up-tc'-date ANSI on this subject, which was the

22 old 18.8 which is now the ANS-3.1, is that qualification

23 requirements now for a plant managers are going to include

some broader topics, such as some training in management24

25 techniques, and things like tha t .

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345
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1 0 In your opinion, wouldn't you think tha t one of the

2 clear messages from the recent ICI investigation concerning

3 communications, and the House Investigation Committee that
,

4 is going to be the subject on Tuesday -- That one of the

5 messages is that there ought to be some clear requirements,

6 NRC requirements concerning the training and the

7 instructions given to the emergency director?

8 A (WITNESS CROCKER) I guess in my view I look at the

9 emergency director's spot as an alternate job for the plant

10 manager. If you get into an emergency situation, this is

11 the guy I would expect to take over and run the facility. I

12 don 't see it as any special set of requirements he need have
|

13 in order to do that. His normal qualifications should do it
I ( .

14 for him.
I

15 What we are pushing for ic that each of the
.

16 utilities in their emergency plans get some procedures laid

17 out so that they know before-hand what they would do in the

! 18 event of an emergency, who is responsible for what, and you

19 don't have to have some sort of an ad hoc organiration at

20 the last minute.

21 The people who will be in charge are designated.

22 The off-site resources that would be available to come in to

23 help are at least at the other end of a telephone line to

24 help. These people are designated. They know who they are,

25 and they are ready to act if something happens.

'

!

i

! ''

* d !* ''('|
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1 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) They will be trained in their

2 duties relative to the emergency organiration.

3 Q Let me understand what you are saying. You are

4 saying the staff right now is that there is no -- For the

5 emergency director who has the responsibility of makinc the

6 final decision concerning protect've action recommends,

7 there is no special training requirement or experience

a requirement concerning those particular types of

9 recommendations?

10 Is that a true characteri=stion of what you are

11 saying?

12 A (WITNESS CROCKER) I think that is probably

13 correct. I don't know of any specific requirements that we

14 have laid down, or particular course work or training that

15 an emergency director must have before he fills that

16 position as the emergency director.

17 Q Again, in light of the fact that he is the person

| 18 who is making the final protective action recommendations,

19 do you still feel that he needs no special qualification or

20 training concerning that particular responsibility?
I

21 A (WITNESS CROCKER) No, I do not. I'think the normal

22 qualifications of the plant people -- You should understand
,

|

| 23 now that the position of emergency director, if you are on

1

| 24 the back shift at the time an accident occurs, the emergency
1

25 director, in effect , is the shift supervisor who is right

(

|
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/ 1 there on the spot.

2 He would make the initial decisions, and tr en start

3 the ca)?ing up the chain of command to get to the operations

4 people, and finally to the plan t manager, or whoever is

5 ultimately designated as the emergency director. But that

| 6 could very well be a matter of an hour or so before these

7 other people come on site, and by then many of the decisions

8 have already been made.

9 A (EITNESS ALLENSPACH) I would like to expand just a

10 little bit on that.

11 I mean later on there will be a part of the

12 hearing, I understand, on emergency planning, and I think

13 one of the outgrowth of it in the emergency planning itself
(
i 14 is probably a more precise definition of emergency action

15 levels.

16 Therefore, there is less latitude, so to speak, of

17 the shif t supervisor and the emergency director in the

18 decision-making process. In other words, one, he has to

|

| 19 make notifications and things like that, and tha t will be

20 auch more precisely defined.

21 C I was just asking you concerning NRC requirements*

| 22 for this. I was not meaning to get into the emergency

23 plan.

24 So maybe if we summarize the oral testimony, the
s

25 way I understand it, you are sa ying tha t there is no

|

|
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1 requirement for special training for the emergency

2 director. You don't feel there is any need for it.

r 3 You still feel that Mr. Hukill in combination with

4 Mr. Toole still meet the requirement of ANSI Standard for

5 plant manager, considering his unique respensitility?

6 A (WITNESS CROCKER) Yes, I do. I think probably Mr.

7 Hukill is eminently qualified for that position.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Would Mr. Toole alone meet those

9 standards?

10 WITNESS CROCKER I am sure he does.

11 BY MR. DORNSIFEs

12 0 On page 13 of your testimony, you state at the top

13 of the page that " Task I. A.1.3 requires an additional senior

14 reactor operator to be stationed in the control crom at each

15 nurclear plant."

Does that mean that task requires two SRos to be
| 16

17 continually in the room, or how is that interpreted?
;

18 'A (WITNESS CROCKER) It requires two SB0s on shift,

19 one of whom is to be in the control room.

20 0 At all times?

21 A (WITNESS CROCKER) At all times, that is when the

22 plant is operating.

23 0 On page 10 of your testimony, at the bottom you

24 talk about Regulatory Guide 1.33, and you says "The
-s

25 proposed implementation date is January 1, 1981." I am

w
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1 vondering, has the licensee complied with that, or has NBC

2 implemented that schedule, and how is the licensee doing

3 with mee tin g the regulatory guide?

4 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) I think the key there is the

5 proposed implementation date. It slipped when a draft went

6 out for public comment, the public comments I believe have

7 just gotten back in recently. After they are taken into

8 account, and go through the normal process, and then it gets

9 finally published as an NRC document for implementation, it

10 will carry a new implementation date, and whatever that date

11 says, then TUI 1 is going to have to meet that date.

12 Q Do you anticipate that it vill be prior to

13 restart?

14 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) I believe the publication date

I 15 now is expected to be early summer, and then the
i

16 implementation date would be six months after the

17 publication date. However, I think that many of the items

18 that are cosered in that Heg Guide and the ANSI Standard 3.2

| 19 have been included in the Task Action Plan. So probably the

20 most significant of those items will be completed prior to

21 the proposed start-up of IMI 1.

22 MR. DORNSIFE: I have no further questions.

CHAIRMAN SMITH Mr. Blake.
| 23

|
MR. BLAKE: Mr. Chairman, I have a couple of

| 24s

questions prompted by the Commonwealth's inquit.y.25

\_

'

"h:
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are excused.

2 MR. BLAKE4 Maybe I did not make myself cicar. I

3 said I had a couple of quertions prompted by the,

4 Commonwealth's inqui'ry.

5 CHAIBMAN SMITH: I thought you said you had no

6 questions. I am sorry.

7 BY HR. BLAKE:

8 Q I understood you, Mr. Allenspach, to have referred

9 to the definition section of 3.1 with respect to experience

10 in responding to one of Mr. Dornsife's questions. Is that

11 correct?

12 A (WITNESS ALLEMSPACH) That is correct.

13 0 In the definition section of the ANS-3.1 standard,

14 does it allow you to equate in fact one for one the'

15 experience gained in the military for experience gained on a

16 commercial nuclear pcwer plant so long as it is a similar

17 type?

| 18 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) Yes, it does.

19 Q There are similar types lightwater reactors, or

20 HDGRs, or classes of that type?

21 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) Without lookin it up, I

22 believe you give credit for military type power plants,'

credit up to I think it is three years for nuclear power23

f 24 plant experience.
,

|

25 Q Thank you.

x
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1 Are you f amiliar with M r. Hukill's background, Mr.

2 Allenspach?

e 3 A ('.i IT N ESS ALLENSPACH) I have read his

4 qualifications, yes.

5 0 You know that he was qualified as the chief

6 engineer on nuclear power ships?
|

7 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) That is correct.

8 Q That he served as commanding officer of nuclear

9 power ships?

10 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) Yes.

11 Q How would you equate that sort of training and

12 experience with that of a reactor operator?

13 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) When we look at it in that
| *

14 capacity, it is very positive experience.'

15 Q With respect to an SRO as well qualification?

16 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) I don't think we have ever

17 given a direct correla tion, or done a direct correlation

| 18 between the Navy requirements for their chief engineer as

19 against an SRO, but I think it would be roughly comparable.

20 MR. BLAKEt Thank you. I have no more questions.

|

| 21 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Any further questions?

ER. SWANSON: I think I have possibly one, and a
22

23 follow up question.

24s

25

|

(
|
|

I
1 ~'
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1 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

2 !R. SWANSON:

3 0 Gentlemen, for the purpose of training

4 requirements, do you consider the plant mane'er to be

5 included in the term " ope ra ting personnel" a t the plant?

6 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) I do.

7 0 Gentlemen, I want to refer you to a document dated

8 March 28, 1980, addressed to all power reactor applicants

9 and licensee, the subject is Qualifications of Reactor

10 Operators. I will show it to you.

11 Th at

12 A (WITNESS CROCKER) We have a copy of the document

- 13 now, yes.

14 0 That document does describe certain training'

15 requirements for operating personnel; is that not correct --

i

16 certain NRC requirements?

17 A (WITNESS ALLENSPACH) That is correct.
1

18 0 Those requirements include training in in-core

| *

19 damage mitigation; is that not correct?
|

| 20 A (WITNESS CROCKER) That is correct.

21 0 to the requirements extend not only to operators,

22 but all operating personnel?

23 A (WITNESS CROCKER) As stated, yes, it is all

24 ope ra ting personnel ha ve to have special training.'

25 0 That would include the plant manager?

|

|
'
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1 A (WITNESS CROCKER ) Yes.

2 0 Could you just briefiy describe the subjects that

3 are required to be part of the training?

4 A (WITNESS CHOCKEE) There are six categories of

5 material to be covered: Cne on in-core instrunentation, one
,

6 on ex-core nuclear instrumentation, a third on vital

7 instrumentation, primary chemistration, radiation

8 monitoring, and gas generation.

9 ER. SWANSON4 I ha ve no f urther questions.

to CHAIB5AN SEITH: Anybody else?

11 (No response.)

12 CHAIB5AN SHITH: This time you are excu:ed.

- 13 Ms. Aamodt is late. I would like to have a better

14 view of our schedule. What will be your cross-examination'

15 needs on the panel of Mr. Kelly, Dr. Christensen, and that

16 panel? What are you going to need?

17 MR. AOLEBs Are you addressing me?

18 CHAIBHAN SHITH: Yes.

19 HR. ADLER: We just have a few lines that were

20 prompted by Mrs. Aamodt's questions, and we predict-

21 approximately one half-hour.

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: When we view the schedule that we

23 have beginning Tuesday morning, it may be necessary for the

24 first time in this proceeding to assign absolute time limits

25 for examination. When Mrs. Aamodt comes, we will discuss

' .

,
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2 Assuming that we get done with this panel today,

3 which is what I have in mind in absolute time limits that we

4 will allow a certain amount of time for all questions, and

5 if the questions are not asked during that time period we

6 will top cross examination. Then what we will be doing the

7 first thing Tuesday sorning, we will have the Aamodts. Is

8 that correct?

9 MR. BLAKEs I anticipate being able to finish the

10 panel today, and I don't know how far we might be with Mr.

11 Boger as well today. Then we would have the Aamodts.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITH That's right, I forgot about Mr.

13 Boger.
,

14 Mrs. Aamod t has only M r. Kelly to examine, I'

15 think. She has completed the panel except for Mr. Kelly.|

16 MR. BLAKE I have very limited redirect.

17 CHAIRMAN SMITH: How about your cross-examintion

| 18 needs, Mr. Adler, of Mr. Boger?

19 MR. ADLER: Again, it will be fairly short. I am

20 not sure if I understand the import of your statement, Mr.
I

21 Chairman. Are you saying that you want to make sure that we

22 get finished with the Licensee's panel today absolutely?

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That is what I am exploring. I am

k 24 trying to measure, to give some relationship to what is

25 being produced by cross-examination compared to the value,
1

i

's .

|
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I and compared to the time it has taken. I think this is, in

2 essence, what we have to consider. Crcanire your quertions

3 in a way that they can be completed within the time limit.

4 MR. ADLERa Will a time limit be placed on Mrs.

5 Aamodt when she comes in this morning?

6 CHAIR 5AN SMITH 4 Mrs. Aamodt is here now, so we can

7 discuss it.

8 Let's take a five-minute break and let Ms. Aamodt

9 get organired.

10 (Whereupon, a short recess was taken.)

11 MR. SWANSON: Mr. Chairman.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Swanson.

13 53. SWANSON: We have one correct that we would

14 like to make as long as Mr. Crocker is still here, and if it'

15 is all right with the Board I could ask him to make tha t
.

14 from the table.

- 17 WITNESS CROCKER: We may have misled the Board,

18 sir, on Mr. Toole 's qualifications. I mentioned he had an

19 SRO. He does, in fact, but.it is on the Oyster Creek plant,

20 and not on THI 1.

CHAIRMAN SMITH: Do you have any questions on that
21

22 correction?

MR. ADLER: We realize that, but it was already in
23

s 24 the record, so we don't see any need to belabor it.

CHAIRMAN SMITHS Mrs. Aamodt, do you have
25

l

i
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1 additional papers. I understand that you had some

2 duplicated. What papers are you going to be working with.

3 MRS. AAMODTs Yes, Mr. Chairman. I think I would

4 enter them with my testimony, except the other is for use in

5 argument on why the testimony on f atigue and shif t rotation

i

6 should be admitted .

! 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: What do you estimate to be the

8 length of time you need to finish your cross-examination of

9 this panel?

10 MRS. AA30DTs I don't think it will be excessive.

11 I did not realize I could limit the answering of the person

12 examined, and I will attempt to limit that to just answering

13 my own questions.

' - 14 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Based upon that, what would your

15 estimate be ?

16 MRS. AAMODTs I would think perhaps an

17 hour-and-a-half, something like that.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITHS All right.

19 Not very of ten , but some times, the Board puts

absolute time limits on cross-examination, and we are almost20

21 approaching that point with respect to your

22 cross-examination of this panel. I think that we ought to

strive toward an hour-and-a-half to complete your23

24 cross-examination.'

25 MRS. AA30DTs I am sorry, I would say, Mr. Smith, I

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

i



. _ _ .,

19.671

1 took the time this morning, because Mr. Aamodt will be

2 here.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Would you get closer to the mike,-

4 please, because I cannot haar you. Would you get clorer to

5 the mike?

6 MRS. AAMODTs I think the Arabs have taken over

7 Amtrak because it is evidently late every day.

8 MR. BLAKEs I thought I understood earlier Mrs.

9 Aamodt to have referred to an additional exhibit potentially

to that she would offer next week. I would have the Board

11 remind her of the obligation to provide it at the same time

12 as testimony. If thece is now something that she is going

13 to add in addition, I would like at least this amount of

(
'

14 notice.'

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: She has just come in, and obtained

16 copies for that purpose. So I imagine that that is her

17 intent,

18 MR. BLAKEt Very well.
j

39 CH AIRMkN SNITH: I had a convers,ation with Mrs.

20 Aamodt yesterday af ter we adjourned about the quality of her

cross-examination when she f ollows her cross-examination21

plan compared to the quality when she departs f rom it. I
22

23 think Mrs. Aamodt understands that she does begin to run

into difficulties when she starts pursuing an area of
t 24

25 inquiry where she doesn't really understand what her

V.
,

I

|
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'

1 objectives are.

2 Am I stating correctly what we discussed

3 yesterday?

4 MRS. A AMCDT4 I am aware of your criticisms of what

5 I have done, and I am very aware personally of my own

6 performance. I will try to go the questions as quickly as I
i

7 can.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Certainly, answers come up which

9 you did not expect in your questions, and you are going to

10 have to pursue them. My point is, I think you do much

11 better when you keep very much in sind the course of action

12 that you had planned out, and your quickly return to your

13 course of action when you have explored the answers

14 sufficiently.

15 MRS. AANODT4 Mr. Smith, I have simply sort of a

16 clean-up kind of thing to do, so there will not be any rhyWe

17 or reason, but I just wanted to get some of these things

18 entered into the record.

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Very good.I
-

20

21

22

23

'

24

25

%
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1 Whereupon,

2 ERIC GARDNER

3 JULIEN CHRISTIENSEN

4 FRANK L. KELLY

5 were recalled as witnesses by counsel for the licensee and,

6 having been previously sworn by the Chairman, were examined

7 further and testified as follows:

8 CROSS-EXAMINATION

9 BY MRS. AAMODT:

10 0 Dr. Christiensen, could you give us who the others

11 were who recommended the number of hours of simulator

12 training, that was missing from the record? The number of

13 others to whom you refer in the OARP.

14 MR. BLAKE: The reference, I believe is to page 99'

15 of the OARP, Dr. Christiensen, if you could look a that

16 page. The question is with regard to the others on that

17 page.

18 WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN: The name I specifically

19 remember is Richard Marzek, M-a-r-z-e-k, who at the time, I
;

1

believe, held the title of training for the Duke Powerl 20

21 Company. There were one or two other people we talked to at

|
22 TVA, but I can't recall their names, in addition to Dr.

23 Johnson, that is, and he is mentioned on that page that Mr.

|
| \ 24 Blake referred to.

| The other experts, the one I specifically recall is
| 25

I

(

*
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1 Mr. Marzek, and one or two IVA people whose names I don't

2 recall. I may have them in my records, but I don't have

3 them with me.

4 BY MRS. AAMODTs (Resuming)

5 Q There were no other studies, then, just other

f 6 people, just opinions; is that right?

|

l 7 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) That is correct.

8 Q There were no other studies?

9 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) That is correct.

10 0 Dr. Christiensen, I have a question on number 8 in

11 the cross-questioning tha t I wanted to ask you.

12 You vouched that the operators have, in your words,

13 the capability to intelligently operate the plant under both

14 normal and-abnormal conditions. I am troubled by two words,'

15 " capability," and " intelligently."

18 MR. BLAKEs Could we have .the citation that you are

17 quoting, please?

j 18 MRS. AAMODTs I am sorry, I didn't pick that out.

i

( 19 It is in the OARP

20 BY MRS. AAMODTs
~

|
21 Q Would you know where that is, Dr. Ch ristiensen ,

22 where you say that 'in~the OARP; would it be in chapter 8, or

23 at the end?

\ 24 DR. LITTLES If I may help, it is actually on the

! 25 first page of the outline of Dr. Christiensen's testimony.

l

,%.
|
|

.

t
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1 MRS. AAMODT What page is that?

2 DR. LITTLE: It is not paged. It is in the

3 outlined.'

4 MRS. AAMODT: That's right, it is in Dr.

5 Christiensen's testimony.

6 DR. LITTLE: In the outline at the beginning of

7 it.

8 MR. BLAKE: Let's see if we can find it in the
!

9 testimony itself. The outlines we try to do for the

t

10 witnesses, and we haven't regarded that as their testimony.

11 I am sure it accurately reflects it, but if we could find it

12 actually in his testimony. That has not been our use.of the

13 outline, Dr. Little.
(

-

'
14 BY MRS. AAMODT4

| 15 0 Have you located that, Dr. Christiensen, in the
|

16 outline?'

17 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I may be looking at the

18 wrong document. Are you looking at my testimony?

I must be in a dead spot in this room, or19

20 something, Mrs. Aamodt, I am sorry, I did not hear the

21 entire quotation you gave me.

22 Q I read in your testimony that you believe that the

that you have <cuched
23 capability to intelligently operate --

N 24 in your words that the capability to intelligently operate

25 the plant, that the operators have the capability to

s t
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1 intelligently operate the plant under both normal and

2 abnormal conditions. I as troubled by those two words

3 "ca pa bili ty " and " intelligently.

4 A (7ITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I have found it. It is in

5 the outline at th e beginning of the testimony.

6 MR. BLAKEa I agree that it is in the outline, and

i it may be that we can question him that way.

8 CHAIRMAN S5ITH: Can you adopt the statement?

9 WITNESS CHRISTIENSENs I adopt the statement, yes,

10 sir.
'

11 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Let's go on from there.

12 BY MRS. AA50DTs

13 0 I find those words difficult. Can you certify that
,

t,

14 is what the NRC is requiring of the licensee'and its'

15 consultants? ,

16 Can you certify to the Met Ed management that the

17 operators are cokpetent, and not just capable?

18 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) In my opinion they are

19 compete'nt. [erhaps if you would distinguish for me the
l

20 difference between what you mean by capability and

21 competence here, it would help me a little bit.
|

| 22 Q Able to do something, I think capable would be.

23 Isn't that true? Competent, it would seem that there would

24 be some relationship between what was to be done and'

|

25 capabilities.!

|
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1 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) By capability I meant a

2 little more than being able to do. I meant -- I would adopt

3 your word, competent to do the job. Not only capable to do

4 it, but com pe tent to do it, yes.

5 0 In a quantita tive way, or is it a judgment?

6 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) It is a matter of judgment

7 based on, as of now, well over a year's experience and

8 contact with these people under a number of circumstances,

9 in addition to the OARP Program -- contact with these people

10 on valk-throughs a'nd talk-throughs, and getting to know them

11 and observe them, their behavior. Just all these things put

12 together give me a high degree of confidence in their

13 ability to do the job.

14 Q How many days, Dr. Christiensen, have you been

15 employed by Met Ed to do these evaluations?

16 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) This will have to be an

17 off-the-top-of-the head estimate, but I suppose over the

18 past year 100 days, 100 working days I am talking about. It
.

19 is a very cross estima te. If I looked it up and found that

20 it was 75, I wouldn't be surprised, but it has been a
.

21 substantial number of days.

I
22 O Is it out of order to ask --

23 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I have been spending a lot

24 of time in Harrisburg.'

25 What, I am sorry?
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1 0 I did not mean to cut you off, but I am havinc a

2 little trouble hearing.

3 A (WITNESS CHBISTIENSEN) I am also.

4 0 I will try to be more careful.

5 Is it out of order -- I will ask the question, and

6 I will be struck down, I suppose, if it is out of order.

7 Could I ask you what you were paid to do that?

8 MR. BLAKE: Objection, I do not see the relevance

9 of that question, nor do I think that it would be of

10 particular probitive value to this proceeding. .

11 . CHAIRMAN SMITH: I don't think that it is necessary

12 for Mrs. Aamodt to know exactly how much Dr. Christiensen

13 was paid. But I think it is correct for her to establish

14 that he was indeed paid, and if it is at the prevailing.

15 rates for that type of work, he can indicate that.

16 MRS. AAMODT It was not my intent in asking him

17 the question. It was to gauge essentially the -- He was not

18 sure of the amount of time he spent, I thought perhaps it

19 would help him to judge it.

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are going to calculate it from

( 21 how much he was paid; I am sure that he would be capable of

|
22 doing that, he better than you.

23 So if you can recalculate the time based on what

' 24 You were. paid, do it.'

25 WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN: I don't think that it would

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,
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1 be out of order to say that I am just paid my regular

2 salary. I am on a salary.

3 3RS. AAMODT: I am not questioning that.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You see the thrust of the question

5 wen t a dif ferent wa y . The reason she asked you how much you

6 were paid, she was hoping that this would remind you of how

7 auch time you spent. So that rather than her calculating

8 the time you spent from your income, you do it. If it helps

9 do it, and if it doesn't, say that it doesn't help.

10 WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN It doesn't help.

11 BY MRS. AAMODT4

12 Q Dr. Christiensen, on pages 45 and 92 of the review,

13 I am particularly interested in those two sentences. Did

14 you have any authorship in Chapter 8?

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Is this in your cross-examination

16 plan?

17 MRS. AAMODT4 No, it isn't. It is question I have

18 added. But it may be here, I am not even sure because it

19 got rearranged.

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It is one that occurred to you

|

| 21 late?
|

l MRS. AAMODT: I really feel as though this is an22

23 important question.

L 24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right, go on.

25 BY MRS. AAMODT

s
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1 0 Did you have any authorship on Chapter 87 -

2 A (WIT!!ESS CHRISTIENSEN) Chapter 8?

3 0 Yes.

4 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) Yes.

5 Q Chapter 117

6 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) No. Well, we all, of

7 course, reviewed the entire report. I believe you are

8 asking me who wrote the original draf t, let's say; is that

9 the question?

10 Q 'You are aware of what was said. I will ask you

11 that when we come to it.

12 On page 92, No' A, it says: "The control room of

13 TMI 1 (and THI 2) should be reworked to the extent that time

14 and funds are available to support such a program." Did you

15 concur with that?

16 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) Yes.

17 Q Then over on page 145, and page 144, at the bottom

18 o f the page , "GPU should attempt to take advantage of

19 advancements that have been made in control room design and

20 layouts since the THI 1 control room was first developed,

! 21 without making changes which are so drastic that they would
!

22 invalidate the operator training program or delay the

23 start-up beyond tha t associated with the present AS13

|
- 24 hearing."

25 I am trying to assess, Dr. Christiensen, your

s

i

l
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1 independence in making your recommendations. Could you

2 explain what you meant by "without making changes so drastic

3 that they would invalidate the operator training program, or'

4 delay th e start-up. " How did that affect your

S considerations of safety of the public?

6 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) Yes. As you know, they have

|
7 several crews of well-trained people out th ere . I am sure

8 as you also know, if you change things too drastically, then

9 you have the problem of them being unaccustomed to the new

to lay and the possibly worry that because of the large amount

11 of training they have had in the old layout that there might

12 be interference be tween the old and th e new .

13 So we have tried in our review, that I supported
,

14 MPR on, to make changes that would really f acilitate their'

15 performance, and not cause what you and I would agree would

16 be negative transfer to the new situation. We were very

17 aware of that.

18 Whenever we have made any chcnge in panels, we have
!

| 19 brought the operators in again , the crews, and walked them

20 through, and talked 'them through the changes to get their

21 impression of the changes, and try to make an assessment of

22 whether or not there would be any danger of introducing the

23 possibility of error just simply b'ecause of change.
!
I k. 24 Even though it might be considered a change for the
1

25 better, we still vculdn't want it to be a source of

-

/
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1 confusion to them. Thoua were the rules that we worked

2 under.

3 0 Were there any guidelines provided by management in'

4 relationship to what changes you would make?

5 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) None.

6 Q The extent of the changes?

|

7 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) None. We have complete
.

8 independence.

9 0 Did you feel that there was -- The return to

10 start-up, was that in your consideration in terms of the

11 cost, of the delay.of start-up to Met Ed?

12 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I didn't personally consider

13 the cost in any of my recommendations. I realize from my

14 experience prior to this that the cost is always a

15 consideration when you are designing something. It any

16 system you design, there has to be some

17 Q Excuse me.

( ~

| 18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Allow him to answer.

19
- MRS. AAMODT: What is that?

! 20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I said, allow him to answer.

| 21 MRS. AAMODTs But --

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Allow him to answer, Mrs. Aamodt,

23 and avoid a ruling.

\. 24 WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN: I don't want this to be
,

t

25 ridiculous, but I am sure they don't have $1 billion to

'N
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1 spend on refurbishing this, but I can say unequivocally that

2 no one at Met Ed , or MP3, or Dr . Uhrig ever laid any cost

c 3 constraints on us in our recommendations, or time

4 constraints really.

5 BY MRS. AAMODT:

6 Q That was not the question I asked you, Dr.

7 Christiensen.

8 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I thought that it was the

9 question.

10 Q The question I asked you was, did you put those on

11 yourself?

12 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) Did I consider cost?

13 Q Did you have that as a consideration as when the
.

14 start up, in your own mind, would be, and what could be done

15 or couldn't be done before that?

16 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) No, because when we were

17 doing this I had no idea when the start up would occur.

l

| 18 Frankly, I still don't.

| 19 Q Maybe you could indica te what was meant by that

|

| 20 sentence, "without making changes which were so drastic that
-

! 21 they would invalidate the operator training program," if you
!

!

| 22 could explain that, "or delay the start-up beyond the

| 23 associated - " That second part, "or delay the start-up

|

| \ 24 beyond that associated with the present hea ring . "

|
! 25 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I guess these are practical

|

|
~.

|
1
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1 considerations in the back of everyone's mind when you deal

2 on any system, whether it is this or any other one. You

3 realize you just can't -- We just don't have unlimited-

4 time. We don 't have -- I hope we don't have five or ten

5 years to do this revision, because the whole plant would be

6 completely out of date then probably.

7 From the background from which I came, which I

8 think you understand is the aerospace, which I think is also

9 a very safety minded industry, there are always some ideas

10 of cost and time that have to be met if it is going to be a

11 timely modification, or a timely production.

12 I guess what I am trying to say is tha t I don ' t see

13 how you can ever completely divorce your thinking from some

14 sort of an idea of tim e of delivery, or some sort of overall

15 cost figure.

16 0 So that you would not say, then, that your

17 interests were totally separate f rom Het Ed 's interest in
.

ja restarting this plant? -
,

i

! 19 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I would have to say my

20 interests are in seeing the plant started safely, and

21 becoming a productive part of our energy resources. I guess

22 to that extent my feelings are compatible with Met Ed 's .

23 I would reiterate that there has been no pressure

i 24 by anyone a t Met Ed, or any other source, to say you must

25 work within these restrictions, or these cost. guidelines or

(
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1 time guidelines.

2 Q I understood that. I was trying to understand your

' 3 internalization of the extent of your job, or the

4 description of your job.

5 In the OARP it speaks about the company's -- on

6 page 13, in training, that the esployee should be made aware
:
l

7 of the company's value structures or priorities. Number C'

8 under Decision Analysis.

9 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) Yes.

10 Q Do you want to answer to that, Dr. Christiencen.

11 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I am not sure I have been

12 given a question.

13 Q Could you tell me -- Haybe I should ask, then, the

14 competent Dr. long. What are those value structures or

15 priorities among personnel responsible for making

16 decisions?

17 DR. 10NG4 I am not sure I can elaborate all of

|

| 18 them, and I won't try from memory. They are the kinds of

i
19 things that Mr. Clark and Mr. Arnold addressed to this Boardi

20 last week. The specific issues that I think pop immediately

21 into my mind are the decisions that have to be made as to

22 whether or not one keeps the plant on line, because that is

23 of concern to the utility, or whether one takes the plant

\ 24 off the line if you ha ve any question as to whether or not

25 it is safe to continue to operate.

ALOERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC. ,
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1 I think our company officers have made it very

2 clear that safety is the first priority.

3 MRS. AAMODT: Dr. Long, what have you done to'

'

4 implement No. C, or do you feel that it has been

5 implemented?

6 What are you doing, Dr. Long, to make sure that you
,

|

7 are implementing No. C? That the employees have the

8 understanding that safety is the first priority?

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: 'Je have a great deal of testimony

10 on that, so give the most brief summary. You missed it, you

11 weren't here, but we have had a lot of testimony on it.

12 HRS. AAMODT Could you refer me possibly to the

13 transcript?
| (

14 CHAIRMAN SMITHS No, M a' am, I can't.

15 So, give the briefest summary.

16 MR. BLAKEs It is my recollection that Dr. Long, as

well has, previously answered this question, but we will let17

18 him summarize it again.

19 DR. LONGS Briefly, it is done in two ways

20 Through the training program, I mentioned that the other day

21 when I was testifying, th e general employee training;

22 through memoranda that have been issued to all employees;

through the instructions that are passed down through the23

's 24 supervisory structure to individuals who work in the

25 organization.

s
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1 BY MRS. AAMODTs

2 C Cn page 14 where it speaks about the company's

e 3 perspective during an eme rgency, is that referring to the

4 same thing, Dr. Christiensen, or Dr. Gardner; is that what

5 you meant in directing this review to the company?

6 MR. BLAKEs I am sCtry, Mrs. Aamodt, did you direct
;

7 a question to an individual?

8 MRS. AAMODTs It is in No. D, "To assure that in an

9 emergency, the shift supervisor has sufficient command and

10 company perspective to effectively carry out the emergency

11 director's responsibility until properly relieved of the

12 responsibilities."

13 Dr . Long , is the company perspective the same as
,

14 you stated, the same value structures and priorities?

15 DR. LONG: Basically, yes, and tha t has been very

16 strongly emphasized both in writing and orally to all of the

17 shif t supervisors.
i

18 BY MRS. AAMODTs

19 C Could I ask, Dr. Gardner, why those two items were

20 included in here?

21 Excuse me, Dr. Gardner, could I ask you or Dr.

22 Christiensen, either one, why that would have been included

23 in the OARP?

I
\ 24 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) My response to that would be'

25 that what Dr. Uhrig has done he re , and this is the part he

k
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1 wrote since he attended the course, he is simply stating the

2 objectives of the decision analysis training program. I

3 assume that this is just a statement of those objectives.

4 That is my interpretation of this.

5 0 All right.

6 On page 149, not to belabor this, but since I don't

7 have time to look to see whether what has already been said,

8 I wish to bring it out. "The committee recommends that

9 management philosophy with respect to nuclear power plant

10 operation be clearly articulated and made known to all

11 personnel."

12 A (WITNESS GARDNER) That is one that we did discuss

13 as a group, and we agree.g
14 0 What do you mean by that, Dr. Gardner?

!

. 15 A (WITNESS GARDNER) It is merely an elaboration of
|

16 the testimony that Dr. Christiensen has already given, and

17 Dr. Long, about the ways that the values of the company, the

18 elements that they place in priority for safety are

19 considered and known by the staff operating the plant.

20 MRS. AAMODTs It says in there " clearly articulated

21 and made known to all personnel." Have those requirements

22 been met, Dr. Long?

23 DH . LONG: In my opinion, yes, Ma'am.

\ 24 MRS. AAMODT4 Has that opinion been given some

25 place?

(_
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1 DR. LONGS I believe that it has.

2 MRS. AAMODT: What do we do in that case?

3 CHAIRMAN SMITHa I don't have a recommendation.
,

4 MRS. AAMODT You have no recommendation.

5 BY MRS. AAMODT:

6 0 Could I just ask, Dr. Gardner, why it was included

7 here? Why that was included as a conclusion in

8 communications?

9 A (WITNESS GARDNER) I did not write that particular

10 chapter, that was Dr . Uhrig 's. We did discuss it as a

11 ' gro up . I think we pointed out earlier that one of the

12 objectives of this OARP document was not only to look into

13 the situation at THI, but to look into all issues that we

i
14 felt were relevant to the safety'of any plant.

,

| 15 Where something occurred to us that we thought

i

16 would be worth calling to the company's attention, or if we

17 saw something which was operating reasonable well but we

18 thought it could be improved, we tried to include that.

19 MRS. AAMODT: Dr. Long , there was also a

20 recommendation that management visit the personnel as ther
'

21 were working. Has that been done?

22 MR. BLAKEs Mr. Chairman, I have an objection.

In fact, Dr. Long was ask2:1 tha t specific question
f 23

( 24 with regard to, my recollection is, all the OARP

recommendations, and what the status, and were they complied25

i

l (..
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1 with. I think he indicated that there was only one where

2 they had not achieved total compliance with, and then

3 explained what the company's position had been on it.-

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That is my memory.

5 What do you say to tha t , Mrs. Aamodt?

6 MRS. AAMODTs That he spoke to the subject?

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes.

8 MRS. AAMODT: About the relationship between

9 management and personnel in the working pla ce ?

10 MR. BlAKE: Mrs. Aamodt, your question was, has the

11 company complied with a specific recommendation. The nature

12 of my objection was, the question that was asked yesterday

- 13 of Dr. Long, or the day before, was with regard to all the

14 recommendations of the OAR Committee, has the ccmpany
.

15 responded to them. His answer was, we have folicwed all of

18 them with the exception of one. As to that exception, he

17 explained what the company's position was.
-

| 18 MRS. AAMODTs I am sorry, I see the difference in

i 19 the questioning, and maybe I will just ask this question and

20 conclude on that.

|
21 Prior to the THI-2 accident, was it customary for'

22 management to visit personnel of the control room during the

23 various shifts?
|

'- 24 DR. 10NG: I can 't speak to that f rom my own

25 personal knowledge because I was not associated with the

(

.
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1 facility prior to the accident.

2 3Y MRS. AAMCDTs

< 3 Q Was that true , Dr. Gardner?

4 A (WITNESS G3RDNER) I have no idea.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Does anybody know?

6 MRS. AAMODTa A recommendation was made. I wonder

7 why the recommendation was made. I assume that it is an

8 important recommendation if it was included in the CARP

9 study.

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH 4 Is that a question?

11 BY MRS. AAMODTs

12 0 Was it made off-the-cuff, or is there some reason

13 that it should be made?-,

14 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I will try to respond to

15 that.

16 First let me say that I don't have any personal

17 knowledge of any of these things either prior to the time I

18 became engaged with the Uhrig Committee.

19 However, whenever you go into a consulting

20 situation like this, there are certain things that you

21 almost invariably want to bring to their attention. They

22 may already know them, but in order for completeness, and

23 maybe as much as anything to show that you as a consultant

'

24 are a ware of these things, you put them in the report. I
N

25 think that it is as simple at that.

t
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For example,1 Management, I feel, should --

2 management should visit the control room at various times.

/ 3 I did not check to see whether or not they had. They may

4 have been visiting the control room every day price to the

5 accident, I have no idea, b ut I thought I ought to say that

; 6 this is something that should be done.

I
7 It is sort of a fundamental principle in our

8 business, and it wasn't meant to reflect negatively on

9 management. It is just something that they ought to pay

10 attention to.

11 Q So you were not totally aware of prior conditions

12 when you made your recommendations; is that true?

13 A (WIT 3ESS CHBISTIENSEN) I was not aware of the

14 conditions prior to the time I was involved with the Uhrig

'
| 15 Committee, that is true, yes.

16 0 You also recommended quality circles. So there was

17 considerable discussion in the report about relationships

18 between management and the personnel, and how this would

19 affect what they were trained to do. But you are not aware

20 that there was a deficit here in making those

21 reccamendations?

22 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) To be perfectly honest, ther

23 may have had quality circles. I don't think so, but I don't

'. 24 know. Quality circles is a relatively new idea that I

25 thought I should at least bring to their attention, and let

| \
|
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|

1 their management consider the possibility of setting up-

2 quality circles.

< 3 MRF. AAMODT: Mr. Smith, I want to ask questions of

4 Mr. Kelly according to the plan that I have.
j

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Proceed.

!
6 BY MRS. AAMODTs

7 Q Mr. Kelly, you administered a test to 31 candidates

S covering the TMI-2 in principal to the small break LOCA
f

9 concept. What preparation did these candidates have in

10 preparing for this test?

11 A (WITNESS KELLY) The preparation they had to prepare

i 12 for this test was the OARP Program.
|

'

l 13 0 In cluding the review?
( -

14 A (WITNESS KELLY) What review are you speaking of?

f 15 G Was there a post-OARP Program?

16 A (WITNESS KELLY) No, the OARP was developed after

17 the accident.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH I don't think you understood the

19 question.

WITNESS KELLY Let me explain. The operators,
20

21 once they are licensed, have to go through requalification

22 every year, and they are continually in a retraining process

23 and examined on that. So these operators had been in

| - 24 training before the accident, and af ter the accident the
'

l

25 OARP was established.
(

'

|
|

|
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BY MRS. AAMODT1

2 C I understand that, but I understand that there was

' 3 a repeat of the OARP in sone of the courses. Was this test

4 administered after the repeat?

5 A (7ITNESS KELLY) Th e te st was administered after the

6 first OARP course.

7 C Did you have access to the course material that was

8 used and cC?ering these subjects in constructing your test?

9 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, I had all ,of the materials.

10 0 Were the instruct?;s of those subjects aware of the

11 need to pass the test on those subjects with a 90 percent

12 level?

13 A (WITNESS KELLY) The only category in our
(-

14 examination that had a 90 percent requirement was the

15 category on the LOCA and the TMI accident.

16 0 Those are specifically what I am asking questions

17 about.

18 A (WITNESS KELLY) Were the instructors aware of
*

19 this?

L 20 0 Yes, were the instructors on the TMI-2 accident and
1

21 the small break LOCA concept aware of the need to pass the

| 22 test on those subjects at the 90 percent level?
!

23 A (WITNESS KELLY) That is correct.
I

| 24 C How do you explain -- Could you then give us, we*

I

25 have new data , what the results of that test?

.

%
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1 A (WITNESS KELLY) You are talking about the test on

2 that one category?

3 Q Yes.-

4 A (WITNESS KELLY) The results on tha t test were that

5 the requirement was 90 percent. The average grade was 87.1

: 6 percent.
l

7 Q How many did not achieve the 90 percent?

8 A (WITNESS KELLY) Fifteen people did not achieve the

9 90 percent.

10 0 What was the lowest score?

11 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We have been through this, but you

12 were going to come up with accurate numbers now.

13 MR . BLAKE: The accuracy, and we are prepared to go

i
14 back, and I was going to take him through a couple cf open

15 areas later on. I don't think it went to this particular

16 one. I think it was on the SRO and RO examination.

17 CHAIRMAN SHITH: It did not go to this particular

18 one?

19 MR. BLAKE: But it may have been this one as well.

CHAIRMAN SHITH: I heard his answer once or twice,
20

21 and maybe three times now.'

22 MR. BLAKE: It is in his testimony, and he has also

23 answered the question. It is in his prepared written

|
24 testimony.

MRS. AAMODTs I understood tha t that testimony was
25

._.
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1 incorrect when we went over it yesterday. Is it correct in

2 this area?

- 3 9Y MRS. AANODTs

4 C What is the lowest score on that test?

5 A (WITNESS KELLY ) The lowest score category, not

6 exactly, was 68-point something percent. However, that

|
| 7 individual is no longer in the program.

8 Q The next lowest score?

9 A (WITNESS KELLY) Again close to 72.5 percent.

10 Let me point out, Mrs. Aamodt, that the results on

11 that category, the average was 87.1 percent, however, the

12 distribution was not a no rmal one. It was heavily skewed

13 toward the 100 percent. As a matter of fact, 15 individuals
f
(

14 did get over 90 percent.

15 0 How was your criteria of 90 percent chosen; was it

16 arbitrary, or was it one that had a relationship to the

17 material?

18 A (WITNESS KELLY) The criteria was chosen. It was

19 mandated by the NRC that that criteria would be passed at

20 the 90 percent level.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I am convinced that I have heard

22 this. I don't understand what is happening here. I know

23 that I have heard him say that.

24 MRS. AAMODT: This is a very important point.'

,

25 CHAIRMAN SMITHz I understand that it is important,
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1 but I don't understand why it is important to go over again'

2 and again. I have read it and I have heard it.

3 MRS. AAMODTa Yesterday the figures were incorrect

4 on another test, and I didn 't want to state figures that

5 were incorrect. They were in the same para graph as those

6 figures, and I didn't want to put the words in his mouth

7 tha t they were incorrect.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Proceed.

9 MRS. AAMODT: What I am trying to establish is how

10 the 90 percent level was established, and whether it is

11 meaningful.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: That was explained in writing and

13 o ra ll y .

14 MRS. AAMODTs I disagree, Mr. Smith.

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I am sorry, but I am ruling, and I

16 am ruling that the question has been asked and answered.

, 17 Proceed.

|
| 18 MRS. AAMODTs I don't know how to ask the next

19 question if I don't have the answer to that one.
-

CHAIRMAN SMITH: As a matter of fact, you received
20

! 21 the answer to that one.

22 MRS. AAMODT How the criteria was set for the 90

23 percent level?

CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes.24

Would you state it acain?25

!

I '

t
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1 WITNESS KELLYs The criteria was established by the

2 NRC that that category would be passed with a grade of 90

3 percent or better.

4 BY MES. AA30DTs

5 0 You mean because they said so, it was the 90

6 percent level. It is not meaningful in any other sense,

7 except that they said that?

8 Did they make up this test?

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: One question at a time.

10 BY MRS. AAMODT

11 Q Did they make up the --

12 CHAIRMAN SHITH: Did you withdraw your other

13 question?r,

k
14 MRS. AAMODTs Yes, I withdraw it.

15 BY MRS. AAMODT

16 Q Did the NBC construct this test, or did you

17 construct it?

18 A (WITNESS KELLY) They did not construct this test, I

19 did.

20 Q You did7

21 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes.

22 Q So how could they set the level? ;

23 A (WITNESS KELLY) Mrs. Aamodt, they determined that ]
l

24 -- A category of that sort is not normal or routine on any !

25 other examinations, but b eca use of the nature of the

!
- 1

|

|
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1 accident, the fact that the operators needed to be well

2 versed in the characteristics of such an accident, the NBC

3 determined that there would be such a category covering

4 specific questions about the small break LOCA and the TMI-2

5 event.
7

l
I 6 They also judged it to be important enough to

7 increase their normal grading criteria to 90 percent. The
.

8 operators had to be knowledgeable to that extent.

9 Q Ead you ascertained in any wa y , in checking with

10 the NRC, that you test was valid so that a 90 percent

11 category would correspond to what they meant by a 90

'

12 percent?

13 A (WITNESS KELLY) No one saw the examination before

.14 the operators actually saw it the first day. It is my
'

l

15 understanding that the NRC did review the examination.

16 0 And they were satisfied with a 90 percent, but you

17 don't know that they saw it?

18 A (WITNESS KELLY) It is my understanding that they

19 did see it. They were apprised of the results of the

|
20 examination.|

21 C My argument with you is on the 87 percent versus

22 the 90 percent. I didn't set the 90 percent, you did.

23 A (WITNESS KELLY) I didn't.

24 Q The NHC did. And if they are not tested to that

25 level, then they f ail the test. Is that your criterion? ?

4
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1 MR. BLAKEa Excuse me, Mr. Kelly. I have not heardl

2 a question.

| 3 BY MRS. AAMCDTa
i

! 4 Q Let me just ask you this question, then. Was this

5 test determined to be valid by you or by th e NRC , th e te st
!

6 that you gave?

j 7 A (WITNESS KELLY) If you use the term "validfty," or <

l
'

8 a " validity check," or something like this on that, I don't

| 9 believe was made.

I to CHAIRMAN SMITHa You don't believe was what?
|

11 WITNESS KELLYa A validity check, in the sense of
t

i 12 the validity of the test itself. I don't believe an actual

|
13 check was made, no.

' i

14 BY MRS. AAMODTs
,

15 0 Are you certain, then, that your 90 percent

|
. 16 criteria is the same as the NRC's?

i 17 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes. I established that my
|

I
18 criteria would also be 90 percent, and the 87 percent

.

19 average was based upon my evaluation of their answers.

20 0 So then you had exact material that you know the

21 NRC will need for testing ?

22 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, I did.

23 0 What kind of a coaching eff ect does this have in

! 24 taking the NRC test?

25 A (WITNESS KELLY)' I don't believe it has a coaching

|
'

t

l
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1 effect. It has an effect of preparing the students, or the

2 candidates for the NRC examinations because the areas of

3 questioning that PCS employs on an ordered examination prict

4 to NRC* examina tions are the same as the areas that the NRC

5 will also probe.

6 The questions will not be the same as the

7 questions, or not necessarily the same questions as asked on

8 the NRC examinations. The subject areas would be the same.

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are not giving advance

to information on NRC testing questions, are you?

11 WITNESS KELLYs No.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITHS They are secret until they are

13 given?
t

14 WITNESS KELLYs Yes, sir. -

' 15 BY MRS. AANODTs

18 0 What percentage of the material presented in the

17 OARP -- We did that.

Do you have access to the course material that was18

-- I as sorry, did you have access to the course material of19
.

|

| 20 the CARP that was used in the OARP when you constructed your

21 test?

22 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, Ma'am.

23 0 Were the instructors of those subjects aware of the

need to pass the test at a higher level than prior NRC24

25 exams?

s
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1 MR. BLAKEs Is this the same, or have we nov

2 shifted to the 70-80 type nu:bers?

3 3RS. AAMODT Now we are in the CARP general

4 exams.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Mrs. Aamodt, would you repeat the

t 6 question?
|

7 BY MRS. AAMODTs

8 0 Were the instructors of the OARP aware of the need

9 for their students to pass the final test a t a higher level

10 than prior?

11 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes.

12 0 How many of the 31 candidates were previously

13 licensed? We have that as 27, do you agree?
,

\
14 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes.

. 15 0 How do you explain that over -- Well, now let's
t

i

16 have your new numbers.

17 A (WITNESS KELLY) May I summarize the new numbers?

18 0 Yes.

19 A (WITNESS KELLY) I think it is an appropriate time

20 to clear the record on this.

21
On the written examinations, this is the reactor

| 22 operator level. You are aware, Mrs. Aamodt, there are two

23 types of written examinations. .One for reactor operators,

24 and one for senio operators. There are two separate

25 examinations.

s
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1 The reactor operator examination, 27 licensed

2 operators were adninistered the tect, four failed.

3 Additionally there were two new license candidates, and twC

4 failed.

5 At the senior reactor operator level, that

8 e xamina tion , 15 licensed senior reactor operators were

7 administered the examination, only one failed. One SB0

8 candidate -- In other words, he had a reactor operator's

9 license, but he was upgrading to senior reactor operator --

10 took that examination and he failed.

11 So the total failures total eight on the two

12 examinations. The OARP on page 67 stated that eight

13 operators f ailed the Written examination, and this was a
(

14 total of the 20 and S30 failures on both examinations. So

15 that is the written portion.

16 0 I have seven failures.

17 A (WITNESS KELLY) They have eight total on both

18 portions of the examination, including the new license

*

19 candidates.

20 0 I am sorry, I thought you said there were four,

21 two, and then one.

1

| 22 A (WITNESS KELLY) No. Four, two, one licensed SRO

f ailed, and then a reactor operator candidate who was23

;4 upgrading to SRO took the test and he failed.'

25 0 I see.

A
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1 A (WITNESS KELLY) That is the eight.

2 On the oral examinations, to complete the record,

3 Chairman Smith, 27 licensed reactor operators and senior

4 reactor operators were administered the oral examinations.

5 CHAIE3AN SMITH: Twenty-seven in both categories?

6 WITNESS KELLY The oral examination is one

7 examination. The exam for the senior operators is more

8 comprehensive than for the reactor operators, that is the

9 only difference.

10 CHAIBMAN SMITH But before we had a total of 31

11 and 16 taking the written e xam. Now we have drcoped dcwn to

12 only 27 in total taking the oral exams.

13 UITNESS KELLYs There are 27 licensed operators
.

'
14 total. This was a mixture of reactor operators and senior

15 reactor operators. The reactor operators do not have to

16 take the SRO test. In other words, there were only 15

17 licensed senior reactor operators who had to take the second

18 test.

! 19 BY 3RS. AA50DTs

20 0 So the 15 are --

21 MR. BLAKE: Wait a minute, Mrs. Aa m od t , let's

22 straighten this out. If he had just gone a little further,

23 he would have cleaned up the 27 to the 31.

24 CHAIRMAN SMITHS All right.
s

25 WITNESS KELLYa The oral examinatic~.ts were

ALDER $oN REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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1 administered to all reactor operators and senior reactor

2 operators licensed. There were 27 of those. Additionally,

3 ve administered four new candidates the exam, and there is

4 the 31.

5 MR. BLAKE: Now that is one problem. Now let's go

8 back and straighten out the difference in the numbers

7 between the written examinations f or Ros and SBos.

8 Can I ask him a question to straighten it out?

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH Yes.

10 MR. BLAKE Do all the SRO candidates need as well

11 to take RO examinations?

12 WITNESS KELLY Do all the SR0s --

13 MR. BLAKE: Do the SRO candidates take the written
i
\ 14 RO exam, and then in addition an SRO exam?

.

15 WITNESS KELLYs Yes.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITHS I see, so the 27 included the 15 7

17 WITNESS KELLY: Exactly.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Okay.
,

f
19 WITNESS KELLYa SRos take RO and SRO exams.

20 To complete the oral examination record -- 27

licensed Ros and SR0s were administered the examinations, 26
I 21
l

22 passed, and only one failed. The new license candidates,

23 and there were four of those, twa passed and two failed.

| 24 This is not inconsistent with what the OARP says. The OARP

25 did not point out the eignt failures were a combination of

AtosRsoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC, b-
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1 the RO writtens and the SRO vritten.

2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Did any SBCs fail the BC exam?

3 WITNESS KELLY: NC.

4 BY MRS. AAMODT:

5 C So your figure of eight out of 31 who failed

6 whatever examination they took is correct. Eight out of 31

7 failed the examination that they were studied fer?

8 A (WITNESS KELLY) Some portion of the examination.

9 If you split the axaminations into parts, you see, actually

10 on the oral examination of the 27 people that took the

11 examination, only one failed the oral examination. This

12 seant 26 passing. ,

13 On the reactor operator examination, 27 candidates
<

14 were administered, and only four failed tha t. So that is\
,

15 almost 15 percent. The senior reactor operators, 15

16 candidates, and only one failed, which is a very small

17 percentage.

18 Q But if you-put it together, for the sake of taking

19 an overview of evaluating the program, rather than the

20 individual, you would then come back again to your figure of

|

21 eight out of 31.'

22 A (WITNESS KELLY) I would disagree with that

23 assumption.

| 24 0 Would you agree with the eight out of 31 did not

| 25 pass some part of the exa.^1 nation f or which they were
,

i

|
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1 trained?

2 A (WITNESS KELLY) I would agree with that, some

3 part.

4 0 You would agree with that.

5 The other results on the oral, it said six in --

6 A (WITNESS KELLY) It did not say six. It said, three

7 were marginally passed, and three failed.

8 Q Three were ?

9 A (WITNESS KELLY) Marginally passed.

10 0 Modular?

11 A (WITNESS XELLY) Marginal.

12 HR. BLAKEs Marginally passed.

13 WITNESS KELLYs Borderline.
(
\ 14 BY HHS. AAHODTs

15 0 Marginally passed, okay.

16 So six, then, showed some need for a second look?

17 A (WITNESS KELLY) That is right. The marginally

18 passed, NRC does not employ that. They employed a
|

19 pass / fail. For purposes of ordered examinations, which are

also an indication of the readiness of an individual to be20

21 administered the NRC examinations, POS employs as marginally

22 passed category and then indicating to training management

23 that the individual has some weak areas which should be

24 polished , but we would recommend that he be administered the

examinations if those areas are polished.25

|
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1 0 So essentially six out of the 31 did not do well on

2 the oral exam. The oral exam was a very subjective exam in

3 many ways; isn't that correct?

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: How many questions do you have

5 there?

6 3RS. AA50DTs I as trying to say -- Let me ask the

7 question this way.

8 CHAIRMAN SHITH: The previous question is

9 withdrawn.

10 MRS. AAMODTa What is that?

11 CHAIR 3AN SMITHS Your previous question is

12 withdrawn.

13 HRS. AAHODTs I don't even remember what it was.
t

,

'
14 CHA.'9 MAN SMITH: They are then.

15 BY MRS. AA50DTs

16 0 What I as trying to determine is, if these

17 candidates had been given these exams before the CARP, would

18 there have been a sigr.ificant difference in their

! 19 performance than after the OARP?

| 20 A (WITNESS XELLY) I don't now.

21 Q You don't know that.

| 22 The other thing I am trying to settle my mind on,

23 the company is required to certify the competence. You have
;

l
24 said tha t you have essentially paralleled the NBC exam as a

25
-- You are the tester, so I should ask the question of Dr.

.
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1 Long.

2 Are you, Dr. Long, satisfied that the NRC test is a

3 valid test? Are you satisfied that the NBC test is a valid

4 test?

5 DR. LONG: Yes, it is a valid test fo the NRC

6 licensing process.

7 MRS. AAMODTs For competency?

8 DR. LONG: I am afraid that I don't understand the

9 question.

10 MRS. AAMODT: The NRC tests what the NBC tests. It

11 tests what tests, essentially. Does it also relate to

12 competency? If it tests competency, then it has to be

13 determined that it is valid to do that. Since it tests
t
'

14 exactly what the NRC is testing, are you assured, or do you

15 believe that your test tests competency, and therefore the

16 NRC test tests competency?

17 DR. LONGS The purpose of that exam was to indicate

18 to us whether or.not people that we were preparing to send

19 up for agency exam were ready tG take the NRC exam. I

20 believe that was a valid indication of their readiness. If

21 they were successful in Mr. Kelly's exam, then we had a good

22 degree of confidence that they would be successful in an NRC

23 exam.

24 MRS. AAMODT: But nothing more?'

25 DR. LONGS The exam was not intended to do any more

ALDERSoN REPORTING CoWPANY,INC.
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1 than that.

2 MRS. AAMOCT: Did you have any quantitative

3 measurement of performance?

4 DR. LONG: The performance of the individuals

5 throughout their training program is measured to tell us

| 6 whether or not they can effectively perform the job.

7 MRS. AAMODT: You mean on the quizzes?

8 DR. LONG: On quizzes and on-the-job evaluations,

9 yes.

10 MRS. AAMODTs Their on-the-job is not part of the

11 OARP, is that correct? Their on-the-job is maintaining the

12 plan in the cold configuration?'

13 DH. LONG: That is correct.

t .

the plant in the cold14 MBS. AAMODTs Maintaining'
'

15 configuration, is that your evaluation of their performance,

i 16 doing that?

17 MR. BLAKE: I am going to ask how many more

18 questions you have along this line. You asked the exact

19 same questions of Dr. Long yesterday, and Dr. Iong responded

20 as he has today that training was an ingredient of it, and

21 there were other ingredients.

22 MRS. AAMODT Could I have an answer to that single

23 question. Is it your evaluation of their performance in

24 maintaining the plant in a cold configuration from which you'

25 are judging their competence?

*
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1 DR. LONGS No, Ma 'a m. These individuals were

2 licensed operators before the OARP, the 27 that we are

3 discussing, when the plant was an operating plant, and the

4 judgment is made on the basis of that performance over an

5 extended period of time, not just on their current

i

6 performance, although that is a very important ingredient as'

7 well.
,

8 MRS. AAMODTs Are we saying that we don 't know

9 whether they are better now than they were; is that what we

10 are saying?

11 CHAIRMAN SMITHa Tou can answer that yes or no.

12 DR. LONGS No.

13 BY HRS. AAMODTa

t
14 Q Mr. Kelly?'

15 A (WITNESS KELLY) No.

16 0 You believe that they are better?

17 A (WITNESS KELLY) I can't answer that.

18 0 Was it the answer that you cannot answer my

19 question? Was that the answer?

20 A (WITNESS KELLI) What was your question?

21 MRS. AAMODTs I don 't know. Could you read it

22 back?

CHAIRMAN SMITHS You don 't know what your question
23

24 is? Do you know what you are trying to achieve by your

!
25 question?
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1 MRS. AAMODTs I certainly do.

2 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Then why don't you restate your

3 question?

4 MRS. AAMODT4 I have honestly forgotten it, Mr.

5 Smith.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Let's have the reporter read it
!

7 back.

8 MRS. AAMODTs I think I had better do that.

9 (The reporter read the pending question as

10 requested.)

11 MRS. AAMODTa Are we saying tha t we don 't know

12 whe ther they are better now than they were before. You, Dr.

13 Long answered that --

\
14 DR. LONGS No.

|
15 MRL. AAMODT To phrase it the other way. You do

i

16 know that they are better now than they were before?

17 DR. LONGS Yes, Ma'am, I believe that they are

! 18 better trained now than they were before.

19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: But that is not exactly the
,

|

| 20 converse of the question, however, but we will let it

21 stand.

22 MRS. AAMODT I was asking --

|

| 23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The question was, what was he

i

24 saying. The answer is, he is not sa ying th a t ., I think the

25 answer is complete now, and you may proceed.

i

1
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1 MRS. AAMODT I did want to know from Mr. Kelly

2 quantitatively -- Your answer, I believe was, no.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: His answer was that he didn't

'

know.4

5 MRS. AAMODT: You didn 't know, I am sorry. I will

6 accept that. I will look at it in the transcript. I didj

7 not have breakfast this morning, and the hours are telling.

8 I am thinking more poorly than usual.

9 BY MRS. AAMODTs

to Q You conclude your testimony, Mr. Kelly, with a

11 comparison of training and testing of THI personnel with the

12 industry norm. Is that correct?

13 A (WITNESS KELLY) If I may read f rom my testimony.

\
14 " Based on my knowledge of, and experience with licensed

15 operators throughout the industry, I judge the TMI-1

16 operators collectively to be retrained and evaluated to a

17 auch greater extent relative to what we judge to be the

18 industry norm."

19 Q So it fair to say that we may, after the CARP, be

20 fight back where we were before? Were not the TMI-2

l 21 operators better than the industry norm before according to

22 the test?

23 A (WITNESS KELLY) It is not what I said.

( 24 Q Let me go back. Were the THI-1 operators superior

25 according to test to the industry no rm ?

|

i
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1 A (WITNESS KELLY) I cannot answer that question.

2 0 You have no knowledge of that at all?

3 A (WITNESS KELLY) No.

4 0 For the TMI-2 operators?

5 A (WITNESS KELLY) My only knowledge of that is that

6 the records in many reports show that the TMI-2 operators

7 did better than average on NRC examinations. That is all I

8 can say about that.

9 Q That is what I was thinking that I had read, and I

10 thought perhaps you knew.

11 So that now they are still better than the industry

12 norm, but was that enough?

13 3R. BLAKE4 Excuse me, but was what enough?

i
'

\ 14 BY ERS. AAHODTs

15 0 Was that enough, being higher than the industry

16 nors?

17 A (WITNESS KELLY) I consider tne industry norm --

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Wait a minute. Do you understand

I 19 the question ?

20 BY HRS. AAMODT

21 C Do you consider that it is sufficient to be higher

22 than the industry norm on these tests in order to operate a
i

23 plant safely?

24 A (WITNESS KELLY) I would say that if they are higher
(

than- the industry nors , which I consider to be satisf actory! 25

|

|
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1 to opera te a nuclear power plant, then if you are better

2 than the norm that going toward more knowledge to operate

3 the plant.

4 0 What was the object, then, of the training?

5 MB. BLAKE: Excuse me, but what was the object of

6 what training?
|

7 BY MHS. AAMODT

8 Q Of the OARP training?

9 A (WITNESS KELLY) The object of the OARP was to put

10 the operators in an accelerated retraining program which

11 covered not only the areas that they were accustomed to

! 12 having covered annua'aly, but also to further educate them in

13 the transients that h4ppened during the accident , the

- 14 principles behind the theory in certain areas, to support

f
| 15 tha t, the operating characteristics of the plant. To

16 further fortify their knowledge of how to opera te tha t

17 plant.

18 Q An analysis of the TMI-2 accident reveals that the

19 events that led to the accident were Wisinterpreted by the

20 operators at TMI. A number of studies indicate, including

21 one by the Essex Corporation, cite training as deficit, yet

22 those opera tors excelled so-called NBC tests.

! 23 Do you have any indication that the testing done by

( 24 NRC is not adequate?

25 MR. BLAKE Excuse me, Mrs. Aamodt, but what are

I
!

' ' '

,
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1 you reading from?

2 MRS. AAMODT: My own paper for my

3 cro ss-examina tion . Did I read it too fast.

4 MR. BLAKE: No. It sounded to me like a quote, and

5 then you were going to ask the witness.

6 MRS. AAMODT: No, I am sorry. I am just saying

7 tha t the analysis of the TNI-2 accident revealed that the

8 events that led to the accident were misinterpreted. Do you

9 have any indication that the testing --

10 I am going to skip that question because I think

11 doesn't apply now after our questioning.

12 BY MRS. AAMODT4

13 C Mentioned in the O ARP was the complexity of the

/
14 subject matter in heat transfer and fluid dynamics, as well\

15 as reactor theory. Do you have some concern about the

16 retention of these subjects or others by the operators as a

17 tester?
;

l

| 18 MB. BLAKE: Could we have a cite to the CARP that

19 you are asking him about?

20 MHS. AAMODT4 Haven't you read that over so many

21 times that you know it.

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: This is the basic problem.
I

I

23 Witnesses want to give the answers in the context in which

24 the statement was made. We pointed out to you before that
j ,

25 there are many papers that are involved here, and when you
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1 don't know where the statement is made, it just makes it

2 very difficult to answer. We all have to stop and lock for

3 i t.

4 Do you know where the statement was made?

5 BHS. AAMODT I will strike that question, and will

6 not put any preface to it.

7 BT MRS. AAMCDT:

8 0 Do you have ccacern about retention of material by

9 the operators?

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Let's get the essence of your

11 question.

12 If the assumption is correct that the subject

13 matter of heat transfer and fluid dynamics is complex, do

( you have concern about the operators retaining that14

15 material?

16 WITNESS KELLY Chairman Smith, we as trainers and

17 testers in this industry have a continuing concern about

[ 18 operators retaining information on complex subjects such as
t

19 this. As a result of that concern, we develop retraining

program on a continuous basis which further fortify their20

21 kno wledge in these areas. We test to these fortified

22 lectures, if you like.

23 BY MRS. AAHODTs

24 0 Do you test prior to retraining to determine

25 retention?

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 A (WITNESS KELLY) In order to --

2 0 To determine reten tion in order to upgrade your

3 training program?

4 A (WITNESS KELLY) No.

5 0 You don't test prior to training?

6 A (WITNESS KELLY) No, we do not.

7 0 So you have no measure, then, of how these

8 materials are retained, or how this information is retained,

9 is that correct?

10 DR. LITTLE: I may be able to help here. She is

11 talking about the concept of pretest / post test to compare

12 the effect of training on the knowledge level of the

13 student.

k- 14 WITNESS KELLY 4 We do not pretest.

! 15 MRS. AAHODT Thank you, Dr. Little.
l

16 BY MRS. AAMODT

17 0 Did any of the operators exhibit symptoms of stress

|
18 either in the written or oral examinations?

19 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes.

20 0 If any stress was exhibited, did it interfere with

21 the performance of that candida te?

| 22 A (WITNESS KELLY) In a few cases, on the oral

23 examinations, yes, but not to the point where they were not

able to answer the questions, or finish the examination due
( 24

| 25 to undue stress.
1

|
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1 Q In other words, the poor scores were not due to

2 stress?

3 A (WITNESS KELLY) I don't believe so.

4 0 You mentioned the anxiety some candidates expressed

5 about taking the NBC oral examination, and the desire for a

6 trial run. Do you anticipate that these candidates will

7 experience stress when they take their NBC exams now that

8 they have had the trial run ?

9 A (WITNESS KELLY) I have never examined a candidate

10 in my experience with the NRC as an examiner, or now in my

11 present capacity, I have never examined a candidate who was

12 not nervous either at the start of the written examination,

13 or at the start of the oral examination.

k. 14 0 You think that they will be nervous again for the

15 NRC exam?

16 A (WITNESS KELLY) I as sure they will be.

17 0 Do you believe that it will be equal to the stress

18 that would develop with unanticipated and unf amiliar

19 transient conditions in the TMI control room?

20 A (WITNESS KELLY) It is not the same kind of stress.
!

| 21 It may be related, but it is not the same kind of stress.

22 0 What is the likelihood that the questions included

23 in your exam could be encountered in the NBC exam?

24 A (WITNESS KELLY) There is a likelihood, yes.
s

25 0 How great a likelihood?

I

i

|
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1

1 A (WITNESS KELLY) I cannot say.

2 0 How much overlap would you say?

3 A (WITNESS KELLY) I could not say. It would depend

4 on the examiner, the type of questions that I ask versus the

5 type of questions he asks.

6 0 I am going to ask this question, aad I have asked

7 it before, but in light of what you have just said, does

8 your testing provide a coaching effect other than reducing

9 stress, which you say is not much reduced?

10 A (WITNESS KELLY) No, it does not provide a coaching

11 effect. It provides them an extra opportunity to sit down

12 and take an independent written examination, or be given an

13 oral examination by a person they don't now, which is just
,

('- 14 good training for taking examinations.

I 15 0 Even though the questions were the same, you feel

16 it is not a coaching?
|

| 17 A (WITNESS KELLY) If the questions happen to be the

same on the NRC examination, it would just be a statistical18

19 happening.

20 0 In other words, you view taking this exam partially

21 as part of the training program?

22 A (WITNESS KELLY) That is correct.

23 0 Since your tests are modeled after NRC exams, would

| 24 any errors inherent in their testing also be present in
s

25 yours?

~
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1 A (WITNESS KELLY) I don't understand the question.

2 Q If they are tests, for instance, are not valid, or

3 aren't reliable, or haven't the proper scoring criteria, and

4 yours are modeled after them, would yours then also have the

5 same defects?

6 A (WITNESS KELLY) I would rather answer by saying

7 that I don't consider their tests to be invalid, therefore,

8 I don't consider mine to be invalid.

9 Q You don't consider their tests to be?

10 A (WITNESS KELLY) Invalid.

11 0 To be invalid, what do you mean by that?

12 A (WITNESS KELLY) You spoke of the NRC tests perhaps

13 not having validity. I state that they have validity in my

k- 14 opinion.

| 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Your question is, if the NRC test

16 model is invalid, then because they use it as a model, would

17 not their tests be similarly invalid. Isn't that what your

18 question was?
.

19 MRS. AAMODT Not only invalid,but not reliable,

20 and not having the proper criteria.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Iet's add up all those criteria.

22 If all those criteria were present in the NRC exam, and if

you modeled your exam after NRC exam, including those
| 23
1

24 deficiencies, which the question assumes, would not then
x

25 your tests inherit the same deficiencies.
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1 As I understand your answer is that you don't agree

2 with the assumptions.

3 WITNESS KELLY As yoa pose the question, yes.

4 With all those ifs, if theirs were invalid, since I modeled

5 af ter theirs, mine would be invalid.

6 BY MRS. AAMODTs
:

7 0 Do you accept the level of 80 percent as a suitable

8 criterion?

'

9 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, I do.

10 0 iou do. Seventy percent you were testing before?

11 A (MITNESS KELLY) We were testing to 70 percent

12 before.

13 0 Why the change?

\t

14 A (WITNESS KELLY) Because the inductry felt that

15 upgrading criteria were necessary, and the 70-80 criteria,

18 that is 80 percent overall, and no categories less than 70

17 percent, was established.

18 0 Is this particular information that caused the 80

I don't understand, and maybe19 percent criteria, or is it --

20 you can explain.
.

21 A (WITNESS KELLY) The NRC established the criteria.

22 0 But you are just accepting it.

23 A (WITNESS KELLY) I am again modeling after the NRC.

A 24 0 Are you doing that on faith, or on --

I
| 25 A (WITNESS KELLY) No, I am not doing it on faith.

i
!
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1 0 But you don't know what it was tha t --

2 A (WITNESS XELLY) Zrr. Aamodt, I am intimately

3 f amiliar, because of my previous experience with the NFC ,

4 examinations --

5 0 I realize that.

6 A (WITNESS KELLY) I must say that I believe that the

7 NRC examinations are a good judgment of the knculedge level

8 of the operators to safely and efficiently operate the

9 plant. So I modeled my examinations using the same

to criteria.

11 0 I am just wondering whether there was any check on

12 whether this criteria of 80 percent eliminated those who

13 would not operate a plant safety and included those who
,

i
-

14 would. I wondered if there was any check on that.

15 A (WITNESS KELLY) I don't believe there is a check,
i

16 no.

17 HRS. AANODT I think those are all the questions I

18 h av e .

19 CHAIBMAN SMITH: Er. Adler.

20 MR. ADLEB As I indicated earlier, Mr. Dornsife

i

21 has just a f ew lines based on Mrs. Aamodt's

| 22 cross-examination.

!

.

23 MR. DORNSIFE Dr. Christiensen, I think you could

I

x _. 24 best answer these questions, but, Dr . Long , if they are more!
1

! specific, could you please help? They are very shcrt
25

;

,
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1 questions.

2 BY MB. DORNSIFE: Dr. Christiensen, the operators

3 are on watch, when they are on shif t, a re they allcwed to

4 study procedures, and refresh their training, when they have

5 nothing else to do?

6- A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I think tha t tha t is more
|

7 appropriate for Dr. Long.,

8 DR. LONGS Yes, when they do not have specific

9 assignments on the board, they are involved very often in

10 on-the-job study and training.

11 MR. DORNSIFE: Are they self-study, or do they have

12 specific things that they have to refresh on?

13 DR. LONG: There are specific things that they have

( ~
14 to refresh on, which are identified for them by their

15 supervision and by the training department.

16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Did you get tha t question and

17 answer?

18 Mrs. Aamod t, I notice that you did not seem to
!

19 require all the time that you had indicated that you would

20 need for your examination. Are you satisfied that you have

21 completed your examination?

i 22 MRS. AAHODT : I have.
1

CHAIRMAN SMITH: Go ahead.23

( 24 MR. DORNSIFE Would you then say that because of

25 that factor the training of the operators, the licensed
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1 operators is an on-going thing, and once every six weeks is

2 jurt a more structured training program?

3 DR. LONG: Yes, basically.

4 BY YR. DORNSIFE

5 Q Dr. Christiensen, would you also say that the fact

8 that the operators are allowed to perform this study, this

|

7 additional refresher training on shift, would affect their

8 fatigue and boredom?

9 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I think you are making an

to assumption there that they are fatigued and bored, I guess.

11 I don 't have evidence that they are f a tigued or bored.

12 Q Compared to if they were just there watching

13 dials?

\'
14 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I think it would have a

15 facilitative effect, and I think any OJT or on-the-job

18 training you can introduce into situation is generally

17 beneficial.

18 Q Are there any differences in training requirements

~

19 for the operators who work on the back shift compared to the

20 other shif ts ?

21 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I cannot answer that.
l

22 DR. LONG: No.

23 BY "R. DORNSIFE4

x 24 Q Is it not true that the back shift has some unique

25 responsibilities compared to the other shif ts?

% .
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1 MR. BLAKEa This is related to training

2 responsibilities? f

3 MR. DORNSIFE I think Mrs. Aamodt got beyond the

4 training as far as the back shift is concerned. I am just
,

5 trying to clarif y.

6 MR. ADLER: The nature of the operators'

7 responsibilities dicta tes what the t raining requirements

8 necessarily have to be', and that is where the question is

9 directed.

'to MR. BLAKE: Could I have the question again, ?. r .

11 Dornsife?

12 MR. DORNSIFE: Are there any unique responsibilites

13 on the back shift for the licensed operators compared to

('
14 other shifts?

15 ER. BLAKE: Could you add to it, for which they

16 need to be trained, or specially trained.

|

| 17 CHAIRHAN SHITH: I think you should limit your

I

18 question at least to that.

| 19 HR. DORNSIFEs That is perfectly fine.
|

to DR . LONG: 'Yes, on the back shift, the shift

21 supervisor is the senior person in the plant.

22 MR. DORNSIFEs Therefore, based on that unique

23 requirement, would it be advisable to have some one specific

( 24 person always be on the back shift and have that unique

25 responsibility, and require that additional training?

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 DR. LONGS I guess I am ready to say, I don't

2 believe so on the basis that there sre so many other factors

3 tha t go into determining whether or not one ought to have

4 somebody wo rking on third-chift all the time, other than the
4

5 training question.

6 BY MR. DORNSIFEs

7 0 On Wednesday, Dr. Christiensen, if you recall, I

8 asked Mr. Ross about on-shif t emergency drills that are
,

9 conducted on a routine basis.

to A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I don't recall that.

11 Q Have you observed any of these drills that are

12 performed routinely?

13 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) No.

\ '
14 Q Are you aware that these drills provide

15 communications links that are necessary during emergencies?

16 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I don't know.

17 HB. DORNSIFE: Dr. Long, could you answer that

18 question?
| .

19 DR. 10NGs I as sorry, would you repeat the !'

20 question please?

21 MR. DORNSIFEs The routine emergency drills that
[

22 are conducted bimonthly or weekly on the operating shifts, !

23 do they include communications links tha t a re required for

!

|
' 24 the emergency plan?

25 DR. LONGS Yes, although all the drills do not
:

!
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1 require a full-blown kind of communication exercise.

2 Sometimes they are exercises internal to the plant, other

3 times they do involve making all the outside contacts

4 required by the emergency plan.

5 MR . DORNSIFE: In your opinion, would the shift

6 supervisors and the shift technical advisor use the

7 decision-making training that they were provided with durino

8 these particular drills?

9 MR. BLAKE: Yes, I believe they would. That is one

to of the elements that we continue to train them in is to use

11 those specific thought processes in dealing with
.

12 emergencies.

13 MR. DORNSIFEa Do you feel, then, th at this

(
14 provides a link between the simulator training, where these

15 communications are not carried out, and provide that portion
,

16 of the simulation and than additional responsibilities for

17 those people?

18 DR. LONG: Yes, I do.

19 MR. DORNSIFEs Mr. Chairman, I have some extremely

20 short questions that we did not have on the

21 cross-examination plan on Dr. Gardner's testimony. They are

22 very short.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Very well.
,

x 24 BY MR. DORNSIFE

25 0 On page 9 of your testimony, Dr. Gardner, the first
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1 f ull paraga ph on page 9. Based on what you say in that

2 paragraph, do you feel that operater performance on shift is

3 a better indicator of the opera tor's competence than secres

4 on exams?

5 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes.

6 0 Are you aware of any, or would you recommend that

7 the licensee, in light of your answer, maybe provide more

8 structure to the evaluation program of on-shift licensed

9 operators'in determininc their competence, include now the

10 NRC's review of their competence?

11 MR. BLAKEa Is there one question, Mr. Dornsife?

12 MR. DORNSIFEs I think I asked only one question.

13 MR. BLAKEs Hight you repeat it for me?

' 14 BY MR. DDRNSIFE

15 Q Based on your answer to that question, do you feel

16 that your recommendation to the licensee and the NRC would

17 be that th'ey do provide more structure or provide more

18 ef f ort in evaluating operator competence in the area of

19 observing their actions while on shift, or in simulator

20 training?

21 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes.

22 C Your testimony on page 12, at the very top of the

23 page that pa ra gra ph . Pased on what you say in that

How24 paragraph, how would you -- Would you conclude --

| 25 strongly would you weigh the control room operator being a

|
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|
!

I

( 1 college graduate? Would that add or detract from his

2 attitude?

3 A (WITNESS GARDNER) I am not really competent to make

| 4 this kind of judgment and answer the question, but I would

5 like to make some connents.j

6 My point of view on this is that there are a number

7 of functions that have to be provided by the control room

| 8 group. The adequate perfornance of those functions is
|

9 definitely related to the safety of the operation.

10 There is currently being a needs assessment done

i 11 not only to define wha t the kinds of responsibilities are,
t

| 12 what the kinds of skills, intellectual competencies are
!

13 needed within the control room, but how those particular
' t

14 needs should be met by the different personnel within the
:
1

15 control room.

16 I think from wh a t I ha ve read, and I am not an

17 expert in this field, that there is a definite need for a

18 person that has a substantial amount of technical

19 background, who understands the theories underlying the
:

!

20 operation of the plant, and is going to be in a position to

21 make decisions in the event of a transient.

| 22 What I do not know, and why I can' t answer your

23 question is exactly which of the specific functions, those

24 that would involve a straight SR response, where receiving

25 cues from dials, f rom indicators of various types, that the

l
.
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1 procedures specify a particular direction to go, particular

2 steps to follow, and that the person would now follow those

3 steps without having to do any detailed analysis, in

4 constract the situation involving a tra n sie n t.

5 I cannot answer your question about the control
.

6 room operator, and I would not be competent, I believe, to
i

7 answer the question anyhow, but I could do at least a little

8 better job if this needs analysis had been completed, and

9 the specific role, the specific tasks of each person in th e

10 control room had been established.

11 I think that is the best I can do.

12 0 On page 13 of your testimony where you talk the

13 decision-analysis training. You say that the training was

(
_

14 taken by SRos and STAS. We re the se the only people that

15 received this particular training?

16 A (WITNESS GARDNER) I believe so, but I do not knov

17 that. Dr. long would know.

18 DR. 10NG: No, the training did include staff

19 engineers and some of the senior management.

20 MR. DORNSIFE Would you tell us what senior

21 management people were included?

22 DR. 10NG: To the best of my memory, Mr. Boss, 3r.

23 Toole, and Herbein, who at the time was the director of the

24 unit, that was before he was replaced by Mr. Hukill.s

25 MR. DORNSIFE: Mr. Hukill has not received the

I
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1 training?

2 DR. LCNG: That is correct.

3 MR . DORNSIFE: Is there any intention of giving .M r .

4 Hukill the training?

5 DR. LONG: I am not aware at the present time.

6 However, I think, as one of the witnesses pointed out

7 yesterday, the decision-analysis training is not a unique

8 training, it is fairly typical of management decision-making

9 training, and may Mr. Hukill may already have had that in

10 his other positions or responsibility.

11 BY MR. DORNSIFE

12 0 Dr. Gardner, would you recommend tha t a person

13 having the responsibility of Mr. Hukill during an emergency

(
14 have training that is at least equivalent to this

15 decision-analysis training?

(
16 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Ihat was the general consensus of'

17 the Review Committee, the CARP Review Committee, and the
| -

18 recommendation.

19 MR. DORNSIFE "'ank you. These are all the
|

| 20 questions I have.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Swanson.

22 MR. SWANSON: I just have a couple of questions.

SY MR. SWANSON:23

I s, 24 C The first one is directed to anyone that can answer

25 it on the panel.
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1 Yesterday ve had questioning by Mrs. Aamodt about

2 the effect of a f actor, namely, interference by phone calls,

3 vhich was not introduce into the simulator training, and

4 which might somehov affect the results of training on the

5 individual.

6 I ask anyone on the panel if they are aware of any
!

7 elements that have been introduced into the f acility, not

8 present at'the time of the accident, which might tend to

9 reduce the interference of this particular distraction, such

10 as the introduction of the communicator, or shift clerk, as

11 vell as the Tech Support Center to divert away these kinds

12 of phone calls?

13 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) While ve were no t

14 commissioned to make a detailed study of communication in

15 the control room, when Dr. Sheridan and I were supporting

16 the MPR evaluation , there is an appendix to this report

17 which deals with communications, and there are a number of

18 recommendations in there to Metropolitan Edison as to things

19 that might be done to improve the communications situation.

20 I do not know what action has been taken on those

21 recommendations, or what is contemplated.
|

22 DR. LITTLE: The record should show that Dr.

23 Christiensen is holding out the Huma n Factors Report.

24 DR. CHRISTIENSEN: I guess I should put in the

25 record that I am referring to a review of the Three Mile

'#E'
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1 Island Unit 1 control room from a human factors viewpoint,

2 dated December 1980, produced by the MPR Associates of

3 Washington, D. C.

4 DR . LONG: Mr. Swanson, there are' things that have

5 been done to relieve that communications burden on the

6 control room. You mentioned one of them, the establishment

7 of the Technical Support Centar, which physically in TMI-1

8 is located one floor below the control room. The specific

9 assignment on the emergency team of people who have

10 responsibilities as communicators, and do not have other

11 assignments in the emergency plan implementing procedures;

12 clear identification of the telephones and the parties that

13 are to use them, and where those phones are connected;

(
14 separation of those phones to get as many as possible out of

15 the control room, into either the shif t supervisor's office,

16 or the area that they call radiator coordinator -- that is

17 not the right name, ' the R AC group has their telephone f or
i

i

18 communicating the radiation data off in a separate

19 location.

20 So there have been significant improvements in the

21 control room dith regard to communications during an

22 emergency.

23 MR. SWANSON: Thank you. I don't think there .s

24 any need to get any more details, or we would really get
x

1

25 into an emergency planning session. So I think I will stop

|

.
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1 my questioning there.

2 BY MR. SWANSON: (Resuming)

3 Q One last question for Mr. Kelly.,-

4 There was questioning this morning about the

5 special exam required by the NBC regarding the accident

6 itself. Were you given, or was the licensee given, to your
!

7 knowledge, any guidanc.e by the NRC as to what should be in'

8 that exam?

9 For example, were you provided with exams by the

10 NBC, which they fe'lt would be acceptable in terms of subject

11 matter content?

12 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, there were. There were some

13 typical examinations at other stations similar to Three Mile

- 14 Island previous to this.
I

i 15 0 So you don't feel that you are operating completely

! 16 free of NBC guidance, then, when you were told to make an
;

i 17 exam which people had to achieve a 90 percent pass rate?
|

18 A (WITNESS KELLY) Not at all, because there were

19 certain sample questions, and I was free to use them or

20 not. I chose to make it a mix. I asked them different, and

21 covered the same material.

22 0 Do you feel that you had adequate guidance and

|

23 instruction from the NRC, so that you were able to design an|

24 exam which, in your opinion anyway, adequately tested the
y

25 candidates?
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1 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, I did.

2 32. S'J AN SGN : Thank you. I have no further

3 questions.

4 DR. J0RDAN: I have only one question for Mr.

5 Kelly.

6 You mentioned that the PQS had given the

7 examination to a number of utilities, including the one

8 utility in Switzerland ?

9 WITNESS KSLLY: Yes, sir.

10 DR. JORDAN: I would like to inquire, were these

11 Swiss operators at essentially the same level of education

12 as the ones you find in this country, and how did they do on

13 the exam?

14 WITNESS KELLY: Dr. Jordan, we did not give

15 examinations to the Swiss. We reviewed and audited their

18 training program to compare it with the training programs in

17 the United States.

18 To answe" your first question, however, the average

19 educational levt the Swiss, when they first come to the'

20 plant to be outsiu auxiliary ope rators, the first level

21 job in the plant, tneir educational level is higher than

22 ours on the a ve ra g e .

23 They go through the equivalent of high school, and

24 a two-year technical school to make them apprentices in
s

25 mechanical, ele'ctrical, or chemical field, whatever they

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 work in. So they have a higher educational background.

2 DR. LITTLE: Maybe Mr. Blake is going to address

- 3 this, but I would like to have someone address the question

4 I raised yesterday about the open-book examination, and

5 whe the r tha t had been taken care of.
i

6 CHAIRMAN S3ITHs Are you going to do it now?

7 DH. LONG: Yes, sir.

8 The question you asked was about the December T

9 letter from Mr. Collins of the NBC to Mr. Hukill. That was
.

10 a letter commenting on the revised licensed operator

11 qualification and requalification training program which had

12 been submitted to the Commission for their approval. One of

13 the concerns was that in that procedure, which is a plant

(
14 procedure 1006, as submitted to the Commission allowed for

the wording specifically was "The quizzes may be15 --

administered in either the closed-book or open-book16

17 format."

The Commission directed us that open-book was not
18

| 19 satisfactory. The procedure has been changed. I believe

20 the letter is going in today. It was due around February

f 21 15. The procedure now reads: "The quizzes shall be

| 22 administered in the closed-book format."
|

23 DR. LITTLE: Thank you.

CHAIBMAN SMITH: Any further? Any other
s 24

|

25 questions?

\
!

,

|
'

l
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1 MR. BLAKE: I have some redirect.

2 CH AIB7 AN SMITH You have redirect.

3 REDIRECT EXAMINATICN

4 BY MR. BLAKE4

5 0 Mrs. Aamodt asked a number of questions regarding

6 the adequacy of training to prepare operators for actual

7 working conditions in the control room.

8 Dr.'Christiensen, you by and large were the

9 recipient of most of these questions. Are you generally

10 familiar with the technique of on-the-job-training?
_

11 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I am, sir.

12 0 In your view, would on-the-job training conducted

13 in the same space in which the actual space in which the

(
14 work would be done provide adequate training to cope with

15 the environmental stresses, such as light, flooring, or

16 other factors which an operator might encounter?

17 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) Would you repeat that?

18 0 Would on-the-job training in precisely the same

19 space and in the same physical area in which the operators

20 are in fact to perform when they become licensed operators
|

.
'

21 provide adequate training to perform their function complete
i

22 with the stresses that they might experience? i
1

23 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) It was the first part of

24 Your question that I didn 't hear, I am sorry.

Yes, I think, to the extent that you can -- Any
25

,
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1 time you can mor or less duplicate the situation under which

2 they are aoing to be workinc, I think this is valuable. So

3 my answer would be yes.

4 0 Dr. Christiensen, yesterday there was considerable

5 discussion regarding recommended weeks of simulator
j

6 training, and again this morning. Let's clear that up.

7 Do.you recall what Dr. Johnson's recommendation

8 was, the TVA individual; how many weeks did he recommend

~

9 that you should have of simulator training?

10 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) The calcula tion I make from

11 his recommendation in the OARP Heport is that a week, orL
s

12 perhaps a little more. He pointed out that TVA gives their

i

i 13 operators two weeks.

(
14 0 Mr. Kelly, are you familiar with recommendations

t

15 regarding how much simulator training an individual should
i

16 receive on an annual basis?

17 A (WITNESS KELLY) Yes, I am.
f

18 0 Where do you come by'that familiarity?

19 A (WITNESS KELLY) The industry standard which goverac

20 the qualification and training of personnel in nuclear

21 plants revised this standard , that is the subcommittee

22 revised the standard, which is dated December of 1979, which

has been endorsed as a draft by Reg Guide 1.8 of the23

24 Commission. It states and mandates that one week ofs

25 training at a sinulator annually for all licensees will be
|
|
l

|
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, .

1 accomplished.

2 0 So ona week is NRC's recommendation as well as an

( 3 industry standard?;

| 4 A (WITNESS KELLY) That is correct.

5 0 How do you come by that familiarity with the
i

! 6 industry standet:d?

| 7 A (WITNESS KELLY) The NRC, as I stated, Reg Guide 1.8

8 has endorsed this draft standard, and also mandates that a

9 one-week training program annually will be accomplished.

10 0 Nr. Kelly, based on your background and experience

i

11 with licensed operators, do you independently subscribe to

12 that, or if you. have a different one would you offer that

13 recommendation?
(

14 A (WITNESS KELLY) I believe that the one-week

15 presently mandated is adequate. Further training on the

16 simulator certainly would be beneficial, but exactly how

17 much has not been established as yet.

18 0 .Dr. Gardner, do you feel qualified to provide
|

19 independently a recommendation in this area ?
|

20 A (WITNESS GARDNER) No.

21 0 Dr. Christiensen?

22 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) No, I don 't , sir.

23 0 Dr. Gardner, and D r. Christiensen, I refer to page

| , 24 141 of the OARP Review Committee Report.

25 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Am I correct that this is the

i
1
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1 page that was corrected?

2 C You are indeed correct that this was the page that

' 3 was the subject of an earlier correction.

4 Dr. Gardner, in III, entitled Conclusions, do the

5 paragraphs in that section represent the committee's

6 collective conclusions with regard to its review of the OARP

7 Program?

8 A (WITNESS GARDNER) They do.

9 0 Do they, in. fact, represent your opinion, having

10 been more deeply involved in some areas than other, and

11 having been involved in collegial discussions with other

12 members of the OARP Review Committee?

13 A (WITNESS GARDNER) It does. -

(
14 0 Dr. Christiensen, the same two questions. The

15 first question war; --

16 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I remember what it was. My

17 answer would be, yes, to both questions. I would agree, in

18 other words.

19 Q Are those your opinions today?

20 A (, WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) They are today.

21 Q Dr. Gardner?

22 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes.

23 0 Dr. Gardner, yesterda y you were asked the question

24 whether or not the f acilities were adequate. That is my

recollection of the question, and I have not checked the25
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1 transcript on it. The an swer was, no.

2 Is it your view that the facilities which you

3 reviewed at the tine you were involved with the CARP Review

4 Committee could have been improved ?

5 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Definitely.

6 Q Would you expand on your answer, no, and in

|
7 particular would you address yourself to whether or not they'

8 vere adequa te for providing teaching and providing an

9 education forum as opposed v.o the physical attributes

to themselves? Would you expand on your answer of yesterday?

11 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Yes. The physical facilities

12 vere such that from an aesthetic point of view there was

13 little to be said that was positive about them. From the

(
14 point of view of whether or not they had a substantial

15 effect on the teaching / learning situation, it is my judgment

i

16 that these what I would consider very inadequate f acilities

17 did not have any substantial effect on the teaching / learning

18 situation.

19 C Dr. Christiensen, references have been made several

20 times to your participation not oniy in the OARP Review
,

21 Committee, but as well as a member of the Human Factors

i

! 22 Review Group.

23 Did you participate in a Human Factors Review, and

24 did you testify here on January 15th as a member of the

25 panel on that Human Factors Review Group?

|

|
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1 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I did participa te, and I did

| 2 testify here.

I

i 3 C 2as it your testimony on January 15th that human'

| 4 factors improvements could be made in the TMI-1 control room

| 5 that would enhance that control room, but if no improvements
l

6 were made, in your view, from a human factors standpoint,

7 TMI-1 could still be operated safely?

8 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN)'I was.

9 0 Is that your opinion today?
|

| 10 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) It is.

11 Q Mr. Kelly, you were asked the question whether or
!

12 not you did pretest, and your response, as I recall it, was,

13 We do no test. Who was we?
| .

'

(~~
14 A (WITNESS KELLY) The POS Operation.l

15 MR. BlAKE Dr. Long, do you do pretesting at all
.

|
| 16 at Th ree-Mile Island?

17 DR. LONG: Yes, sir, we have done that on

18 occasion. We do not have a pre scrib ed prog ram , but we have

tg done pretesting in a number of areas when we felt that we

20 needed to establish where a group was to begin the training

21 program.

22 MR. BLAKEs I have no more questions, Mr. Smith.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Do you have any recross?

24 MRS. AAMODT4 I would like to ask Dr. Long if they

25 did pretesting before the OARP Program?
|

'
!-

|

:
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1 DR. 10NGs No, we did not.

2 RECROSS-EXAMINATION

3 BY MRS. AAMODT:'

4 Q In agreeing with the conclusions, Dr. Gardner, on

5 page 141, are you agreeing with them in a quantitative way,

6 or is this a mattar of your professional opinion?

7 A (WITNESS GARDNER) Those are rather broad

8 conclusions that are the conclusions of the committee as a

9 whole. There are some aspects of those that from my own

to personal knowledge I would be completely unqualified to

11 comment.

12 I think Mr. Blake made it clear exactly what the

13 conditions were under which' those were written, so I am not

(
14 quite clear. Are you referring to, when I concurred,

15 whether I did so on the basis of expert opinion, or I did so

16 on the basis of data. Is that the q uestion ?

17 0 Yes.

18 A (WITNESS GARDNER) I did so on both . I had some

19 data, and I would say the majority was on expert opinion.

20 Q Are you saying that there are some parts of that

f
*

i 21 conclusion that you would delete as far as your agreement

22 goes?

23 A (WITNESS GARDNER) No.

24 Q could I address the same questions to Dr.
|

| 25 Christiennen?

I

!

|

I
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1 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) I believe, Mrs. Aamodt, that

2 my answer is assentially the same. The reservation I have

3 is that there were members on the Uhriq Committee who were'

4 qualified to judge the adequacy of such things as the

5 adequacy of the thermal dynamics program, heat transfer, and

| 6 so on. I do not feel qualified to comment on whether or not

7 what ther teach there is adequa te. That is my only

8 reservation. I am just not expert enough in those fields to

9 mak e that j udgmen t.

10 Q Do those conclusions say more to you than the

11 training was adequate? I understood that that is what that

12 conclusion was, what you are saying you don't agree with;

13 maybe I have misunderstood.

( '
14 MR. BLAKE: That is not the witness's testimony

(
15 that he doesn 't agree with it.

16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The difficulty is that he did not

17 answer the question that was put to him.
(

18 WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN : I did not answer the

-

19 question.

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: This started the problem. She

21 asked you a question, and you answered a different

22 question.
I

The premise of the question was, is there any part23

24 of the report that you would have deleted because you

25 disagreed with it, and your answer was that there are parts
j

!

.
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1 of it that you could not independently support, which is not

2 the same. That it where we got into this problem.

3 WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN My answer should have been,

4 no, Mrs. Aamodt, there are not parts of the report that I

5 would delete.

6 BI MRS. AAMODTs

7 Q Are there parts that you cannot support?

8 A (WITNESS CHRISTIENSEN) Then I think the answer I

9 gave before becomes more appropriate. I don't have

;0 sufficient depth of knowledge to comment on the addquacy of
,

11 things such as thermal dynamics and heat trnnsfer, and so

12 on. It is out of my area of specialization.

13 MRS. AAMODT: ThanA you.

k
14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Is there anything further for this

15 panel by anybody?

16 (No response.

17 CHAIRMAN SMITHa All right, gentlemen, thank you

18 very much.

19 MR. BLAKE Has it been the Board's practice a t all

20 on a Friday to take a break at all, or is it your intention

21 to go straight through and now with Mr. Boger or the

22 Aamodts?

CHAIBMAN SMITH: You want a break, is what you are
23

24 saying.

MR. BLAKE No, I was really just asking.
25
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1 CHAIRhAN SMITH: Let's take a break of no more than

2 10 minutes. This time let's keep it 10 minutes.

- 3 C4hereupon, a short recess was taken.)

4 MB. BLAKEs I have two very quick matters for the

5 board. Cne of them is, it looks like we may well get

6 through all of the management testimony which has been

7 filed, except for TMI-A-5 by the end of next week. That

8 seems to me to be a possibility. If that occurs, I would

9 anticipate putting on our people on TMI-A-5 subsequently.

10 I have indicated that to Ms. Louise Bradford, but I

11 van ted the Board directly to reflect that this is my

12 anticipation a t this point. It is a function of how well we

13 do next week.

k~- 14 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Very good.

| 15 HR. BLAKEs The second matter is, Dr. Long is not

i
16 here but I can represent this and we can get it confirmed by'

17 Dr. Long, he was not sure that he had fully answered your

|
18 open-book question. It is well applied to all of the CARP

l
| 19 quizzes that are all closed book. Mr. Kelly's testimony had

20 cone to physically are closed, and Dr. Long went to the

21 procedure, but he did not want that to fall in the cracks.

22 I will ask him to confirm it, if you want, when he comes

23 back in.

That is all.24

25 DR. LITTLES That is not necessarily what I was

!

, s 4,,
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1 concerned about. It was specifically given in the letter to

2 Mr. Hukill, and I wanted to get it clarified.

3 MR. SWANSON: Mr. Chairnan, if I could just react

4 to his first point.

5 The staff would not object going into THI-A-5 after

6 this, however, I want to point out a couple of things.

7 First, of course, that does depart from the schedule .

8 adjusted by the Board in a memorandum sent out earlier.

9 That in itself does not make it that impermissible.

10 The staff has been planning its priorities,

11 assuming that it would be in a second session. It is not

12 prepared to put on its direct at that time. In fact, it may

13 not be in a position to ask all of the questions, or know

('
14 whether or not it would have any questions on

15 cross-examination a t that time as it would had this subject

16 come up when the Board originally scheduled it.

17 So it may be a situation where we would have to

18 reserve the right to recall certain members of their panel,

19 if in doing the follow-up audit of their procedures some

20 questions do arise.

21 I would also point out that the individual who will

| 22 be finishing up with the THI-A-5 testimony for the staff, by

23 necessity, then, would have to be here during the

i

! 24 presentation of their testimony, and accordingly the

!
25 preparation of his testimony would be delayed by a day for'

|

|
!

I

!
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1 day amount of time that he would have to spend here hearing

2 the licensee's testimony on that subject.

3 I just wanted you to be awa re of these<

4 considerations, so that when the subject does come up next

5 week about scheduling, you will be aware of these

6 con sidera tions.

7 HR. BLAKE: I was unaware that the staff had a

8 concrete schedule for providing that TMI-A-5 testimony, and

9 I would be interested in the day for day delay. I had not

10 heard a date given.

11 MR. SWANSON: We don't have a precise date.

12 A ssuming there are no problems with the health physics

13 response from the licensee, we were hoping to have that'
,

k
14 testimony ready or at least the inspection evaluation of it,

15 which would be our testimony, around the 2nd of March, and

| 16 ve were hoping to have the THI-A-5 testimony ready about the

17 end of that week, around the 6th of March.

18 This assumes that Mr. Keinig will be one of the

19 principal authors of that document, and does not have reason

20 to leave the Region to come here to hear the testimony, with

21 one exception. He will probably be here, and we are

22 planning on him being here for one day next week when we

23 talk about the ICE inspection report that was dated January

_

24 27th.

25 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I see that we are ready for Mr.

|
|

l
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1 Boger's testimony.

2 Before when I raised this subject matter, Mrs.

3 Aamodt doesn't understand the approach the Board is taking-

4 to this problem, but we already know that the licensee is

5 going to ch allenge Mr. Aamodt 's righ t to testif y. We

6 already know that.

7 All I have done is given the Aamodt family an

8 opportunity to make those arguments at a time convenient to

9 you, he'cause I would hate to see you come over with the

10 express purpose of testifying, and then find out that the

11 Board's ruling is that you cannot.

12 When I make this statement, Mrs. Aamodt becomes

13 concerned that I have pre 3udged whether or not you will be

- 14 allowed to testify. That is not the case. I am simply

i

! 15 talking about the convenience to the f amily.
!

16 Have the parties given any consideration to having

| 17 that discussion now, or is it your understanding that it

18 will be put off until the time comes for him to testify?

! 19 MR. BlAKE: I have raised this on a couple of

20 occasins. I have not specifically spoken about it today.
!

21 MR. AAMODT: I would appreciate it if you could

| 22 address that no.

I
23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes. Are you prepared to do it'

t 24 now?

25 MR. BLAKE: I can be in about one minute.

s

i

!

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

-- - . .. -



I
|

12754
'

1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It shouldn't take long, I don't

2 think.

3 MR. BLAKE: Mr. Chairman, I begin by observing that"

4 the Aamodt Contention 2 has been read into the record as

5 recently as yesterday, and in my view can be generally

6 characterized as a testing, training, and adequacy of

7 testing and training contention.

8 I observe as well that that is not an exclusive

9 area that the Aamodt have shown to be of interested. They

10 are interested as well in the emergency planning, and in

11 several aspects of emergency planning.

12 It is my view that Mr. Aamodt's testimony, that is

13 the last three pages, with only one sentence carrying over
'

(
14 onto a third page, of their pre-filed testimony, is

i

i
15 unrelated to this contention No. 1 advanced by the Aamodts.

16 It may be relevant to the proceeding, but if it is, it is

17 not relevant to this contention, and is not within the acope

18 of this subject area in the proceeding.

19 It is not only my judgment','but there is at least

20 good evidence that it is the judgment of the Aamodts

21 themselves that this subject matter is not aidressing this

| 22 contention, but it is addressing another contention.

23 Durino the discovery process, there was*

24 considerable exchange between the licensee and the Aamodts,

25 and between the NRC and the Aamodts. There is not one-scrap

l
l

|
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'

1 that I have been able to see of exchange of information or

2 inquiries regarding the subject area of Mr. Aamcdt's

3 proposed testimony which was offered, or which was'

4 requested, or provided relative to Contention No. 2.

5 There was, however, quite a related question and

6 the response provided related to Aamodt Contention No. 4 on

7 data links and on communications of technical information in

8 the event of an accident. That is what I regard his

9 testinony as directed toward, and not in any way connected

10 with the scope of Contention 2.

11 CHAIBMAN SMITH: Wouldn't the solution, as far as

12 your objection, be to receive it with respect to Contention

13 47-

k
14 MR. BLAKE4 I am not prepared to address the status

15 with respect to an emergency planning area. It is my

16 understanding that we were here to consider Aamodt

17 Contention 2.
,

18 CHAIBMAN SMITH: But you are not prepared to say

19 whether it is acceptable in Contention 4?

| MR. BLAKEs I am not at this juncture. I am just
20

.

21 not f amiliar with the contentions in the emergency planning

| 22 area.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Do you understand the point?

24 MB. AAMODTs Yes.

| 25 MR. BLAKE I can provide to Mr. Aamodt the

i

\
-

!
!
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1 citations for that discovery if that would be helpful to

2 hin.

3 MR. AAMODT I am aware of that. I don't disagree'

4 with the bulk of what the attorney said there.

5 The point is this, the reason that this idea, this

8 suggestion, or line of questioning of this kind was not

7- introduced in Contention 2 earlier was that its relevancy to

8 Contention 2 was not apparent to us until we worked through

9 the testimony that Mrs. Aamodt has been working with these

10 last several days.

11 What we were trying.to be, of course, was to be

I constructive in what we were doing. It appeared to us12

13 evident, as stated at the beginning of the third from the

(
14 last page, "In summary, Intervenor has concluded ," and there

15 is a discussion of inadequacy of the training and testing

| 16 procedure, and those inadequacies seemed to us extremelyi

difficult to respond in a constructive way to, and also
! 17

seemed extremely difficult to ever adequately address in18

19 view of the consideration of stress.

Keying on that idea, and looking over again at the20

21 emergency plan, which we did, which relates to Contention 4

22 as you said quite appropriately, it occurred to us that the

solution might lie in the scope of material f or which people23

were trained.24

25
What we have in mind specifically, ss I noted in

i

'

\

l
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1 the next to the last paragraph on that third from the last

2 page, that suitable operator training would still be needed

3 if such data links as I describe here vere to be required'

4 and implemented. The operators would have to learn how to

5 interface with such a system. So it does apply, at least
|

| 6 pe riph e rall y , to training. Therefore, it seemed to us
|

7 appropriate to include in the Contention .7 testimony.

8 Our concern here is not whether or not this

9 consideration is the subject of cross-examination with

10 Contention 2. Our concern is only that we feel that this is

11 an appropriate address to the probles and should be heard

12 somewhere. We are perfectly willing, and we are perfectly

13 pleased with whatever the Board 's decision is relative to

(
14 where it might be heard.

15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We have already accomplished your

16 major purpose in that we have read it.

17 MR. AANODT That is right, that is exactly right,

18 sir.

19 CHAIRMAN SHITHz So that aspect of it -- I haven't

20 read thoroughly what you have had to say, but as I

21 understand the th rust of it, it is that for the Aamodt

l 22 Family Intervenors, on the third page from the end, where it
i

23 begins " Norman Aamodt," you are summariring what you feel

24 the state of the evidence to be as you understand it with

25 respect to training.

t

i

|
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1 MR. AAMODT: Yes.

2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Then you a re saying that the --

/ 3 You are not saying this, out let's assume then tha t when it

4 comes time to file post-findings, you submit the evidence

5 which you f eel has been produced in the hearing supporting

6 your summary and your conclusions.

7 MR. AAMODT: Yes, sir.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITH Then it would be your prerogative

9 to recommend to the Board and to the Commission that because

10 of this evidence the Board should find certain conclusions.

11 A conclusion could be, don't operate the plant. A

12 conclusion could be, make up for training weaknesses by this

13 very recommendation that you are making. That as I

(
14 understand is the context of that. recommendation is not and

i

15 cannot be so complete, brt an approach to fill in the

16 inadequacies of training would be this indented paragraph?

17 MR. AAMODTa That is precisely correct.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Am I stating your point

19 correctly?

20 MB. AAMODTs Yes, sir.

21 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are certainly going to be able

22 to get this observation correctly into the record in a

23 highly visible place. I think that aspect of the problem

. 24 has been worked out. The question is going to.be how you do'

25 it, and you say, you don't care.
i

%.
|
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1 MR. AAMODT: That is right.

2 CHAIRMAN SMITHS The relationship to Contention 2

3 is a very logical one. You say that the training is'

4 inadequa te and that that deficiency can, in some measure, be

5 remedied by your recommendation. You can make that

6 recommendation in proposed findings, or you can stand up

7 right now and make it. The form in which it comes to the

8 Board simply doesn't matter.

9 MR. AAMODT: We are perfectly satisfied.

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Dr. Jordan suggests that it does

11 seem to relate to your Contention 4. You migh even get it

12 in two ways. You might get it in as to what you see as the

13 deficiencies in training vith respect to Contention 2, and

k'
,

14 you may also get it in as a consideration on Contention 4,

15 but that, *s Mr. Blake points out, is not being argued

16 today.
,

17 MR. AAMODT: I think it appropriately should be

heard under Contention 4 because this becomes now an18

tg essential response element. That is, in our judgment it

20 becomes tha t.

CHAIRMAN SMITH: You have some difficulties with21

22 your suggestion. You can make that suggestion in writing,

you can make that suggestion under oath. There is no
23

24 question that that is your suggestion, and that would be

25 what your oath would go to. So that is an immaterial

k

,

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

<



.

12764)

1 consideration.'

2 The difficulty that I see that you are going to

3 have is a f actual ba:is for a conclusion that the suggestion

4 is remedial. Now you are coing to have what you regard, I

5 quess, as adequate factual basis to suggest that the remedy

8 is required, or is appropriate, but it boils right down to

7 it I think that this is where your actual preoles is. But

8 you are going to get this suggestion before this Board

9 correctly one way or the other.

10 MR. AAMODTa You raise an awfully important point

11 there that I suppose almost would require to be heard under

12 Contention 2, and that is the question of whether or not it

13 would in fact be remedial. That ties it soundly, it would

k
14 seem to me, to Contention 2.

15 CHAIBMAN SMITH: I am trying to call upcn my

16 experience. In other cases, what happens in circumstance

17 like this, if the Board should find, and the ultimate

18 decision in the case is tnat your conclusions are not

19 established on the record , theh the remedy becomes

20 irrelevant. Sometimes they have hearings in which the

21 f actual basis is first litigated , and then remedies are

22 litigated af ter the facts are found.

|
23 MR. AAMODTa Obviously, I don't know that.

24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Then sometimes you simply argue

25 it.

i
' \
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1 I don't really how to help you, but I know this, at

2 this tine we are not going to stop to introduce into

3 Contention 2 a full litigation on this procedure. I don't

4 think you are prepared to bring in witnesses, and we would

5 not do that. We would not have a large litigation under the

8 assumption that you are going to prevail on your

7 contention.

8 I guess what I would say is that the appropriate

9 var for you to bring it to our attention in Contention 2 is

to to argue that you have prevailed on the inadequacy of the

11 training, and if you believe that to be the case that

12 .without some remedy the plant cannot be operated safely.

13 This is a remedy, and if the Commission can accept that

14 remedy, fine. If it cannot accept the remedy without

15 evidence, then you will demand the right for the evidence.

18 MR. AAMODTa Yes, sir.

17 CHAIBMAN SMITH: I suppose you can argue that, I

18 don 't know, but it seems to be a logical approach to it. I

19 just don't think that you are prepared to establish --

There is another subtlety to it, too. If you
20

21 establish that the plant cannot be operated safely because

22 of inadequate training, it somebody else's job to establish

| 23 how it can be operated safely.

24 MR. AAMODTs Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN SMITH This would be in the form of a way
25

| (-

|
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1 that you think they could approach it, they could shift the

2 burden.

3 MR. AAMODT Candidly, sir, it was of particular

4 interest to me because it had relevancy also to other

5 contention. That seems to be kind of a double merit to the

6 idea.

7 Ey concern relative to its acceptance or rejection

8 as an adequate response to inadequacies in training is that

9 should the licensee and the staff not, in this part of the

10 proceeding, address that question, perhaps we will not have

11 addressed it appropriately bef ore it is all over. That is

12 all.

13 CHAIRHAN SEITHs All right.

k- 14 MR. AAMODTs Before we leave that, let se make sure

15 tha t my wife agrees with me.

16 Yes, we are in agreement.

17 CHAIRMAN SHITH I just think that the problem has

18 sort of faded away. This is not purely testimony.

19 MR. AAHODTs That is right, si r .

20 CHAIRHAN SHITHs It is not purely testimony, and

21 that is the debate that we have before us today. I think we

|

have identified satisfactory ways in which this can be'

22

23 brought to the Commission's attention, if that is

24 satisfactory with you with respect to Contention 2.

I think our ruling in any event would have to be25

\_.

I
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1 that this is not testimony. But that is a technicality that

2 I don't think you are particularly interested in, whether it

3 is testimony or conclusions that you make from the

4 evidence. This is more in the form of argument and remedy,

5 rather than testimony.

6 MR. AAMODTs Yes, sir. I would appreciate, if we

7 might, when we come to Contention 4, have some latitude to

8 be sure that this is included there as it might be

9 appropriate.

to CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, we will not rule on that

11 now. I don't have Contention 4, and I don't know what is

12 involved in it. I will not rule on it now.

13 But as f ar as Contention 2, it seems to se that the

\
14 problem has evaporated. I do think that the ruling is that

15 this is not appropriate as testimony, but it is perfectly

16 appropriate'for you to make it as argument, and as a

17 recommendation for remedy. You can make it orally now, or

18 you can make it in written proposed findings, supported by

19 all of the references to the transcripts and to the

,

20 evidence, with that set out as being what you believe to be
t

21 a remedy.

22 This goes f urther than Intervenor is required to

23 do, really. If you prevail on your contention that the
:

i

24 training is so inadequate that the plant couldn't start, it

| 25 is up to somebody else to figure out how it can. But there

N
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1 are forms of contentions which Intervenors say that unless

2 this is done, the plant will --

3 MR. AAMODT: Not to be that presumptious, but it

4 does appear to us that would be a good idea.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH: All right.

6 MR. AAMODTs You did raise a question that I think

7 ve should respond to, if I may have just a moment with my

8 vife.

9 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes.

10 MR. AAMODTa We will address this in our findings

11 as you suggested.

12 CHAILMAN SMITH: Is there anything further on this

13 discussion?

\
14 MR. SWANSON: I just have one other suggestion. I

i 15 also am not prepared today to indicate whether or not the
|

16 staff position would be that this is admissible testisony

17 under Contention 4, but that also seems to be largely

i
18 immaterial because it seems to me that one suggestion might

19 be that you could just easily work this into your

20 cross-examination and accomplish the same purpose. That

21 also seems to be unimportant.

| 22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think we have something. There

23 really is no point for you to come back to say these words.

| 24 We can read them now, and we can read them in the proposed

25 findings, and we can hear as she cross-examines, and in any

'

i
'

|
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1 other way. You can come back and say them orally, too, if

2 you so wish.

'3 MR. AAMODTs I will not waste the Board's time by'

4 reading it. I would like it entered in evidence as it is.

5 If I understand what you said correctly, it is most

| 6 appropriate that we address it in our findinos and we will

I
7 do that.

8 CHAIRMAN SMITHS There are two ways it can be done,

9 and they are not exclusive. One is, at the end of your

10 contention, Mrs. Aamodt can make this argument into the

11 transcript, if she feels that this is what the evidence

12 shows, and that is what the remedy should; or, you can do it

13 again in your proposed findings.
,

k -
14 HR. AAMODTs We will do both, sir. Thank you.

15 CHAIRMAN SMITHS Do you have any objection to that,

16 Mr. Blake?

17 ER. B1AKE: No. Mrs. Aamodt is perfectly capable

18 of making the argument, as long as it is understood by them

19 and by not us that it is not evidence in the record. It is

20 no more than argument.

l

! 21 When we get to the finding sta g e , I really had not
l

! 22 thought, Mr. Smith, about it this way, and I don't know

23 exactly how it fits in. It is not a finding of fact, and it

24 is not a conclusion of law. I can see that as a matter of

25 arg ument, based on their understanding of the facts that

\
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1 exist in evidence, they could make this as a

2 recoemendation. I am not sure it is not unique, at least in

3 my experience.

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You see, the Adninistrative

5 Procedure Act, and the Commission's Rules assume, since they

e do follow the Administrative Procedure Act, provide for

7 proposed findings of f act and conclusions of law, and an

8 Order to be entered into the proceeding, and that would fit

9 into that category.

10 MB. BLAKE4 We will certainly deal with what we

11 regard as the appropriateness of their pleadings at that

12 point in time when we see them. I think that we can leave

13 it till then.

k. . CHAIRMAN SMITH All right, fine. Very good, I am14

15 glad that we cculd do something.

16 MB. AAMODTs May I get a piece of education while

17 we are here. Is there rebuttal to findings?
,

i
1
'

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Under the plan that we have looked
i

19 at, but not ruled upon, there will be findings, and replies

20 to findings.

21 MR. AAMODT: Cne reply.

22 CHAIRMAN SMITH: One reply. Under the rules, the

23 party with the burden, which is in almost ev<cy proceeding

24 the utility, has a right to file a third set of findings.

i 25 That is the findings that reply to the findings, and then

!
'

!
,
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1 the response to the findings.

2 MR. %AMODT But we may not find a revised

3 finding?

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You will have only the opportunity

5 -- de have a rule, and we have not to that. This will be'

, 6 the last thing we accomplish in the hearing. Let me refer
|

7 to the rules on proposed findings, and we would have to have

8 extremely strong reason to depart from them.

9 MB. BLAKEs It is 2.754, I believe.

10 CHAIRMAN SMITH First, unde'r the rules, the party

11 who has the burden of proof shall file proposed findings.

12 Other parties may file proposed findings at a somewhat later

13 date. Then the party who has the burden of proof may
7('

14 reply. So that gives the party with the burden of proof an

15 opportunity --

10 You see what that does is sequence it so that each

17 filing each people have a chance to look at what the filing
i

18 are before. But a functional substitute could be, if the

|

19 licensee does not object,.which they might really object to
f

20 successfully, that there be simultaneous findings, and
.

21 simultaneous responses.

|

! 22 MR. AAMODTs They would be written and not oral.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Yes, they would be written, and

i
l 24 moreover they would be required, and we made that point

25 several times.

s

!
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1 MR. AAMODT: We are aware of that.

2 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You are getting tired of hearing

3 i t, perhaps.

4 MR. AAMODT: I think that those of us who are not

5 experienced appreciate hearing it again, because we need

6 some help.

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We are about to rule on findings

8 on the plant design and modification issues, but we have not

9 yet ruled on proposed findings on all other issues that you

10 are involved in yet.

11 Is there anything further?

12 (Response.)

13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Blake, do you have something

i
\ - 14 before we begin?

.

15 MR. BLAKE: No.

16 CHAIRMAN SMITH: We have 13 minutes to complete Mr.
.

17 Boger's testimony.

18 Mr. Swanson.

| 19 MR. SWANSON: I would note, for the record, first

20 of all, that Mr. Bruce Boger has been previously sworn in
l

21 this proceeding.

22

23

24s

[ 25
|

!
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1 Whereupon,

2 BRUCE A. BCGER

3 recalled as a wi', ness by the Agency, having been previously

4 sworn by the Chairman, was examined further and testified as

5 follows

6 DIRECT EXAMINATION
|

7 BY MR. SWANSON4l

8 0 I will simply ask him to state for the record his

9 name and position with the NRC.

10 A My name is Bruce A. Boger. I am Reactor Engineer

11 .in the Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation.

12 Q I as now going to refer to separate pieces of

13 testimony, one dealing with Aamodt Contention 2, and a

14 second with CEA Conten tion No. 13.

15 I would ask you first of all to refer to a piece

16 of proposed testimony entitled NRC Staff, Testimony of Bruce

17 A. Pager Regarding Licensed Operator Training (Aamodt

18 Contention No. 2), and ask you if that document was prepared

19 by you?
i

20 A Yes, it was.

21 0 I ask you if you have any additions or corrections

22 to that piece of testimony?

23 A No, I don't.

,
24 0 You accept it as a true and accurate statement of

i

25 your testimony on Aamodt Contention 2 in this proceeding?'

A _

!
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|
1

|

1 A Yes, I do.

2 3R. S'J A N SCN : I would then move the Board to

3 receive into evidence the described document, Testimony of

4 Bruce A. Bo g e r , Aamadt Contention No. 2, with the a tta c hed

5 copy of his qualifications, and Part 55 of the Commission's

6 Bequlations.

|
i 7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: You want Part 55 bound in, too?

8 HR. SWANSON: It is certainly not a necessity. It

9 is referred to in the testimony as being attached.- The

10 original purpose was to make it available to the parties.

11 CHAIBMAN SMITH: If it is heavily dependent upon

12 it, it would be convenient to have the parties i.sve it right

13 there. So let's bind the whole thing in.

k. 14 ER. SWANSON4 The purpose of that is because there

15 are specific items mentioned in the regulations that were

16 not repeated in his testimony, subject matters which are the

17 subject of licensing.

18 I would then' move this document into evidence, and

| 19 bound into the transcript as through read.
|

| 20 CHAIB5AN SMITH: So received.
l

21 (The above referred to document, the testimony of

22 Bruce A. Boger, follovss)

*23

24
,

25

|

|
t

|

|
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UNTIED S3'IES CF AMERICA
,

FIIEAR REGUIMOIE CI2EISSION

| BEFORE 'HE A'IGIIC SAETI"I AND LICE 1SHG ECARD

.

In the Matter of )
)

MEIRDPOLI"24 EDISCN CDTAW, )
et. al. ) Docket No. 50-289

)
,

('Ihree Mile Island Niv 1mr )'

Generating Station thit 1) )

NRC S3FF 'IESTIMOtTI OF BRUCE A. BOGER,

REGARDING LICENSED OPERICOR TRAINING

(AAMJDT CINTENTICN #2)

Q. 1. Please state your name and position with the NRC.

-

A. My name is Bruce A. Boger. I am a Reactor Engineer assigned to

the Operator Licensing Branch, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation.
.

Q. 2. Have you prepared a statement of professional qualifications?

|

A. Yes. A copy of this statement is attached to this testinony.

Q. 3. Please state the nature of the responsibilities that you have
.

had with respect to the'Ihree Mile Island Nuclear Station.

A. A list of my activities is attached to this testinony.

|

A. 4 Wat is the purpose of your testinony?
.

i -
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A. De purpose of my testinony is to respond to AAPJJr Contention

12 with respect to the testing of NRC licensed operators.

Aspects of this contention relating to non-NRC licensed personnel

will be addressed in the testimony of Iawrence Crocker.

AAmDr Contention #2 states:

"It is contended that 'IMI-1 should not open until the perfomance

of licensee technicians and management can be de onstrated to be

uograded as certified by an Lidependent engineering'fim. his

upgrading should include 100% test performance of job description

with provision for retraining and. retest, or discharge of those the

cannot consistently and confidently master all necessary information
f' for safe conduct of their job description under all anticipated

critical situations as well as routine situations."

A. 5. How will the NRC verify that licensed operator training is adequate?
|
.

A. If the facility is allowed to restart, we plan to aMninter e='na-

tions to all licensed operators ayyusimately 30 days prior to the

restart of the facility. The NRC examinations are designed to-

give us reasonable assurance that the individuals can safely and

coc:petently operate the facility. As such, the exacd. nations are
.

structured around those items that we consider * g rtant to reactor
I

safety as enumerated in Sections 55.20 through 55.23 of 10 CFR

Part 55, Ooerators' Licenses. A copy of 10 CFR Part 55 is attached

to this testinony.

|

|
,
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Q. 6. Have any changes been made to the NRC exa=inations since the

accident at M-2?

.

A. Yes, as one result of the accident at M -2, we reviewed and

revised the scope and criteria for NRC licensed examinations.

Changes required in this area are identified in the NRC Action

Plan, NUREG-0660, Item I. A.3. To icplement these changes, w

issued the new requirements on March 28, 1980 and began examining
,

to the new criteria on May 1, 1980. We increased the scope of

the written examinations to include a new category dealing with

thermodynamics, heat transfer, and fluid flow. Time limits to

complete the examination w re imposed. Oral examinations for
,
,

senior operators have been instituted. Finally, we have increased

the passing grade criteria from 70% to 80% overall and have required

a grade of at least 70% in each category.

Q. 7. Have any changes been unde to the licensed operator qualifi-*

cation and training requirements since the accident at W -27

|
| A. Yes, as another result of the accident at M -2, we reviewed-

l

and revised the criteria for the training and qualifications

of licensed personnel. The changes required in this area are

E identified in the NRC Action Plan, NLREG-0660, Item I.A.2. We

issued the new requirements on March 28, 1980. The qualifications

for applicants for a senior operator license have been urxiified
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to require that the applicant be licensed as a reactor opera'tcr

for one year. Training requirements for licensed operators and

senior operators were modified to include three conths on-the-job

training as an extra can on shift. In addition, training programs

were codified to provide: (1) training in heat transfer, fluid flow

and ther::odynamics (2) training in che use of installed plant systems to

control or c:itigate an accident in which the core is severely

damaged; and (3) increased ecphasis on anticipated critical situations.
.

Q. 8. Will an independent engineering firm be used to certify operator

performance?

'
A. The licensee has contracted with an outside firm to evaluate

the competency of licensed operators and senior operators. The

licensee will use the findings of this organization as one factor

in determining who will be permitted to sit for the NRC examination.

However, in accordance with 10 CFR Part 55, the final responsibility
1 for certification of licensed operators lies with the NRC, which will

i serve as an independent certification organization.
l

.

Q. 9. Will each individual be examined on 100% of the job description

or be required to receive a 100~ score on the NRC examination?
.

t

A. . No, we believe that it is not necessary for each individual to be

examined on 100% of the job description or receive a 100% score on

the NRC examination for the following reasons:

t

I

l
'

. . _ _ --.
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A. 1. The new criteria provide reasonable assurance that an

applicant who can achieve an exam score of at least 80%

overall with no category less than 70% and who can

successfully pass the operating test can perfom licensed .

duties safely and competently.

2. The licensed operator is not alone at the facility. We
,

require two licensed operators and two licensed senior
'

operators on each shift. Hence, plant safety is not

dependent solely on the knowledge and understanding of

one individual.

\
3. The operating test varies frcm one individual to another

so that we can assess the overall effectiveness and scope

of the training program. Mille each operating test uust

cover a minimxn number of plant systems, operating procedures

and transients, the specific topics will not be the same for

each applicant. If the exam results indicate that there

is a subject or system which has not been adeqately covered

in the training program, we will infom facility management*

to provide additional training in the weak area.

|

|
'

Q. 10. Will each individual be evaluated on the response under stress?i '

!
!
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A. While not directly evaluated, an operator's perfo=nnce under

stress is observed during the licensing process. The time limits

placed on the written examination and the oral operating test

place stress on an individual which nust be overcome for satis-
,

factory coupletion.

In addition, previous operating experience, sin 11ator exercises,

and training on anticipated critical situations will help overcome

the stress which may be associated with off-normal situations.

Q.11. What provisions exist for the retraining of individuals who

pass the NRC examinations?

(

A. Each iridividual nust pass the written examination and an oral /

operating test to receive a license to eperate, or direct

operations at 'IMI-1. We will inform facility canagement of the

examination results so that individuals who pass may be enrolled

| in appropriate requalification prograns.
|

Appendix A,10 GR Part 55, requires that all licensed individuals.

participate in NRC approved requalification programs. These programs

require annual examinations, attendance at lecttr es, and review of

( procedures, and facility design, including changes thereto.

|
|

|
l .

I
t

|
!



.

.

7--

|

The programs also require specific control u nipulations and walk

throughs of emergency procedures to cover anticipated critical

situations as well as routine situations.

We also plan to ad::inister the annual requalification examinations.

The passing grade on the requalification exa=ination will be thei

same as the passing grade on the initial examination. Operators
,

du fail the examination will be prohibited from perfonning licensed

duties. They mrf be ad=inistered reexaminations consistent with our
~

regulations.

,

'

Q. 12. Wat provisions exist for the retesting of individuals who do'

not pass 'the NRC examinations?

A. We will also inform facility unagement of the examination

results of individuals who do not pass the NRC examination.

The results can be used to idanHfy weak areas in an indiddual's

training, which can be rectified through subsequent retraining.
.

Reexamiations may be administered consistent with the requirements

of 10 CFR 55.12.;
,

I 'u
,

|

.

b

|

i
!
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PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS LIST

BRUCE A. BOGER

Education

June 1971 Received BSNE - University of Virginia
June 1972 Received !EE - University of Virginia

1.'ork E.werience

June 1972 to Virginia Electric and Pa.:: Conpany
June 1977 Surry thelear Power Station

Assistant Engineer - Performed startup testing on Unit
lio. 2.

l .

Engineer - Assisted the Supervisor-Engineering Services;
trained for and received a Senior Reactor Operator License.

Supervisor - Engineering Services - Diree'ed the activities
of the onsite engineering staff.

.

June 1977 to Virginia Electric and Power Company
.

September 1977 Ric:rond, Vi giniai

Supervisor - Ibclear Engineering Services - Directed the
activities of the offsite engineering staff in support of,

Surry Power Station.'

October 1977 to U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Cocmission
'

Present Bethesda, Paryland

Reactor Engineer in the Operator Licensing Branch - Admin-
ister licensing exaninations to nuclear power plant and

|
research r ector personnel.

,

Professional Affiliations
| Registered Professional Engineer - State of Virginia

Member - American Ibclear Society
|

|
.

4
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Participation in M Activities

Bruce A. Boger

T.ovember 1978, April 1980: Administered operator license examinations on Unit
one.

November 1978, March 1979, March 1980: Administered cperator license examinations
on Unit IW .

Yarch - April 1979: Member of the M-2 emergency response team, assisted in
t

the preparation of emergency and contingency procedres.

July 1979 - Present: Fanber of the IMI Technical Support Staff, conducted audit
exa=inations on post-accident installed equipment on IMI-2. Also partici-
pated in the review of training and procedures in conjunction with the M-1
restart programs. This included preparation of SER inputs and testimony.

.

t
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UNITED STATES NUCLEAR RE2ULATCRY CSMMISSION

RULES and REGULATIONS
TITLE 10. CH APTER 1. CODE OF FEDERAL REGULATIONS-ENERGY

PART OPERATORS' UCENSES

55-

l

|

GENER AL PitOVISIONS ENFORCEMENT -

$5.1 Scope.
1

Sec ss.so Violations. The regulations contained in this part
' ""'

$3 s"*[rI reg wements. CERTir!CATE Ol' MEDIC AL { apply to any individual who manipulates
ss Lc EXAMINATION * the controls of any facility licensed pur-
55.4 Denutions. * suant to Part 50 of this chapter and to
5 s.s Cor.4munications. s s.60 Examination form ; any individual designated by a facility
s s.6 Interpretations. licensee to be responsible for directing

the licensed activities of licensed oper-
, g

Appendia A- Requalitic a tion Prosrams for _ators.
s s.1 Specinc esemptions. Licensed Operators of Production and -

s 5.a Additional req uirements. Utilization Facilities. 55.3 License Requirements.
s s.9 F aemptions from license. (a) No person may perform the func.

LtCENSE APPLICATIONS tion of an operator as defined in this part
except as authorized by a license issued,

s s.10 Contents of apphcations- by the Commission; *

5 5.! ! Requarements for the approval of app!!- AUTHORITY: The provisions of this Part (b) No person may perform the func-
cation. 55 issued under secs. 107,168, 68 Stat. 939

5s.12 Re-applications. 948: 42 U.S.C. 2 8 J7. 2 208. For the purposes of' tion of a senior operator as defined in this
sec. 2 2 3. 68 Stat. 9 58, es amended. 42 U.S.C. part except as authorized by a license

WRITTEN EX AMINATION AND 2273. Iss.3 issued weder sec. I611., 68 Stat. issued by the Commission.
| OPER ATING TESTS 949; 42 U.S.C. 2201 (i). Sec. 55.40 issued

@ 55.4 Definitions.under secs. 186.187. 6s Stat. 9ss: 42 U.S.C.
55.20 Scope of esaminations. 22 36, 2 237. Secs. 202, 206. Publ. L. 93 4 38. As used in this part:,

s s.21 Content of operator wresten examina- 88 Stat.1244.1246; 4 2 U.S.C. s 842. 5846. b) "Act" means the Atomic Energy.

s s.22 Content of unne operator written - * * *
GENERAL PROVISIONSe s amination. e thereto.

55.23 Scope of operator and senior operator Q 55.1 Purpose. [ (b) ** Commission" means the Nuclear

wai er oIess
'

The regulations .o this part establish * Regulatory Commission or its duly55.24 stion and test require.
men ts. procedures and ctiteria for the issuance of authorized representatives.

Administration of operatins test pr6arj licenses to operators, including senior (c) " Facility" means any production55.25
to initial enticality.

g operators, of factlities licensed pursuant factlity or utilization facility as defined in

LICI NSES * to the Atornic Energy Act of 1954, as Part 50 of this chapter.

" arnended, or section 202 of the Energy (d) " Operator" is any individual who

| 55.30 Inuance of licenses. Reorganization Act of 1974 and Part 50 manipulates a control of a facility. An
of this chapter; and provide for the terms individual is deemed to manipulate a55.31 Cond tions of the licen.es*

control if he directs another to| and conditions upon which the Corn-
'

3 Re at o licenus.
mission wil! issue these licenses. manipulate a control.

* ~

MODIFICATION AND (el " Senior operator" is any indi-
REVOCATION OF LICENSES vidual designated by a facility licensee

under Patt 50 of this chapter to direct the
' 5s.40 Modancation and revocation of it. licensed activities of licensed operators.,

I c enses.
I $ 5.4 8 Notification of disabilstv. (f) " Controls" when used with respect
I to a nuclear reactor means apparatus and

mechanisms the manipulation of which

I

! 55 1 September 1,1978
1

L
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PART 56 o OPERATORS' LICENSES
Form NRC-396 in arnvmg at its dect- safety analysis report, operattog manuals, shielding alterations, maintenance
sio n. and license for the facility. activities and various contaminationib) The applicant has passed a written $ $5.21 Content of operator written conditions.
examination and operating test as may be

examina, on, (c) Reactor theory, including detads
p res cribed by the Commission to

determine that he has learned to operate The operatc r written examination, to of fission process, neutron multiplication,

and, in the case of a semor operator, to the extent applicable to the facdity, wdl source effects, centrol rod effects, and
critkahty indications,

operate and to direct the hcensed include questions on:
(f) Specific operating characteristics,(a) Fundamentals or. reactor theory,activities of licensed operators in a

competent and safe manner. including fission process, neutron multi- including coolant chemistry and causes
and effects of temperature, pressure and

,

plication, source effects, control rod(c) The applicant's service as a reactivity change:.
Licensed operator or senior operator wtll effects, and enticality indications. (g) Procedures and limitations
be utdized on the faculty for which he th) General design features of the

involved in initial core loading, alterations
seeks a license or on a similar facility core, including core structure, fuel in core configuration, control rod pro-
within the United States. elements, control rods, core instrumenta-

gr amming, determmation of various
! tion, and coolant flow.55.12 Re-applications- intental snd external effects on core! (c) Mechanical design features of the

reactivity.; ta) Any applicant whose application reactor primary system.
(h) Fuel handn, s factlities and pro-for a license has been denied becauw of (d) Ausdiary systems which affect the

ceduresfadure to pass the wntten exammation or facdity.
( ) Procedures and equipment avail-operating test or both r:iay file a new (e) General operating characteristics,

able for handling and disposal of radio-appbcation for license two months af ter meludmg causes and effects of temper *
active materials and effluents.the date of denial. Any new application ature, pressure and reactivity changes,

shall be accompanied by a statement effects of load changes, and operatmg j 55.23 Scope of operator and senior
signed by an authortzed representative of limitations and reasons for them. Operator operating tests.
the facthty licensee by whom the (f) Design, components and functions The operating tests admmistered to
applicant will be employed, stating in of reactivity control mechanisms and applicants for operator and senior oper-
detan the extent of additional training instrumentation. ator licenses are generally similar inwhich the applicant has received and (g) Design, components and functions scope. The operating test, to the extent

; certifying that he is ready for re-exarmna--of safety systems, includmg instrumenta applicable to the facility requires the
thttd 3 tion, signals, interlocks. automatic and j applicant: tion. An apphcant may file a,

to demonstrate and under-) application six months after the date of smanual features. e standing of:'

. denial of his second application,and mayI (h) Components, capacity and func- 1 (a) Pre-start up procedures for the
~ fde further successive applications two "tions of reserve and emergency systems ~ facihty, including associated plant equip-

years after the date af denial of each (i) Shielding, isolation and contain- ment which could affect reactivity,
prior application, ment design features, including access (b) Required manipulation of console

| (b) An applicant wno has passed hmitations. controls to brms the facility from shut-
either the written e iamination or 0) Standard and emergency operating down to designated power levels.
operating test and faile; the other may procedures for the facility and plant. (c) The source and significance of
request in a new application that he be (k) Purpose and operation of radia- annu nciator signals and condition-
excused from re-exammation on the tion monitoring system, including alarm indicating signals and remedial action
examination or test which he has passed, and survey equipme n. responsive thereto.
The Commission may in its discretion (1) Radiological safety principles and (d) The instrumentation system and

,

grant the request if it determmes that procedures. the source and significance of reactor'

sufficient justification is presented under mstrument readings.
all the circumstances. 5 SW Com of mior opu uor

(e) The behavior characteristics of thewritten examination.
I WRITTEN EXAMINAT!ONS AND facility.
l OPERATING TESTS The senior operator written examina- (f) The control manipulation required ;
i tion to the extent applicable to the to obtain desired operating results dunns
! 55.20 Scope of examinations. facdity, wdl include questions on the normal, abnormal and emergency situa-

The written examination and operat. items specified in @55.21 and in addition tions.
ing test for a license as an operator or a on the following: fg) The operation of the facility's heat

' senior operator are designed to test the (a) Conditions and limitations in the re m orti systems, including primary
applicant's understanding of the facthty facdtty license. ecolant, emergency coolant, and decay

i 1esign and his famdiarity with the (b) Design and operating limitations heat removal systems, and the relation of.

| controls and operating procedures of the in the technical specifications for the the proper operation of these systems to'

facihty. The written exammation is facdity. the operation of the facility.
based in part on information in the final * (c) Facility licensee procedures (h) The operation of the facility's.

required to obtain authonty for design auxiliary systems which could affect
and operating changes in the factbty- reactivity.

i (d) Radiation hazards which may anse (i) The use and function of the fa-
% mended 3: F R 12774. dunng the performance of experiments, cility's radiation morutoring systems,

! 55-3 September 1,1978
|

|
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PART 56 O OPERATURS' LICENSES
,

application m proper form for renewal ori to observe any of the terms and condi-{ NOTE: Coines of Form NRC-396
for a new license, the existmg license shall3 tions of the Act, or the license, or of any ; may be obtained by wnting to the
not expire until the application for; rule, regulation or order of the Com.: Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
renewal or for a new license has beens mission, or any conduct determined by[ or Director of Nuclear Material Safety

$ finally determined by the Commission. the Commission to be a hazard to safe g and Safeguards, as appropriate, U.S.
; fc) The license will be renewed if the[ operation of the facility. t' Nuclear Regulatory Commission,
* Commission finds that: Washington, D.C., 20555,.

2 (1) The physical condition and the } 55.41 Notification of disability.
4 55.61 [ Deleted 40 FR 8774.]general health of the licensee continue to The licensee shall notify the Director

be such as not to cause operational errors of Nuclear Reactor Regulation or the-

which nusht endanger public health andj Director of Nuclear Material Safety and
_ safety; and Safeguards, as appropriate, U.S. Nuclear

E Regulatory Commission, Washington,-

(2)(i) The licensee has been actively.;D.C. 20555,within fifteen (15) day: after
and extensively engaged as an operator or its occurrence of any disability referred
as a senior operator under his existing to in $ 55.II(a)(1) which occurs after
license, has discharged his responsibuities the submission of his medical examina-
competently and safely, and is capable of tion form.

""continuing to do so.
ENFORCEMENT(ii) The licensee has completed a,

3 requahfication program or is presently g $5.50 Violations.
; enrolled in a requahfication program if An injunction or other court order
* the completion of the requalification may be obtained prohibiting any viola-

program will occur after the expiration of tion of any provision of the Atomic
his license as provided in subparagraph linergy Act of 1954, as amended, or Title
f a)(4) of this section. II of the Energy Reorganization Act of

(iii) If the requirements of paragraph 1974, or any regulation or order issued
(c)(2)(i) and (ii) of this section are not thereunder. A court order may be
met, the Commission may require the obtained for the payment of a civil
applicant for renewal to take a written penalty imposed pursuant to section 234

_ examination or an operating test or both.: of the Act for violadon of section 53,57,
3 62, 63, 81, 82,101,103,104,107, or-

(3) There is a continued need for at 109 of the Act, or section 206 of the
license to operate or direct operators at| Energy Reorganization Act of 1974, or
the facility designated in the application.'any rule, regulation, or order issued there-
MODIFICATION AND REVOCATION under, or any term, condition, or limita-

OF LICENSES tion of any license issued thereunder, or

Q 5 5.40 Modification and revocation of for any violation for which a license may

licenses. be revoked under section 186 of the Act.
Any person who willfully violates any

(a) The terms and conditions of all provision of the Act or any regulation or
licenses shall be subject to amendment, order issued thereunder may be guilty ol

, revision, or modification by reason of a crime and, upon conviction, may be
n arnendments to the Act, or by reason of punished by fine or imprisonment or
2 rules, regulations or orders issued in b|
* accordance with the Act or any amend ,oth, as provided by law.'

2 ments thereto. CERTIFICATE OF MEDICAL
(b) Any license may be revoked, EXAMINATION

| suspended or modified, m whole or in part,
{ 55.60 Exammation form.

| for any material false statement m the
| application or any statement of fact (a) An applicant shall complete and

required under section 182 of the Act, or151gn Form N RC-396, '' Certificate of
because of conditions revealed by such ' Medical Examination."%

application or statement of fact or any[ (b) The examining physician shall

|
report, record, inspection or other means: complete and sign Form NRC-396 and
which would warrant the Commission to , shall mail the completed form to the
refuse to grant a license on an onginal Director of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

application, or for violation of, or failure or Director of Nuclear Material Safety NOTE.-The reporting and recoroi

and Safeguards, as appropriate, U.S.' keeping requirements contained in this
Nuclear Regulatory Commission, part have been approved by the General
Washington, D.C., 205 5 5. Acounting Office under B-180225

(ROI 13), (R0358).

Smember 1, M
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PART 55 o DER TMS'llCENS5S'

~

'

1. AppIkehutry to rrenerrh annt seet

reactors and nore reactor Jhemstee. To
accomenodete specialiaod modes of opetetton
and dafferences in control, equipeneet, and

- operator skills and knowledge, the roqualifice.
N tion program for each licensed operator and
N sensor operefor of a reasearch or test reactor or
,3 of a non-reactor facdity shall conform generally
. but need not be identscal to the requallfleetion
" program outlined in paragraphs I through 6 of

*

this appendia. However, signaficant deviations
from the requirements of this appendis shall be
permitted only if supported by written
j-.ustification and approved by the Commission.

I

/

,

.'

|

|

|

,

|
|

|

|
t

;

I

|
i
'

56 7 September 1,1978

|

|
t

. . _ -- .



.

12771

1 BY MB. SWANSON: (Resuming)

2 0 I now ask you if you prepared the second piece of

3 testimony en titled , NRC Staff Testimony of Bruce R. Boger

4 Regarding Licensed Operator Training CEA Contention No. 137

5 A I did.

e Q Do you have any additions or corrections to that

7 piece of testimony?

8 A Yes, I have a change on page 8, in the response to

9 Question 17, the last word in the sentence should be

to " advisor," indicating shift technical advisor has been

11 provided by the licensee.

12 Q That is the last line of that page; is that

13 correct?
!

* 14 A That is correct.

15 Q Is that the only change you have?

16 A Yes, it is.

17 Q I ask you if this a true and accurate statement of

18 your testimony in this proceeding regarding CEA Contention
j

19 No. 13?
|

20 A Yes, it is.

i
21 NH. SWANSON I therefore more that the 30ard alsol

| 22 receive the described testimony of Bruce Boger on CEA
1

23 Con tention No. 13 be received in evidence and bound into the
f

24 transcript as if read.

25 CHAIRMAN SHITH: Without objection, it is

!
,

1
ALDERSoN PEPoRTING CCMPANY. INC, ,g-s

j 400 VIRGINtA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON D.C. 20024 (202) 564 2346

-,
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! 1 received.
'
;
'

2 (The above referred to document, the testimony of
t

t

] 3 Bruce A. Boger, followsa)

4

5

6

i

! 8
.

I 9

10

11

12
i

13
,

14

15

18

|

|
17

18
.

19

|
|

2
.

,

21

22

1

23
4

I
-

i 24.

!
t

25'
;

i
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ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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LEITED STAES OF AERICA

NUCLEAR REXIJLL" CRY CDMISSICN

BEFORE 'IEE AMC SAFETY R;D LICENSDG BCARD

In %e Matter of )
)

.TIPOPOLITA'i EDISal C TPM W, )
*

et. al. ) Docket No. 50-289
l )
1 (Three Mile Island Noclear )

Generating Staticn thit 1) )
|

NiC S"JJT 'IESTDOW OF BRIZ A. Anr7R
REARDING LICLNSED OPEE"OA TRAIhTG

^

CEA CO?IETTIOi tG.13

0. 1. Please state your name and position with the NRC.
|

A. My name is Bruce A. Boger. I am a Reactor Engineering assigned
l

to the Operator Licensing Branch, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation.
|

Q. 2. Have you prepared a statement of professional qualifications?

| A. Yes. A copy of this statement is attached to this testimmy.

Q. 3. Please state the nature of the responsibilities that you have

had with respect to the 'Ihree Mile Island Nuclear Stations.

.

A. A list of my activities is attached to this testinony.

Q. 4 Wat is the purpose of your testinony?

|
:

-- .-- .-. - _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ . _ _
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l.
g. 2-
i
.

f
f A. The purpose of my testirony is to respond to 7A Contention

13. CEA Contention 13 states:
!
i
I

"CEA contends that there is a specific need for the establish-

j ment of training for operators that addresses the problen of
i a 'mindset' that denics information indicative of serious
' reactor problems. In support of this contention, CEA submits
!
1 that such a mindset contributed to the gravity of Ehe 3/28/79

[ accident, as reported in NUREG-0600, and that the routine occurrence
t

of abnormal transients will tend to condition operators to a mindset

that underesticates the significance of (sequences of) abnormal
f transients. 7A contends that specific training provisions designed

to address this 'mindset' problen are necessary prior to the

| restart of TMI-1 in order to prevent the development.or presence,

J,

of such mindset anong Dit-1 operators fra contributing to a

serious accident at IMI-1."

|}
Q. 5. that is 'bindset"?

.

!

i
|! A. According to the contention, it is a condition that leads operators

to deny inforration indicative of serious reactor problems, thereby
,

i

causing then to underestimate the significance of abnormal transients.
' The forewrd of NUREG-0600 reports "Ihere is considerable evidence

of a 'bindset", not only by IMI operators but by operators at other

plants as well, that overfilling the reactor coolant syste (making

1

---

_
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the syste solid) was to be avoided at altrost any cost. Undue

| attention by the iMI operators to avo). ding a solid syst e led
;

i them to ignore other procedural instructions and indications

that the core was not being properly cooled. With xt thist

!

'hindset" they might well have acted to preclude or better

mitigate the accident".

O. 6. What is the staff's position on preventing such a condition?

! A. It is the staff's position that operating personnel and operating
|

crews uust enintain an overall perspective of plant mnditions.+

I
f

This includes receptiveness to inforuntion showing the plant is.

{ in trouble. In this a nner, operators are required to consider
i

the available information and not underestinte the significance

of abnormal conditions.
i

|

Q. 7. khat are the staff requirements to assure an overall perspective

of plant conditions is m intained?

!
,

A. To assure an overall perspective of plant conditions is nintained,

|
the staff has required for restart of DfI-1:

, .

|

- .. --.. -
. , . . , ..
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.

1. Training of the operating staff on how the M -2 accident

occurred and the mistakes that were made.

2. manges to the emergency procedures.

3. Training of the operating staff on the revised energencyg

'tI- procedures.

4. &phasis on the Shift Supervisor's responsibilities.
' .

5. Assignment of a Shift Technical Advisor (STA) on each

shift. '

'

.

,

O. 8. Wat training was conducted on the M-2 accident and the mistakes

that were a de?

A. As noted in NUREU-0680, "DfI-l Restart," Training of Operating Staff
\'

| (page C6-6), one of the mjor objectives of the Operator Accelerated

Retraining Progran (OARP) was:

"c. Assurance that the M-1 operators have an in-depth

understanding of the M-2 accident and associated lessons

learned."

To achieve this objective, the licensee provided classroan,

I

| instruction Wiich covered the M-2 accident, alternate

accident scenarios and recenrendations unde as a result of

the accident. In addition, all licensed operators attended|

|

| .
.. . . ..

+- -_ _ . _ . _ _ _
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.!

f sessions at the BET simlator. During these sessions, the'IMI-2
|accident, including operational errors, was demonstrated to each '

'

operator. The event was then reinitiated and the operators were

given " hands-on" experience in regaining control of the plant by,

1l

I! several methods.

;

: Q. 9. khat changes were required to the emergency procedures?
I
t -

A. In accordance with IE Bulletin 79-05A, item 4.d the licensee;
.

; was required to rodify the emergenef procedures to provide
i

operators with additional inforation and instructions to
'

j examine various plant parameter indications when evaluating

plant conditions. To this end, the emergency procedures>

!

[ were revised to include a step to reverify key plant paraneters

using alternate indications when available. This reverification

is the first action to be taken following empletion of thei

i imediate operator responses to a transient situation.,

i

Q. 10 How will this help to mintain an overall perspective of plant

conditions?

A. The operator will be required to nonitor plant conditions using

a different set of indications. This will allow the operator

to reassess the nat:me of a transient and will unxiznize the use

of available information, thereby helping to mintain an overall

perspective of plant conditions.

. . .

_-
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Q. 11. What has the staff required in the area of training on the

revised emergency procedures?'

A. As noted in NLRE;-0680, "IMI-1 Restart," Training of Operatinz Staff

(page C6-5), the licensee was required to augment the retraining

of all Reactor Operators and Senior Reactor Operators. Included

in this training was a review of the revised emergency procedures

which ecphasized the use of alternate indications to reverify
,

plant parameters. In addition, the licensee conducted operator

training at the B&W si:n21ator which covered analysis and response

to the 1MI-2 accident and other abnomal and energency situations.

Ii
' -

Q. 12. How will this help to maintain an overall perspective of plant

conditions?

A. The operators have been trained to respond to abnormal and

emergency situations by using the alternate indications of

plant parameters. 1his will allow the operator to reassess

the nature of a transient and will maximize the use of

available information, thereby helping to unintain an overall

perspective of plant conditions.

Q. 13. What has the staff required with respect to Shift Supervisor

responsibilities?

. _ .. . ...

_ ,

=
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A. The staff requirements are identified in NUREG-0578, item,

i
*

2.2.1.a, Shift Suoervisor Resoonsibilities and further

clarified in our letter of October 30,1979 (Reference
~!
.i 36 of NLREG-0680). In part, we have required licensees
,

I to define and ecphasize the duties, responsibilities,,

f and authority of the Shift Supervisor. Training programs

for Shift Supervisors have also been required to address

the responsibility for safe operation and the unagement.

;

: function of the Shift Supervisor.

Q. 14. Fow do these requirements provide assurance that an overall

_ perspective of plant conditions is mintained?
i

A. These requirenents were intended to erphasize the camnd function

| of the Shift Supervisor. The Shift Supervisor is directed not to

, become totally involved in any single operation in tims of emergency,

dien uniciple operations are required in the control room. This will

assure that the Shift Supervisor mintains an overall perspective of

plant conditions.

Q. 15. Has the licensee carplied with this iten?

i

A. Yes, the details are given in NUREG-0680, pages C8-50 and C8-51.

In part, the licensee has revised administrative procedures to place

. . - -- - . -
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ephasis on the cmrund function of the Shift Supervisor.
,' Additionally, all Shift Supervisors received decision'

analysis training that stressed their responsibilities

for safe operation and managea nt of the facility.,

I
'

Q. 16. How will the assignment of a STA on each shift provide assurance

| that an overall perspective of plant conditions is maintained?
.

e

A. The STA will receive specific training in the response and

analysis of the plant for transients and accidents. Accordingly,;
|

1 the STA will be able to identify and understand the significance

of abnormal transients. Since the STA will not be assigned,

s

operational duties during transient situations, he will be

responsible solely for nonitoring plant response and will
| therefore be capable of maintaining an overall perspective

of plant ecnditions. h STA will also be available to

provide an independent assessment of overall plant conditions

to the Shift Supervisor.

Q. 17. Has the licensee comitted to provide an on-shift STA?
1

|

| A. Yes, the details are given in NLREG-0680, itan 2.2.1.b, pages

C8-52 and C8-53. h licensee has provided an on-shift,

technical advisor to the Shift Supervisor designated as the

Shift Technical Engineer.

!

7- . .
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O. 18. Have any changes been required to address the possibility

of a preoccupation with avoiding a solid syst e?

A. Yes, in addition to the training on the 'IMI-2 accident

noted in the response to Question 8, training and pro-

cedures have been modified to address pressurizer level

response during transient situations. In particular, the

possibility for a rising pressurizer level due to it

pressurizer stem space leak or a potential void in the
.

R G have been stressed. This will assist the operators

in the determination of 4 ether the RCS is actually in

a solid condition.*

Also, in accordance with IE Bulletin 79-05B, its 2 (41ch

modified IE Bu11etin 79-05A, it s 4) and Order it s Id,

the licensee has modified the mergency procedures and

conducted operator training to provide specific instructions

! on the override of aut matic actions of engineered safety
|

features. Continued operation of engineered safety features is

required unless acceptable RCS cooling is attained or reactor

vessel integrity is threatened. This will ensure that safety

equipaent is not prematurely deactivated.

|

|

t

|

,. . . . . _ _ . . . . _ . . . . . . _ . ., . . .. . . .
,
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h 0. 19. Has the licensee provided the training necessary to prevent
i \

the development or presence of a mindset song 'IMI-1 operators?.

|
A. Yes, as noted in this testinony, the licensee has provided

| training, revised procedures, ephasized the shift supervisor's
. .

,; responsibilities, and assigned a Shift Technical D gineer on

each shift in an effort to prevent the develop a nt or presence-

of a mindset among 'IMI-1 operators. ,

'i
:

i
! .

l
..

.

I

i
h

,

*
I

|
'

1
-

1

!

|

|

|
.
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PROFESSIONAL QJALIFICATIONS LIST
.

BRUCE A. BOGERi

*
r

' Education

June 1971 Received BSE - University of Virginia
June 1972 Received leiE - University of Virg h

thrk Frerience

! June 1972 to- Virginia Electric and Power Cocpany
Jtme 1977 Surry thelear Power Station

[ Assistant Engineer - Performed startup testing on Unit
No. 2. .,

Engineer - Assisted the Supervisor-Engineering Services;
trained for and received a Senior Reactor Operator License.

Supervisor - Engineering Services - Directed the activities
of the onsite engineering staff. -

"i June 1977 to Virginia Electric and Power Coupany' '

September 1977 Rich:rxx!, Virginia
,

Supervisor - Ibclear Engineering Services - Directed thet.
;l

activities of the offsite engineering staff in support of
,

Surry Power Station.
|

; 0:tober 1977 to U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Cocmission :
'Present Bethesda, Maryland '-

Reactor Engineer in the Operator Licensing Branch - Ad=in-
,

'

ister licensing axan:inations to nuclear power plant and (
.

-esearch reactor personnel.
*

Professional Affiliations i

Registered Professional Engineer - State of Virginia |

Me=ber - American Nuclear Society |

| C

1
'

.

_
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Participation in M A-tivities

Bruce A. Boger *

,

j !iovember 1978, April 1980: Ad=inistered operator license examinations on thit
one.

::oveder 1978, March 1979, March 1980: Ad=inistered operator license exa:-inations
on thit Two.

March - April 1979: Me6er of the M-2 emergency response team, assisted in
the preparation of emergency and contingency procedres.

July 1979 - Present: Mecher of the M Technical Support Staff, condacted audit
exradtions on post-accident installed equipment on M -2. Also partici-

( pated in the review of training and procedres in conjunction with the M-1
restart programs. 'Ihis included preparation of SER inputs and testinony.

,

e

e
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1 MR. SWANSON: Mr. Chairman, I have one question.
l

2 BY MR. SWANSCN: (Resuming) !

)

3 0 Mr. Boger, earlier in the week we had a panel of |

4 witnesses give an update of issues requiring completion, in

5 other words, open items that were referred to on page 38 of

! 6 .the staff's supplement to its evalution report on the TMI-1

7 restart.

8 I refer you to item No. 3 on page 38, which

g reads: " Review procedures specified in Section III-F," and

to ask you if those procedures come under your general

11 responsibility?

12 A Yes, th e y do .

13 0 Those are the procedures referred to, then, on
-

\ 14 page 22, Section F of the supplement?

15 A That is correct.

16 0 could you give us a status report on the staff's

17 review of those procedures?

18 A For these procedures, the staff has submitted
|

19 additional requests for changes. To date the staff has not

20 reviewed any changes which may have been made as a result of

I

| 21 that request.
1

( 22 Q On page 22 of the supplement, it is stated, "We

23 vill require that revisions to the procedures be made prior

1

I 24 to any recommendation for restart authorization."
i,

25 Is it, however, your testimony that revisions

I
'

!

' ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
"

! 400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

|
'

_ _
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! I would have to be completed prior to your being able to reach

2 a decision on evaluation of the licensee's management

__ 3 capability in connection with this hearing?

4 A No.

5 Q Could you please explain your answer?

8 A My past experience with the review of the

| 7 procedures has indicated a villingness by the licensee to
!

8 accept the comments made by the NRC and by the staff, and

9 revise the procedures accordingly. In addition, some of the

10 procedures which are listed require minor modifications,

11 such as typographical errors, format changes, lack of

12 reference. So the changes are minor, and in the past we

13 have not had a problem getting the procedures revised.

14 0 In essence, then, the completion of the staff's

15 review of these procedures, and also completion of whatever
i

is training might be required in the procedures, would be added

' 17 to the list of details that must be checked off and

18 completed prior to the Director of Nuclear Reactor

19 Reg ulations certifying that the plant is safe for restart;

20 is that correct?
|
l 21 A Yes.

22 MR. SWANSON: Thank you. I have no further

| 23 questions.

24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I think tha t we should sta rt the

25 cross-examination at the next session.

|

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W, WASHINGTON D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
i
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1 MR. SWANSON: Should we discuss scheduling

2 briefly, so we have an idea.

3 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Right.

4 Mrs. Aamodt, I had a conversation off the record

5 with her about the amount of time she estimrites she may need

6 for Mr. Boger's testimony. It does seem that the nature of

7 her questions is more susceptible to concrete questions and

8 concrete answers. So I would predict that the pace would

9 move faster than it has, particularly if Mrs. Aamodt sticks

10 to her cross-examination plan, and Mr. Boger answers

11 questions precisely and accurately.

12 I think that this is an important area of interest

,
13 for Hr. Do rnsif e , too.

1

k- 14 II R . ADLER: Are you basing that on the

15 cross-examination plan that we filed?-

16 CHAIRMAN SMITHa Yes.

17 HR. ADLER: That indicates three lines of

18 questioning. I don't believe that it will take very long,

19 maybe between a half-hour and an hour at most.

20 CHAIRMAN SMITH: So the earliest we can get to

| 21 another subject matter will be after lunch Tuesday, since we
l
l 22 start late on Tuesdays.

! 23 MR. SWXNSON: This is probably true, but when you

i 24 say another subject matter, of course it would continue long
'

|

| 25 operator training with the Aamodt testimony.

\

l
l

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC, t 's ,}.M
!

400 VIRGIMA AVE, S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) $54 2345
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1 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I can't be helpful on that. I

2 don't know how long that is going to take.

3 MR. RLAKE: I will have some cross-examinatiCn of
a

4 Mrs. Aamodt, and I have not attempted to es*:imate how long

5 it will be.

6 MR. SWANSON: The staff also will have cross.

7 Obviously, since we are the last to cross, the amount of

8 questions we have will be highly dependent on what is asked

9 before us. I would anticipate that it would be in the

to nature of a half hour, or less, which of course might be

11 reduced to nothing if the questions are asked by other

12 parties before.

13 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It seems to me that it is
._ ,

14 probably reasonable that we would get to Mr. Moseley by late

15 afternoon.

16 MR. SWANSON: Except that he would follow the

| 17 licensee's panel on lER history and enforcement history.

18 CHAIRMAN SMITH: I thought he was going --

19 MR. SWANSONs We originally thought that the panel

20 would be on Tuesday morning, and the staff panel would be on

!
21 in the afternoon. I am now estimating that the staff panel

22 would not get on on Tuesday.

23 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Can there be a special session

i | 24 when Mr. Moseley addresses the inspection report?

25 MR. SWANSON: I am sure that that could be

l

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY. INC.

|
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

,

I
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1 arranged. However, we were hoping that he might be able to

2 follow up wi th tha t. In other words, if the staff panel

3 were the last panel on the LER history and enforcement
4

4 history, then perhaps he could remain on the stand and

5 address this inspection report.

6 By the way, he is available Wednesday, there is no
,

I

7 scheduling problem there.

8 CHAIRHAN SHITHs That would be helpful if Hs.

9 Louisa Bradford of ANGRY had some good idea when he was

10 going to be here, because she has a particular interest in

11 that pre sen ta tion . It doesn't matter as f ar as the Board is

12 concerned, but with that understanding can you work out with

13 her --
_,

k- 14 HR. SWANSON: I think so.

15 CHAIRHAN SMITHS can we say that it will not be

16 before Wednesday?

f 17 HR. SWANSON: That was my assumption, and in fact

18 I was going to inform to not even come up until Wednesday.

19 I am certainly willing to stipulate to that. I don't see

20 how physically we could get to that.

CHAIRHAN SHITH: Since it is not a part of the
21

22 scheduled testimony, and since it is in the nature of a

23 preliminary report to the Board, I think that it would be
|

| 4 24 appropriate for him to do it at a predictable time for the

people who want to be here to hear.25

l
l

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY. INC, 's. S

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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l
1

1 Can we say, for example, that the openi.g session

2 on Wedne sda y could be for Mr. Moseley to address those

3 docunents?

4 MR. SWANSON: That, I think, would be better, for

5 scheduling purposes, for him if he knew that with

6 certainty.

7 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Would tha t be sa tisf actory to

8 everybody?

9 MR. BLAKE: I have no problem with that. The

to subject of that discussio~n, because he will be coming up for

11 several areas.

12 CHAIRMAN SMITH: What we want is an explanation of

,
13 what this information flow report by the staff is, and an

k overview of the significance of what the Udall Committee14

15 Report is, and what is the Board is going to do with this

16 information.

17 MR. BLAKE: I wonder if at the same time the Board

18 would want to have Mr. Diekcamp available?

| 19 CHAIRMAN SMITH: What we do not want to do is
|

20 litigate it.

21 MR. BLAKE I understand that.

i CHAIRMAN SMITH: What we want to know is what is| 22

23 happening here. I don't even know how much the Diekcamp

( 24 fits into the considerations. We don't know anything about

!

25 it yet.

i

!

!
!

I

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 MR. BLAKE: The reason tha t I raised tha t was

2 because the Board referred specifically to page 45 of the

3 report, which you are asking Mr. Moseley to ask about with

4 Mr. Diekcamp. That is the reason that I raised it.

5 CHAIRMAN SMITH. I don't think you understand. We

6 just want a briefing on the subject matter. Page 45 is that

7 business about th e telegram, and that came up in a diff erent

8 context. The licensee said that Mr. Diekcamp will explain

9 that. Mr. Trowbridge said tha t Mr. Diekcamp would address

10 that particular point.

11 All we are interested in now is a briefing so that

12 we know how to handle -- If there is a problem presented by

13 these reports, we want to know the nature of the problem,
.-

( ., 14 and how the Board should handle it. That is all.

| 15 Bear in mind that we have not read them. That

| 16 happened to be one isolated paragraph that I came across in

17 that report.
!

| 18 MR. SWANSONs If it is helpful, maybe I could just

19 restate that the staff doesn't intend this session to be a

20 completion of the presentation on the Commission Order item

21 10 about the management response to the accident. As the

22 Chairman indicated, this would be in the nature of a

23 preliminary report on just one aspect of it.

24 CHAIRMAN SMITH: Mr. Adler.

25 MH. ADLER: Do I understand you to mean tha t the

I
I
|

|
ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC, ;*
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1 parties should not come prepared to ask questions of Mr.

2 Moseley, and we will decide whether that is appropriate

3 based on his report?

4 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It is not an evidentiary

5 session. It is a briefing session. However to have a full

( 6 briefing you may wish to ask questions, I don't know. You

7 a pproach it the way you think best, but we will not address

8 it in an evidentiary hearing on Wednesday. He is not going

0 to be here as a witness on that point.

10 MR. SWANSON: He may be here to answer questions.

11 I will make that statement in advance, because it might be

12 helpful.

13 DR. LITTLE: Questions for information, and not
-

k. 14 f or litiga tion.

| 15 CHAIRMAN SMITH: The nature of the information

18 that we have received so far has risen to the point where

17 the board doesn't believe that we ought to just sit back and

18 wait and see how it is presented to the Board by the

19 litigating parties.

20 We want to know to what extent the Board on its

21 own has to inquire into the problems that are suggested by

22 those reports, and assure a complete record. That is what

23 we are trying to find out. It is just a preliminary

briefing to enable us to make that decision. Of course, I
24,

| 25 think that the parties interested will want to have some

l

|
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1 input into that, I would imagine.

2 Mrs. Bradford is here, so she is notified. It

3 will come up a t the opening session on Wednesday.

4 DR. LITTLE: The record should show that it is

5 Mrs. Louise Bradford.

6 CHAIRMAN SMITH: It is Mrs. Louise Bradford,

7 representing TMI.

8 It may very well be that when we arrive here, the

i
! 9 Board will never have seen the Udall Committee's report,
|

10 too. There is a copy back at our office f or some reason,

11 but we have not yet seen it.

12 Let's adjourn until 10.

13 (Whereupon, at 12435 p.m., the hearing adjourned
,

k 14 to reconvene.'at 10:00 a.m., Tuesday, February 17, 1981.)

15

16

17

18
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20

21
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23
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ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY.INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

_ _ _



NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

This is to certify that the attached proceedings before the

in the matter of: METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY (TMI Unit 1)

Date of Proceeding: February 13, 1981

Docket liumber: 50-289 ( Res tart)

Place of Proceecing: Harrisburg, Pennsylvania

were held as herein appears, and that this is the original transcript
thereof for the file of the Commission., ,

Patricia A. Minson

Official Reporter (Typed)*

60,.

. .

"_
_

Official Reporter (Signature)

|

.

|

| e

-

|

|

--

- _ . . _ _ _. _ __ -__--


